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“Less is a bore.”
-Robert Venturi

“More and more, more is more.”
-Rem Koolhaas

“Yes is more!”
-Bjarke Ingels

“Just as with food and music, novel and extraordinary things delight us for various reasons 

but especially because they are different from the old ones we are used to, so with 

everything the mind takes great pleasure in variety and abundance. So, in painting, variety 

of bodies and colours is pleasing. I would say a picture was richly varied if it contained a 

properly arranged mixture of old men, youths, boys, matrons, maidens, children, domestic 

animals, dogs, birds, horses, sheep, buildings and provinces; and I would praise any great 

variety, provided it is appropriate to what is going on in the picture.”
-Leon Battista Alberti

Left and title page: Alice’s image brain - weather in architecture

https://romanvlahovic.com/img/archdaily/10yearsOfArchDaily.html
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design, theoretical,
orientation,

elaboration, complexity,
comprehensive, align,

architectural,
functional,

communication, viab...

n 1 e 193

update, overall,
innovative, typology,
systemic, versatility

n 2 e 6

elaborate, research,
enhance, consultant,

innovate,
interpenetration,
institutionalize,

comprehensiveness,
recombine

n 3 e 9

paradigm, multi,
pervasive, selective,

strategically,
availability,
innovation,

interconnection,
centrality, socio,
redefinitio...

n 4 e 12

micro, reintegrate,
developmental,
uncontested,
organizational,

exploratory, retool

n 5 e 7

innovator,
interdependent,
fertilization,

pervasiveness,
outsource, supplier,
profitability, synergy

n 6 e 8

economy, firm,
corporation, globally,
technological, network,
skilled, japanese,
backbone, linkage,

teamwork, substantially,
co...

n 7 e 100

technology, manager,
investment, statistic,
flexible, immigrant,
technologically,

compile, institutional,
electronic, researche...

n 8 e 44

mid, professional,
impact, increasingly,
dominant, induce,
service, business,
diffuse, broaden,
strategic, industrial,

european...

n 9 e 42

decade, major, unite,
source, widespread,
american, cultural,
dramatic, bypass,
international,

television, broadcast,
jointly, ...

n 10 e 18

leader, americans,
november, target,

candidate,
overwhelmingly,
credibility, elite,

defense, organizer,
leak, vote, citizenry,

...

n 11 e 38

january, movement,
available, leadership,
occupy, occupation,
february, consensus,
brutality, outrage,
parliamentary,
charismat...

n 12 e 25

politician, protest,
activist, savvy,

egyptian, homelessness,
polity, madrid, cairo,

rekindle, arab,
barcelona,

disconnection, ...

n 13 e 49

website, janeiro,
twitter, com, eviction,

youtube, facebook, tweet

n 14 e 8

phone, accountability,
dhabi, suez, org,

siemens, songdo, masdar,
planit

n 15 e 9

management, africa,
entrepreneur, optic,
zone, convene,
logistics,

infrastructure, golf,
certify, realpolitik,
reliant, audit, ...

n 16 e 53

minnesota, minneapolis,
abusive, activism,

verso, launder, polanyi,
neoliberalism

n 17 e 8

alternative, interview,
techno, regulatory,
taxpayer, financial,
anderson, regulator,
harvey, afterlife,
thrift, adversely,

ant...

n 18 e 39

indicator, solidarity,
aftermath, cooperation,
internationally, gender,
demographic, visa,

austerity,
privatization,
evangelica...

n 19 e 14

behalf, culturally,
ethnic, environmental,
cosmopolitan, defensive,
paramount, domination,
unfettered, identity,
cleavage, libe...

n 20 e 122

legitimacy, philippines,
iran, anytime, taiwan,

korea, yeltsin

n 21 e 7

industrialization,
modernization,

nationalism, theocracy,
breakup

n 22 e 5

democratization, ussr,
deng, czechoslovakia,

democratize,
authoritarianism,
gorbachev, havel,
lockean, thymos,
greengrocer, meg...

n 23 e 13

communist, soviet,
pessimism, militarily,
mafia, kissinger

n 24 e 6

oust, extremist,
takeover, uncritical,
nato, indiscriminate,
bomb, watchdog, voter,
aggression, thailand,
infiltration, misrepr...

n 25 e 93

democrat

n 26 e 1

competitive, centrally,
creed, totalitarian,
stewart, socialist,

deutscher, peacetime,
eduard, socialism,

morley, nationalizati...

n 27 e 19

practicable, milton,
ltd, orwell,

monopolistic, robbins,
acton

n 28 e 7

reprint, income,
legislation, liberty,
discretion, infringe,

irrespective,
conservatism,

prevention, enforcement,
der, stuart, ...

n 29 e 115

arthur, von, friedrich,
oxford, ludwig, das,
allen, routledge, fritz,
profitably, sidney,

zurich, ernest, edmund,
hale, houghto...

n 30 e 29

karl, hermann, munich,
hans, wilhelm,

roosevelt, wolfgang,
werner, basel, heinrich,

immunity, cecil,
institut, prentice,

helmut

n 31 e 15

german, rudolf, germany,
proceeding, outspoken,

erich, franz,
obtainable, theodor,
anton, alleviation,
lawfulness, josef

n 32 e 13

session, criminal,
offense, trial,

prosecute, prague,
hungarian, liquidate,
indictment, executor,
germans, directive, cog,

tran...

n 33 e 74

italian, vatican,
photocopy, archival

n 34 e 4

florence, hilltop,
manuscript, thirteenth,
arabic, arithmetic,

math, hindus, forecourt,
riverbank, parc, nanny,
duomo, hindu, a...

n 35 e 30

riverside, walkway,
lloyd, mezzanine,

piazza, thames, mew,
heron, escalator,

standardised, wharf,
zip, tate, ernesto,

arup, tri...

n 36 e 25

rooftop, alleyway,
unpretentious, creek,

burton

n 37 e 5

spine, unbelievable,
tarnish, buffalo,
ramshackle,

undistinguished

n 38 e 6

jungle, cobble, someday,
boxer, inconceivably,
whiskey, pearly,

unbearably, harken

n 39 e 9

afternoon, crazy, jail,
gang, bean, bull, dusk,
nickel, dollar, crate,
solo, truck, drowsy,
bug, hollywood,
suitcase, kid, lee,...

n 40 e 84

both, lean, hell, blast,
funny, sandwich, draft,
boss, slam, bulb, silly,
hunch, spurt, gulp,
cigarette, chairman,

towel, clip,...

n 41 e 167

want, win, finger,
tight, guess, haven,

office, aren, untouched,
hasn, honestly, frankly,
mockery, casually, don,

lunch, unfini...

n 42 e 101

relief, sheet, startle,
relax, stiff, steady,

patiently, announcement,
annoy, unspeakable,
muscle, fiercely,

shabby, oddly, baf...

n 43 e 38

freeze, taste, fade,
patch, cliff, orange,
delicately, spray,
discomfort, assort,
necklace, communion

n 44 e 12

delicate, flower, veil,
ugliness, flake,

monotonous, irregularly,
garland, cherry,

entwine, sensuality,
immaculate, encase,

fol...

n 45 e 17

beauty, carve, leaf,
decorate, fringe,

sympathetic, texture,
entangle, rigidity,

sublime, nestle, sprout,
interlace, drape, wil...

n 46 e 25

ornament, ornamental,
mold, aesthetically,
twig, entanglement,

textile, rib,
crystalline, darwin,
mullion, textured,

finalize, ...

n 47 e 48

forethought, grandson,
polygon

n 48 e 3

equilateral, polygonal,
isosceles, flatland,

spaceland

n 49 e 5

synonym, hermetic,
mystique, microcosm,
isis, sol, quintessence,
lucifer, hellenistic,

astral, somatic, adept,
prima, cherubim,...

n 50 e 51

abstruse, dragon, spew,
outgrow, arbor,

preserver, distillation,
quicksilver

n 51 e 8

vapor, oily, droppings,
magnet, putrefaction,

conformation

n 52 e 6

liquid, heat, impede,
rarity, gilbert, urine,

prerogative, gunpowder,
bladder, ignite,
suction, soporific,
percussion, subjoin

n 53 e 14

limb, venus

n 54 e 2

clime, scape, tardy

n 55 e 3

weal, eyeball, ere,
methinks, blandishment,
scaly, ploughshare,

twas, whate

n 56 e 9

oft, ti

n 57 e 2

thunderbolt, seep,
aught, sheen, disjoin,
inane, unharmed, aeon,
naught, brine, forsooth,
bane, haply, sooth,
twill, gendered, ...

n 58 e 19

rome, jar, augury,
hospitality, fuzzy,
gauls, herculean,

incise, hercules, dough,
termite, acclamation,
abduct, blazon,
upstrea...

n 60 e 58

elemental, raison,
incommensurable,
irritation, seminal,
unprincipled,
embeddedness,

concretize, stillborn,
fruitfully, respons...

n 61 e 24

architecture,
programmatic,
compositional

n 62 e 3

postmodernism

n 63 e 1

ascription

n 64 e 1

autonomy, reintegration

n 65 e 2

dell

n 67 e 1

pioneer, prognosis

n 68 e 2

california,
relentlessly,
transatlantic

n 69 e 3

dominance, marginally,
miami

n 70 e 3

massive, advertise,
report, december, april,
corporate, digest, july,
warfare, journalist,
devastation, official,
disruption, m...

n 71 e 82

october, september,
negotiate, monitor,

president

n 72 e 5

reclaim, underway,
workforce

n 73 e 3

copenhagen, plummet,
emission, roundabout,
stockholm, app, lbs,
kilometre, singapore,
otis, whyte, mumbai,
bangalore, dharavi

n 74 e 14

mobile, cyber, smart

n 75 e 3

incentive, rename,
inexpensive

n 76 e 3

princeton, bateson

n 77 e 2

jackson, ethnography

n 78 e 2

partnership, membership,
byproduct, preparedness

n 79 e 4

national, institution,
politics, sovereignty,
worldwide, enshrine

n 80 e 6

abortion, franco,
latecomer, asians,
consumerist

n 81 e 5

imperialism, consumerism

n 82 e 2

democratic,
authoritarian,

democracy, liberal,
communism, directional,
dynastic, directionality

n 83 e 8

leninist, costa,
huntington

n 84 e 3

totalitarianism

n 85 e 1

liberalism

n 86 e 1

rescind, adjudicate

n 87 e 2

desirability,
beneficiary

n 88 e 2

que, amendment,
jurisprudence, judicial,
restate, encroachment,
redistribution, ses

n 89 e 8

edition, undesirable,
conservative, quotation,
beneficial, insurance,
ithaca, dent, deterrent,
kentucky, arnold,
ferguson, obje...

n 90 e 21

cambridge, chicago,
columbia, trans, yale,
eds, gottfried, vermont,
campbell, lindsay,

loyola

n 91 e 11

austin, squalor

n 92 e 2

introductory, unfounded,
confiscate

n 93 e 3

italy, vacation,
library, timetable,

email

n 94 e 5

unremarkable, northwest

n 95 e 2

unfairly, kaleidoscope,
eva

n 97 e 3

tough, memorable,
pointless, absurdly,

squander, indefatigable,
monstrously, admiral,
guitar, invulnerable,
shakespeare, showy,...

n 98 e 17

stab, incredible,
nightmare, saturday,

inscrutable, despicable,
revulsion, colorless,
scurry, inexplicably,
roundly, bedeck, to...

n 99 e 15

moonlit

n 100 e 1

tire, ahead, bunch,
worry, huddle, wasn,
shuffle, halfway, reel,
swagger, bead,
tremendously,

suspiciously, uninvited,
unwrap

n 101 e 15

stop, drop, paper,
swing, wonderful, dim,
sunday, week, bore,
rail, polite, vacant,
mess, desperately,

christmas, cautiously,
w...

n 102 e 23

sudden, suit, flat,
straight, slowly, blue,
sweep, green, defiance,

glass, hall, cook,
cushion, unprepared,
merciless, sermon, ...

n 103 e 17

touch, beautiful,
linger, noisy, diamond,
shroud, fabulous, dwarf,

poster, laughable,
fairy, rumble

n 104 e 12

capricious, saintly,
skein, hippopotamus

n 105 e 4

visibly, color,
cathedral, richly,

sharpness, exquisitely,
unison, festoon,
heraldic, concorde

n 106 e 10

spire, normandy,
arabesque, drapery,

incision

n 107 e 5

triangular

n 108 e 1

juggler

n 109 e 1

mille

n 110 e 1

witch, fount, stopper,
carouse, valentine,

martha, margaret, faust,
mephistopheles, frosch

n 111 e 10

cloven

n 112 e 1

presage

n 113 e 1

whilst

n 115 e 1

exhalation

n 116 e 1

ether

n 117 e 1

germ, twain, hurtle

n 118 e 3

behoove

n 120 e 1

discipline, style,
manifesto, trope,

unresolved, manoeuvre,
exemplar, stylistic,
cohere, creatively,
fruitfulness, browse,

codi...

n 121 e 28

functionalism, curated,
villette, formalists,
axonometric

n 122 e 5

functionalist,
disciplinary,
eclecticism

n 123 e 3

modernism,
expansiveness,

architettura, soane

n 124 e 4

corbusier, vers

n 125 e 2

historicism, weld, riba,
palladian, castigate,
leitmotif, burckhardt,
archigram, corbusian,

mannerism,
disenchantment,
warburg,...

n 126 e 24

reviewer, neoclassical

n 127 e 2

los, foray

n 128 e 2

portable, alberto,
aircraft, spectacularly,
professionalism,
hispanic, advisory,
unpromising, leslie,

gimmick

n 129 e 10

peripheral

n 130 e 1

unidentified, unbiased

n 131 e 2

aggressively, exude,
oscar

n 132 e 3

launch, million, crunch,
electrify, showcase,

queue, eco

n 133 e 7

tech, recycle,
pollution, vibrant,
burgeon, transit,
renovate, carbon,

graffito, reclamation,
collate, houston,
leakage, detroi...

n 134 e 16

ubiquitous, hack, gps,
prosthetic, sensor,
hacker, analytics,

smartphone, cyborg,
senseable

n 135 e 10

unstoppable,
incrementally

n 136 e 2

tourism

n 137 e 1

teller, ethnographic

n 138 e 2

geography, emilio

n 139 e 2

bureaucracy, centralize,
african

n 140 e 3

willingness, economic,
asia, citizenship, overt

n 141 e 5

tolerant, modernize,
colonialism, bipolar,

incompletely, undercut,
bidder

n 142 e 7

recognition,
democratically,
alexandre,

destructiveness,
hobbesian, lordship,

hobbes

n 143 e 7

dictatorship, boris,
schumpeter

n 144 e 3

internationalism,
nationalistic,
paternalistic

n 145 e 3

thucydides

n 147 e 1

constitutional, pouvoir

n 148 e 2

majority, lawgiver,
judiciary, mais, comme,

cette

n 149 e 6

progressive, review,
desirable, policy,

governmental, des, den,
immanuel, monetary,

meritorious,
philosophie, puritanism,

herder

n 150 e 13

university, max, london,
edward, harvard,

kenneth, dissertation,
allocation, williams,

marshall, massachusetts,
penguin, harold...

n 151 e 20

richard, disparage,
alfred, jeremy, saxons,

beck

n 152 e 6

julius, albert

n 153 e 2

page, dei

n 154 e 2

handwrite, encyclopedia

n 155 e 2

chessboard, britannica

n 156 e 2

anymore, forebear,
outskirt, vindication,
labyrinth, disk,

norwegian, saga, sully,
bookshelf, juan, tiger,
entre, detractor, cr...

n 157 e 84

knife, mate, dizzy,
painstaking,

blasphemous, weariness,
wove, incredulous,

decapitate,
incorrigible, dishonor,
schopenhauer, t...

n 158 e 20

clumsily, confidential,
exultation, dagger,
pedantry, nauseate,
epigram, untried

n 159 e 8

emphatically, swamp,
traveler, musty

n 160 e 4

tall, driver, cripple

n 161 e 3

watch, pull, pick,
station, tremendous,
twist, desperation,
wonderment

n 162 e 8

open, ago, wrap, tip,
grope, wildly, eve,
dignify, mildly,

flicker, lovingly, jury

n 163 e 12

light, climb, barely,
silence, gigantic,
heroic, shadowy,
imperious, cabinet,

paradise, sponge, talker

n 164 e 12

ugly, soar, phantom,
gorge, avalanche,
slough, securely

n 165 e 7

recess, cranny,
graceful, imperatively,

allowable

n 166 e 5

niche, mould, belfry,
bas, sublimity, leafage

n 167 e 6

sculpture, pinnacle,
buttress, cylindrical,

dishonesty,
thenceforward,

romanesque, devotional,
idolatrous, doge,
byzantine, gio...

n 168 e 17

perforate

n 170 e 1

jangle

n 171 e 1

pry

n 172 e 1

anew, imperishable

n 173 e 2

ripen, bulk, splendour

n 174 e 3

flavour

n 175 e 1

primal, woodland,
conjoin, wrack, woeful

n 177 e 5

quake, asunder,
forthwith, sunder,
bestir, singleness

n 178 e 6

aflame, finder

n 180 e 2

neo, continuously,
exploration, novelty,
attendant, prevalent,
designer, aesthetic,
code, preconception,
openness, retrospect,

...

n 181 e 24

classicism, modernist,
rococo, perrault,
typological

n 182 e 5

formalist

n 183 e 1

collage, hannes, dessau

n 184 e 3

sigfried, berlage,
architektur, bauen

n 185 e 4

colin, reyner, gardes,
manfredo, emil, rowe,
mannerist, vidler,

tafuri

n 186 e 9

autre, arcadia,
townscape, smithsons,

elia, stirling,
ronchamp, nikolaus,

pevsner

n 187 e 9

angeles, loo, fiat,
travesty, wright,
futurism, pollock,

prefabrication, freeway,
tennessee, greene,

parachute, sant, smog,
mon...

n 188 e 43

saarinen

n 189 e 1

jay, nihilistic, nordic,
finland, northwestern,

retinal, ocular,
finnish, merleau, ponty,

alvar, aalto,
sketchbook, helsinki,

p...

n 191 e 15

invigorate

n 192 e 1

alongside, budget, menu,
bbc

n 193 e 4

collaboration, hub,
weekend, collaborative,
choral, pessac, linux,

habraken

n 194 e 8

urban, trash, empower,
empowerment, fab

n 195 e 5

commuter, navigational

n 196 e 2

gary

n 197 e 1

landscape, revisit,
tourist, fred,

carpenter, pastoral,
civilisation, choses,
canadian, monolith,
arizona, bataille,
thomson, c...

n 198 e 46

desert, nuclear,
encampment

n 199 e 3

racial

n 200 e 1

unfulfilled, intolerant,
dictatorial,

industrially, asocial,
comeback, calvinist

n 202 e 7

aristocratic,
economically, weber,

thoroughgoing, classless

n 203 e 5

locke, saxon, anglo

n 204 e 3

equality, egalitarian

n 205 e 2

tocqueville

n 206 e 1

madison, condorcet

n 207 e 2

englishmen, lex

n 208 e 2

safeguard, welfare,
sont, ordre

n 209 e 4

merit, enforce, faire,
ineffective, dans, avec,

pension, qui,
disapproval,
foreseeable,

reasonableness, bien,
jena, anonymously...

n 210 e 16

adjustment, union,
thomas, mainly,
adoption, tract,

interference, executive,
insure, contention,
imperfectly, francis,

progress...

n 211 e 15

press, george, journal,
charles, down,

justifiable, warren,
turner, repudiation

n 212 e 9

monthly, anniversary,
taylor, misgive,

behemoth, moderator

n 213 e 6

biography, forestall,
bodyguard, renan

n 214 e 4

deplorable, fervently,
irrevocable, arabs,
scandinavian,
unhesitatingly

n 215 e 6

atop, conspirator, col,
satanic, bremen,

comport, cacophony

n 216 e 7

leopard, ultima,
talisman, ashe

n 217 e 4

histrionic

n 218 e 1

coward

n 219 e 1

hump, whimper, freckle,
bran

n 220 e 4

dirt, outrageous,
unlock, tick

n 221 e 4

dark, sleep, night, fun,
lazy, big

n 222 e 6

pile, float, bar, belt,
swathe, resignation,
indignantly, tennis,

spike, ferret,
policeman, lucky

n 223 e 12

overwhelm, vanish,
plunge, enormous,
penetrate, dawn,
masterpiece, fold,

monster, procession,
lull, blossom,

hurricane, coarsel...

n 224 e 18

shadow, install,
beneath, profile,
pantheon, limbo,
illegible, skylight

n 225 e 8

whitewash, hermetically

n 226 e 2

apse, briar, parthenon,
angelo

n 227 e 4

decorative, acropolis

n 228 e 2

horizontally, masonry

n 229 e 2

ballast

n 231 e 1

tumour

n 232 e 1

porous

n 234 e 1

unmixed, zodiac

n 235 e 2

pore, entomb

n 236 e 2

afoot

n 237 e 1

beget, perforce, apace,
ablaze, lop, pelt,
multitudinous, aye

n 238 e 8

whit, raucous

n 239 e 2

icy, hue, greedy, flit,
stag, fraught, chafe,
totter, ooze, belch,
cajole, bicker

n 240 e 12

contemporary,
distinction, function,
decision, ambition,
formal, initially,

unify, environment,
latent, insistence,
authoritati...

n 241 e 55

formalism, renaissance,
configure

n 242 e 3

exhibition, moderne,
inconspicuous, fuelled

n 243 e 4

constructivist,
transparency,

prehistory, mondrian,
weimar, expressionism,
geodesic, bauhaus, neue,

constructivism,
impressioni...

n 244 e 25

mies, picasso, adolf,
savoye, painterly,

expressionist, gropius,
freestanding,

apollinaire, konrad,
fernand, alois, braque,

sti...

n 245 e 41

disenchant, greenberg,
riegl

n 246 e 3

wren, aia, evelyn,
cedric

n 247 e 4

ramp, glaze,
buckminster, kit,
practicality, turin,
cladding, classicist,
craftsmanship,

stuttgart, richards,
ventilate, radiat...

n 248 e 21

handrail

n 249 e 1

holl

n 251 e 1

understate

n 252 e 1

gallery, steel, norman,
grands, mindset

n 253 e 5

team, airport, olympic,
ken, orchestrate,

disused, unobstructed,
hostel, girlfriend,
domus, rudofsky

n 254 e 11

redesign, venue, campus,
reconfigure

n 255 e 4

obesity

n 256 e 1

engrained, taliesin

n 257 e 2

louise, playboy

n 258 e 2

reservation

n 259 e 1

intentioned, antenna

n 260 e 2

reform, ancestry

n 261 e 2

dignity, fanaticism,
hobble

n 262 e 3

unsatisfied, slavish,
popularly, pamper,
atavistic, climber,

vainglory

n 263 e 7

peuple, montesquieu,
hommes, ordo

n 267 e 4

constitution, puritan,
despotism, cromwell

n 268 e 4

sans

n 269 e 1

freedom, les, est, une,
harmful, impracticable,

confiscation

n 270 e 7

aim, deliberately,
adjust, justification,
law, education, confer,
deliberate, arbitrary,
responsibility,
committee, par,

restri...

n 271 e 28

responsible,
instructive, curb,

discrimination, eulogy,
unfavorable, compatriot

n 272 e 7

mitigate, irresponsible,
heinous

n 273 e 3

congress, fighter,
misrepresent, attacker

n 274 e 4

redo, informer

n 275 e 2

outlaw, sputter, piracy

n 276 e 3

ching, amulet

n 277 e 2

millionth, pirate,
spaceship

n 278 e 3

harem, afire

n 279 e 2

bully, oar, slick, kin,
hitch, soliloquy

n 280 e 6

steal, slide, wreck,
haul, maybe, somebody,
sneak, grab, anyway,
rat, orgy, pan, dodge,

breakfast

n 281 e 14

hang, dog, scratch,
boat, chicken, skip

n 282 e 6

red, white, cross, lock,
black, cheese, cat,
strangle, clog, hen,
idiot, soundly

n 283 e 12

wooden, indulge, harsh,
ensue, immense, recur,
handful, gnaw, swarm,
applaud, ripe, robust,
indignant, discreet,
eclipse, paste...

n 284 e 35

prodigious, anarchy,
peculiarity, adjoin,
excavation, meagre,

indomitable, assuredly,
respiration,

gratuitously, plaque,
enscon...

n 285 e 14

excavate, solder,
woodwork

n 286 e 3

gable

n 287 e 1

nave

n 288 e 1

vertically, marble,
strut

n 289 e 3

semicircle

n 290 e 1

overhang

n 291 e 1

lever, reservoir, hoist,
harbour, forum, soot,

alexandria

n 292 e 7

greek, midway,
stronghold

n 293 e 3

delphic

n 294 e 1

centaur

n 295 e 1

inveigh

n 296 e 1

tenuous, feign

n 297 e 2

thereafter, needful,
stench, afield, acorn,
wayward, bodiless

n 298 e 7

goad, infuriate, burly

n 299 e 3

marvel, madly, solace,
brawl, boulder,

stalwart, gruesome,
illimitable

n 300 e 8

task, operate, imply,
solution, mature,

articulate,
theoretically, arena,
polemic, connotation,
sketch, sensitivity,

tighten, h...

n 301 e 35

construction,
achievement, consonance

n 302 e 3

engineer, appreciation

n 303 e 2

skeletal

n 304 e 1

garnier, dadaist

n 305 e 2

postmodernists

n 306 e 1

historian, michelangelo,
eclectic, surfeit,

reassess

n 307 e 5

catalogue, overtone,
nouveau, underside,
aeroplane, zeitgeist,

chandigarh

n 308 e 7

luigi, jones, legibly

n 309 e 3

norton, homeless, robin,
dennis, cal, tectonic,

mutability,
rhetorically,

materialise, utilise,
thankfully, mimicry,

veneer, in...

n 310 e 32

idealise

n 311 e 1

layer, emphasise, casa,
centralised, pluralism,
seagram, tubular,

organisational, edouard,
iconic, dramatise,

iconology

n 312 e 12

frank, foster, curator,
museum, atrium,
biennale, foyer,

pavilion, stainless,
miesian, iconography,

neon, galleria,
ambience, s...

n 313 e 20

unbuilt, adaptable,
cantilever, hangover,

osaka

n 314 e 5

reconfigured,
environmentally, rogers,

derelict

n 315 e 4

site, sprawl, olympics,
suburbia, ciam,

vancouver, lavatory,
eisenhower,
conviviality,

affordable, dystopia,
ada, cityscape, yo...

n 316 e 17

lush, mcdonald,
automotive, interstate

n 317 e 4

aura

n 318 e 1

survivor, legendary,
ford, unavailable,
indelible, dune

n 319 e 6

legacy, expunge,
outpouring, relativistic

n 320 e 4

outlet, intractable,
maelstrom,

dispassionate, assertive

n 321 e 5

prosperous, loyalty,
eastern, counterweight

n 322 e 4

preservation, atomistic,
pessimist

n 323 e 3

unwillingness

n 324 e 1

secularization

n 325 e 1

machiavelli, bolshevik,
melville, adams,
jacobin, politic,

jefferson, township,
harrington,
revolutionist,
robespierre

n 326 e 11

absolutism

n 327 e 1

tutelage, fountainhead

n 328 e 2

government,
dispassionately

n 329 e 2

administer, reformer,
comparatively, usefully,

spencer

n 330 e 5

opportunity, tradition,
entitle, unlimited,
resort, benefit,
legitimate, ideal,
abuse, advocate,
resource, security,
usefulness...

n 331 e 20

favor

n 332 e 1

supporter, freelance,
avidly

n 333 e 3

purveyor

n 334 e 1

persian, burglar

n 335 e 2

reverential

n 337 e 1

aboard

n 339 e 1

anybody, didn, couldn,
log, warn, hadn, tin,
rip, daytime, wouldn,
budge, reckon, fetch,
itch, scoop, willow,
bust, poke, shove...

n 340 e 84

get, pretty, chop, mile,
bet, grease, stump,
ransack, fidget, berth,

bluff

n 341 e 11

wake, minute, smash,
fog, luck, hey

n 342 e 6

little, moment, catch,
cold, cling, trap,
table, flash, gentle,
bed, throat, stray,
corner, desperate,

drown, mud, stomach,
mid...

n 343 e 18

grand, vague, conceal,
honest, destiny,
illuminate, cherish,
suspicious, spark,

unheard, shoe, revolt,
scrap, pronounce,

arrest...

n 344 e 55

crumble, magnificent,
abrupt, paris, lavish,
surmount, superb,
staircase, stove,

retrace, nineteen, pave,
shapeless, rivet, odo...

n 345 e 42

plank, quicksand

n 346 e 2

antique, louvre

n 347 e 2

plaster, decoration,
hadrian, pompeii

n 348 e 4

gymnasium

n 349 e 1

aisle, tern

n 350 e 2

exposure, tier

n 351 e 2

trough, athlete,
faultless,

unintelligent, dovetail,
proportionately,
offhand, bestowal,
aristophanes

n 352 e 9

outermost, cauldron,
proportionate, rhodes

n 353 e 4

downward, roughness,
leafy

n 358 e 3

commingle, overmaster

n 359 e 2

crave, onward,
immeasurable, malign,

mellow

n 360 e 5

potential, system, type,
primary, explicit,

motivate, frame, solve,
constraint, explicitly,
integrate, presume,
description, cl...

n 361 e 51

contribution, select,
loosely, theory,

stringent

n 362 e 5

structural, reference,
appropriately, hoc

n 363 e 4

monograph, italia

n 365 e 2

anthology,
interdisciplinary,

panofsky

n 366 e 3

academic, paolo, klein

n 367 e 3

critic, nostalgic, full,
canonical, postwar

n 368 e 5

polemical, facade,
incisive, iconographic

n 369 e 4

pennsylvania, animation,
prolegomena, iterative,
characterising, sigmund,

panopticon

n 370 e 7

rohe, characterised,
internalise, tectonics,
constructional, greg

n 371 e 6

seamless, liner, moore,
blob, venturi, terragni,
theorise, contextualism,
plasticity, capsule,
globalisation, rem,

saran, urbot

n 372 e 14

architect, nouvel, aldo,
kitsch, meltdown,
upholstery, plastic,
urbane, summarised,

koolhaas, monumentality,
herzog, andy, ross...

n 373 e 25

shard, palette, infill,
gambit, quixotic

n 374 e 5

celebrity, rampant,
underpinnings,

informality, usa, patina

n 375 e 6

cooper, footprint,
memorial, credential,
urbanism, armature,
trump, mall, mantra,
collusion, toxic, glib,
urbanists, urbanity, ...

n 376 e 42

dramatically, tolerance,
devolve, historic, pare,
emblematic, loft,

unassailable, crutch,
coastal, conveyor,

premier, commemora...

n 377 e 65

disaster, attune,
prominently,
selectively,
recreational

n 378 e 5

brand, meticulously,
expansive, alex,

indelibly

n 379 e 5

concession, mandate,
bureaucrat

n 380 e 3

prestige

n 381 e 1

ambitious, veto

n 382 e 2

intolerance

n 383 e 1

secular

n 385 e 1

revolution,
revolutionary, downfall,
hypocrisy, unmask,
outbreak, preordain,
ancien, lawlessness

n 386 e 9

republic, republican,
legality, confederation,
channelled, bonheur

n 387 e 6

bodin

n 388 e 1

vest, socialistic

n 389 e 2

secure, statesman, annum

n 390 e 3

pursuit, wealthy

n 391 e 2

largely, normally,
threat, regularly,
acknowledgment,
recipient, reexamine

n 392 e 7

outright, euphemism,
punitive, pretense,

keith

n 393 e 5

raid, americas

n 394 e 2

wang

n 395 e 1

litigation

n 396 e 1

propriety, ode,
insubordination, filial,
wan, min, archery, chap,
chi, hui, yuan, wei,
yen, shu, chang,
confucius, chung,

hsia,...

n 397 e 21

reverently, lute

n 398 e 2

scare, boom, hug,
lookout, peg, tuck,

tramp, abreast, blister,
husky, snore, snack, mum

n 400 e 13

blame, everybody, brisk,
pet, lid, brag, shanty

n 401 e 7

old, run, head, tell,
hunt, front, finish,

thank, thin, dish, busy,
sadly, road, carpet,

polish, bridge, sunken,
hairy, yard, s...

n 402 e 27

drag, wear, enter,
crush, arrive, stir,
badly, young, burst,
departure, hesitation,
hesitate, address,

meanwhile, summon,
shoot...

n 403 e 49

mysterious, glimpse,
terrify, thrust, chill,
vaguely, horrible,
menace, ecstasy,
extricate, serenity,

wed, audacity, misery,
se...

n 404 e 36

rustic, obscurity,
transfigure, harshness,
parisian, accomplice,
venerate, ennui,

rendezvous, culpable,
pardonable, dormitory

n 405 e 12

flue

n 406 e 1

infallibly, butchery

n 407 e 2

magnificence, triumphal,
familiarize, ax, truss,
impost, courthouse,

colosseum

n 408 e 8

carpentry, frieze,
vault, amphitheater,

mantel, lath, salubrious

n 409 e 7

rubble

n 410 e 1

rainwater

n 411 e 1

drum, pivot, eaves,
toothed, apportion,
vermilion, tepid, lathe,

octave

n 412 e 9

dampness

n 413 e 1

quadrant

n 414 e 1

solid, masse, distend,
cone, democritus,
afloat, rampart,

archimedes, porosity,
submerge, confute

n 416 e 11

swim, swiftly, infuse

n 417 e 3

admixture

n 419 e 1

pronouncement, grassy,
unfailingly, shelve,

buoy, grandly, paunch

n 420 e 7

project, reconstruct,
composition, depict,
conceptually, envision,
densely, reformulate,

topography, aggregation,
accessibility

n 421 e 11

feasible, relevant,
placement, perceptual,

dover

n 422 e 5

embed, generalize,
label, stimulation,
applicability, wiley

n 423 e 6

thesis, indentation,
abbreviation, noam,
typewrite, advisor,
croce, bibliography,
subsection, vallet,

tesauro,
bibliographical,...

n 425 e 13

student, documentation,
underline, topic, index,
parenthesis, card,
citation, pseudonym,

graduation,
biographical, skim,

comma,...

n 426 e 26

title, author,
scholarly, quote,
ideally, file,
subdivision

n 427 e 7

publication, edit,
editor, sic, espouse,

payne

n 428 e 6

rhetorical, archive,
ernst, uselessness,

artistic

n 429 e 5

van, unacknowledged,
rework, installation,

georg

n 430 e 5

mit, inflect,
translucent, lars

n 431 e 4

minimalist, jeffrey,
lynn, dom, choreograph,
adumbrate, perspecta,

rosalind, negri,
futuristic, ino, hardt,
eisenman, krauss, m...

n 432 e 17

reconsideration,
visceral, complicit,
sustainable, ron,

reconfiguring, reuse,
fredric, bilbao,

gombrich, frampton,
serra, thom,...

n 433 e 18

donald, frankfurt,
seamlessly, billboard,
instigator, adjustable,
prix, diller, scofidio,
tel, coop, mac,

christine, kiesler, l...

n 434 e 18

morph, delineation,
hilarious,

reconfiguration, lang,
rendition, ink,

monochrome, blizzard,
deft, megastructure

n 435 e 11

benign, inescapable,
appropriateness,

evocative, camouflage,
conundrum, insistently,
unyielding, hyper,
willful, watershed,

pag...

n 436 e 14

rubric, habitat,
unregulated, promulgate,

penchant, rife

n 437 e 6

indigenous, capitol,
manicure

n 439 e 3

western, photograph,
meter, teutonic, maoist

n 440 e 5

celebration, monument,
instal

n 441 e 3

impressive, reminder,
patron, erupt, daunt,
demolition, overtly,

gulag, podium, ballistic

n 442 e 10

dictator, fascist,
ministry, ottoman,

absolutist, ruthlessness

n 443 e 6

autocratic

n 444 e 1

colonial, cue

n 445 e 2

founder, found,
rebellion, liberation,
vacate, schematically

n 446 e 6

declaration, sanction,
irresistible,
restoration,
unanimously,

outstanding, flagrant,
abject, compassion,
preamble, perplexity,...

n 447 e 12

civil, roman, council,
undercurrent

n 448 e 4

athens

n 450 e 1

extraordinarily, tacit,
luther

n 452 e 3

illegal, presumably

n 453 e 2

douglas, chore,
villager, southeast

n 454 e 4

dynasty

n 455 e 1

smartness

n 459 e 1

lit, fur, moan, hare,
litter, nap, uncle,
maroon, whizz

n 460 e 9

leg, fellow, confident,
unnatural, reception,
joke, puff, senseless,
noticeable, fox, flare,
spur, mason, vainly,
pond, hut, su...

n 461 e 42

face, eye, notice,
interrupt, tear, ask,

smoke, clever, rapidly,
feel, silent, arrival,
brilliant, ball, fresh,
dull, march, ha...

n 462 e 73

devotion, calm, utter,
embarrass, regret,

hasten, dash, trample,
upset, solemnity,
surmise, pity, prick,
stall, predestine,

tap...

n 463 e 27

despair, fugitive,
gentleness, rogue,

unhappiness, purloin,
angelic, brusquely

n 464 e 8

calumny, aurelius

n 466 e 2

basilica, vestibule,
semicircular, joist,
entablature, groin,
caisson, recueil,

interaxes

n 469 e 9

width, tuscan

n 470 e 2

lintel

n 471 e 1

slake, catapult, earthy,
alum, chromatic,

tympanum, cinnabar,
tenon

n 472 e 8

circumference, equinox

n 474 e 2

moveable, interposition,
expeditiously, gravity

n 475 e 4

downwards, contiguous,
levity, ebony,

submersion, equall,
levell, superiour,
specificall, vessell,
natation, prisme

n 476 e 12

descend

n 477 e 1

riddle, stiffness, halo,
gape, tomb, solidify,
statue, carcass, knead,
litany, hic, dredge,
flabby, embalm,

resurrect, repentan...

n 478 e 32

glimmer, underfoot,
realised, downright,
secretary, fluently,
walter, honorary,
cinder, dilettante,
patriotic, austro,
noose, d...

n 480 e 27

reconstruction,
reinvent, monumental,
anonymity, vastness,
punctuate, depiction,
cornell, gridded,

reinvention, volumetric,
tab...

n 481 e 15

idiosyncratic

n 482 e 1

component, feature,
tentatively,

terminological,
illustrative,

principled, feasibility,
reorder, syntax,

erasure,
semantically,...

n 483 e 12

specify, entry,
tentative, inadequacy,
john, restrictive,

dummy, abbreviate,
bracket, deviant,
detectable,

inapplicable, deriva...

n 484 e 20

revise, insert, cite,
unpublished

n 487 e 4

publish, preliminary,
document, revision,
scholar, conference,
graduate, publisher

n 488 e 8

conventional, dedicate,
literal, unprecedented,
post, collaborator,

spotlight

n 489 e 7

robert, instrumental,
dimensional, instigate,
anthony, gregory,

atmospheric, inorganic

n 490 e 8

recast, vicissitude,
diagnosis, responsive,
postmodern, scott,
michael, diagnostic

n 491 e 8

quo, courtesy,
deformation,

materiality, stealth,
netherlands,

unconventional,
educator, preempt,
hopkins, infrared,
protean, d...

n 492 e 16

smoothness, cradle,
vanguard, rotterdam,

hollowness,
neutralization, liquefy,
eviscerate, glenn,

disinterest, pragmatism,
hay, ...

n 493 e 33

renovation,
commemorative,
postmodernity,
otherworldly

n 494 e 4

visionary, utopian,
juxtaposition, spawn,
repository, foreground,

eschew, generic,
bigness, maki

n 495 e 10

utopia,
disproportionate,
sideline, sociability,
blithely, distributor,
artistry, ersatz,
utopianism

n 496 e 9

disrepute

n 497 e 1

quotidian

n 498 e 1

alien, developer,
facsimile, lifestyle,

china, faux, brochure,
scandinavia, forgery,
nouveaux, permissive,
brocade, euro, overs...

n 499 e 22

versailles, remodel,
hectare, stylistically,

florid, villa,
westernize

n 500 e 7

decorator, mismatch,
deco

n 501 e 3

dome, bush, overrun,
demolish, boost, tycoon,

atlanta, metro,
charisma, lavishly,

billionaire, boardroom,
distinctively, consor...

n 502 e 21

intimidate, berlin,
domed, glamorous,
scottish, rotunda,
bavaria, clinton,

spiralling, westminster,
ringed, baghdad,
aborigine,...

n 503 e 22

uncomfortably, bunker

n 504 e 2

conspicuously, untested

n 505 e 2

party, defeat,
politically, forerunner,

conspicuous

n 506 e 5

futile, delegate,
corruption, conspiracy,
unequivocally, adage

n 507 e 6

imputation

n 509 e 1

athenian, arbitration,
pericles, athena,

euclidean, salami, bce,
juror, piraeus,

cleisthenes, archon,
areopagus, archons

n 510 e 13

obligation, ordinarily,
lax

n 512 e 3

notorious, unusually,
penniless, hostage,
jurist, overstate,

unimaginative, defection

n 513 e 8

overseas, dutifully,
kidnap, peasantry,
legalistic, tang,

amnesty, han, madagascar

n 514 e 9

islander, java

n 516 e 2

dutch, clove, spice,
portuguese, blockade,
sultan, johnston, ooo,
symbiosis, batavia,
malacca, coen, voc

n 517 e 13

profusely, truce

n 519 e 2

crowd, guest, sigh,
sway, visitor, dispatch,
grudge, inquisitive,
flatter, glitter,

submissive, plume,
joyful, flounder, yelp,

...

n 520 e 49

suddenly, horse,
awkward, nonsense, shy,
cloak, congratulate,
autumn, kindly,
cheerful, whisper,
rustle, supper,
frighten, coun...

n 521 e 258

tone, listen, await,
shoulder, pale,

childish, screw, beside,
serene, laugh, harness,

footstep, retreat,
feverish, laughter,

ba...

n 522 e 49

seize, guard, lower,
even, stupid, mist,
pause, outstretched,
heroism, energetically,
bewilderment, bohemian,
confessor, indeci...

n 523 e 20

horribly

n 524 e 1

carnival, devotee,
preceptor

n 525 e 3

bordeaux

n 526 e 1

della, median, lorenzo,
draughtsman,

equidistant, historia,
centric, grayson, trs

n 527 e 9

phidias

n 528 e 1

module

n 530 e 1

moisture, colonnade,
stucco, axle,

substructure, peristyle,
windlass

n 532 e 7

thickness, samos, pontus

n 533 e 3

consistence

n 534 e 1

weight

n 535 e 1

water, upwards, ascend,
concave, ambient

n 536 e 5

weigh, bottom

n 537 e 2

crane, inestimable,
vendetta

n 539 e 3

graze, homage, antidote,
leo, imperial, unruly,
festivity, ignoramus,
reticent, jealously,
rescuer, jab,

portentous, vestment,
...

n 540 e 20

spatiality, andrea,
separateness, etienne,

nationale, libri,
giovanni, palazzo,
programmatically,
insular, antiquarian,

recompo...

n 541 e 41

descriptive, proposal,
item, adjective,
sincerity,

grammatically,
linguistically,

hierarchic, formative,
morpheme

n 543 e 10

phrase, sentence,
correspondingly, hearer,

acquisition, noun,
insertion, interpretive,
explanatory, verb,

grammatical, rewrite,...

n 544 e 38

incorrect,
characterization,
rationalist,

generalization,
substantive, ross,

behavioral

n 545 e 7

structure, assign, rule,
assumption, suggestive,
utterance, misguide,

unbounded, endowment,
qualm

n 546 e 10

study, learn, fairly,
mislead, discussion,
discuss, evidence,

sharpen, investigation,
disregard, convention,
furthermore, prere...

n 547 e 15

early, suggest,
significant, comment,
note, summarize,

preface, extensively,
commentator, speculate,

persuasive

n 548 e 11

new, recent, issue,
anticipate,

introduction, initiate,
argue, explore,

emphasis, response,
performance, institute,

device, mod...

n 549 e 21

expand, seemingly,
twentieth, instability,

spectacular,
influential, proponent

n 550 e 7

ephemeral, spatially,
erode, rethink,

incorporation, oxymoron

n 551 e 6

critical, disparate,
questionnaire

n 552 e 3

pluralist, strident

n 553 e 2

nostalgia, irrelevance,
purview, superficiality,
diploma, inhabitable

n 555 e 6

exacerbate, plethora,
planetary, collectivity

n 556 e 4

unremitting

n 557 e 1

authenticity, predate,
nefarious

n 558 e 3

highlight, connote

n 559 e 2

mediterranean

n 560 e 1

bombastic, geste,
caesars, dressage

n 561 e 4

johnson, gaulle,
trustee, autocracy,
mosque, autocrat,
reichstag, hanover,
stalin, saddam,
presidential,

khrushchev, mao,
hitle...

n 563 e 50

lewis, giuseppe, memo,
manipulative, nixon

n 564 e 5

commission, sear

n 565 e 2

foretaste

n 566 e 1

religion, negotiation,
adherent, re

n 567 e 4

undisputed, unrepeatable

n 568 e 2

unfair, aristotle,
impartial, hesiod

n 569 e 4

plato

n 570 e 1

propensity

n 571 e 1

owe, indebted, token,
shackle, enslave,
tablet, periodically,

bribery

n 572 e 8

slave, notoriously,
credit, transaction,

clan, unrest, livestock,
caste, grail,

babylonian, phoenician,
hanger, sahara

n 573 e 13

cash, slavery,
prostitute, repay,
treasury, sequester,
basil, marketplace,
swap, gangster,

skyrocket, tournament,
homestead, ho...

n 574 e 35

quail, pawn, tally,
aztec, barter, axial,
debtor, usury,

mesopotamia, usurer,
peso, moneylender,
sumerian, tiv, lele

n 575 e 15

dale

n 578 e 1

mop, bushy

n 579 e 2

splash, tomorrow,
lightly, scream, sit,
loudly, mentally,

jacket, calmly, marry,
napkin, sleepy, gaiety,

pitiful, pounce,
pligh...

n 580 e 30

splendid, angry,
unpleasant, pillow,
dinner, brightly,
vividly, freshly,

sleeve, peasant, smile,
blush, resolute, kiss,

emaciat...

n 581 e 84

fond, timid, dress,
cheek, respectful,
glance, sly, habitual,
tenderly, embroider,
gossip, attentively,
wrinkle, cap, jest,

com...

n 582 e 33

charm, disconcert, pace,
joyous, hum, gaze,
deign, amid, jostle,
agility, slacken,
expiate, skirmish,
savior, lieutenant,

cordi...

n 583 e 19

malta, sadden

n 584 e 2

palpitate, spaniard

n 585 e 2

martin, jesuit,
dethrone, skipper,
pangloss, candide,
cunegonde, cacambo

n 586 e 8

padua, pius

n 588 e 2

plate, temple,
compartment, gravel,

augustus

n 589 e 5

corinthian, column

n 590 e 2

corona, cella

n 591 e 2

ionic, doric, triglyphs

n 592 e 3

adriatic

n 593 e 1

height, length, obtuse

n 595 e 3

part

n 596 e 1

caravaggio

n 597 e 1

potentate, bologna

n 598 e 2

milan, usurper

n 599 e 2

relic, pilgrim, manuel,
invader, genoa,

interject, chancellor,
satyr, sumptuously,
glint, demiurge, garlic,
dignitary, otto, sh...

n 600 e 37

topographical

n 601 e 1

speaker, semantic,
linguistic, linguist,
innate, generative,
linguistics, grammar,
postal, chomsky, katz,
phonology, behavioris...

n 604 e 14

clause, plausibly,
empiricist, genetically,
panther, downgrade,
maturation, cohen,
harris, galbraith,

semantics, humphrey,
revi...

n 605 e 31

permissible,
plausibility,

stipulation, truism,
vacuous, sander,

commonsense, diego,
alia, parenthetically

n 606 e 10

correct, property,
comparable, correctly,
plausible, narrowly,
tacitly, vitiate,
unencumbered

n 607 e 9

interest, apply,
intellectual, construct,
similarly, restrict,

argument, irrelevant,
scope, application,

framework,
accessible,...

n 608 e 17

base, develop, various,
highly, provide,
characteristic,

associate, specifically,
ability, control, basis,
primarily, summary, ...

n 609 e 23

include, development,
traditional, volume,
debate, space,

temporary, compete,
reinforce, focus,
diverse, technical,
manipulatio...

n 610 e 26

practice, terrain,
craft, importantly,

mobility, inextricably,
interconnect,
specificity,
ideologically,
provenance

n 611 e 10

obsessive, exuberance,
conglomeration

n 612 e 3

reactionary,
concreteness

n 613 e 2

reconsider, provisional,
outdated, artificiality,

radicalism

n 614 e 5

sketchy, gadget,
reorganization

n 615 e 3

hone, promethean

n 616 e 2

comprehensively, fulcrum

n 617 e 2

propagandist

n 618 e 1

aspiration, tinge,
typify

n 620 e 3

signalling, untroubled,
cyclical, rhythm

n 621 e 4

misleadingly

n 622 e 1

churchill

n 623 e 1

seizure

n 625 e 1

mouthpiece

n 626 e 1

remake, subtitle

n 627 e 2

invisible, reshape,
individualistic,

unwanted, controllable

n 628 e 5

shortage, adam,
naturalness, prometheus,

utility, smith,
economist, secularize,
understandably, epic,
worldview, maximize,

fisc...

n 629 e 40

facto, deficit,
textbook, defensible,
undeserved, keynesian,

asceticism

n 630 e 7

ethos, rightfully,
ascetic

n 631 e 3

endless, greed

n 632 e 2

commercial, generosity,
ostensibly, aristocrat,
festive, chronicler,
monastic, monastery,
sexually, donkey

n 633 e 10

bail, cannibal,
prostitution, notch,
bemuse, cancelling,

overdue, welsh, banknote

n 634 e 9

shark, beholden, joust

n 635 e 3

chagrin

n 637 e 1

spruce, wallet

n 638 e 2

talk, strain, greet,
choke, ponder, shirt,
appointment, quietly,
whine, complacent,
drench, jam, gallant,
tidy, wry, knack, glo...

n 639 e 19

conversation,
excitement, yesterday,
beg, soften, baby,
shrill, yes, quarrel,
glove, ache, jealous,
soothe, delightful,

meadow,...

n 640 e 85

clutch, rang,
tenderness, shriek,
husband, invalid,
warmly, coldly,
carriage, ironical,

crimson, exasperation,
idiotic, exquisi...

n 641 e 129

asleep, resolutely,
quiver, gown, unhappy,
irritate, coat, noisily,
conscientiously,

agonize, cordial, boot,
timidity, waist, r...

n 642 e 21

terrible, gleam,
chatter, personage,
velvet, powder,

incessantly, scold,
chestnut, mistress,

purse, grimace, afresh,
midday, el...

n 643 e 50

riot, broom, tremor

n 644 e 3

pique, baron

n 645 e 2

wench

n 646 e 1

cavalier

n 648 e 1

granary, vulgarly,
commodious, ponte,
signor, curia, fay,
fide, fides, antient,

loggia, atrio

n 649 e 12

architrave,
intercolumniations,
cavetto, fabrick, wou,

gola, fabricks,
antients, dorick, frize,

ionick

n 650 e 11

jamb, rafter, volute,
mutules, cymatium

n 652 e 5

mortar, abacus

n 653 e 2

diana, serviceable,
pediment

n 654 e 3

posterity, flute,
bacchus

n 655 e 3

disunite

n 656 e 1

florentine, mercenary,
rapacity, francesco

n 657 e 4

lombardy, rapacious,
ferrara, venetians,
soldiery, cesare,
principality, sforza,

romagna, lucca, orsini,
pistoia, messer,

flore...

n 658 e 16

brittany, flask,
milanese, armenians,
constantinople, rabbi,
acolyte, byzantium,
latins, deacon,

beatrice, hippodrome,
pygmy, e...

n 660 e 45

nutrition, bulldozer,
arendt, macabre, bosnia,

spokesperson,
palestinian, ethiopia,

israeli,
proportionality,
forensic, ethiopi...

n 661 e 24

less, marc, kai

n 662 e 3

inconclusive, thematic

n 664 e 2

structuralist,
biologically,
empiricism,
cartesianism,
imperialistic

n 665 e 5

racist

n 666 e 1

initial, interpretation,
belief, procedure,
violate, analogous,

terminology, imprecise

n 667 e 8

example, propose,
conclusion, assume,
essentially, partially,
scientific, namely,
simplify, similarity,

dependence, acceptable

n 668 e 12

result, role,
appropriate, complex,
fundamental, define,
essential, stage,
communicate,

characterize, isolation,
classify, marg...

n 669 e 15

dominate, specific,
achieve, organize,

cycle, stable, decisive,
broadly, supposedly,
effective, vulnerable,
potentially, impetu...

n 670 e 21

transform, group,
challenge, strategy,
transition, promotion,
permeate, circumvent,
organically, underpin

n 671 e 10

era, aspire, creative,
disconnect, creativity,
painstakingly, newness

n 672 e 7

technique, merge,
abstraction, abstractly,

revitalize

n 673 e 5

chiaroscuro

n 674 e 1

sociopolitical

n 676 e 1

implacably, demography

n 677 e 2

uncritically, pharaohs

n 678 e 2

optimistic, crudely,
setback, discredit,
tenable, exonerate,

illiteracy, americanism

n 679 e 8

pessimistic, detritus

n 680 e 2

optimism

n 682 e 1

bloodshed, winston,
fallible, inborn,

doctorate, smallpox,
causally, unfashionable,

toleration,
schoolteacher, optimist,

bioche...

n 683 e 20

vienna, austria, schmidt

n 684 e 3

explosion, magazine,
participation,
explosive, film,
unsuccessfully,

mandatory, specialty,
echelon, nonchalant

n 686 e 10

outlook, package,
newspaper, rearrangement

n 687 e 4

hedonistic, outgo

n 689 e 2

armageddon

n 690 e 1

biblical

n 691 e 1

explorer

n 692 e 1

donate, donation

n 693 e 2

unscrupulous, kite,
paragon

n 694 e 3

dominus

n 695 e 1

sometime, saffron

n 696 e 2

discomfiture, mutiny

n 697 e 2

stagger, roast, smack,
candidly, drone

n 698 e 5

look, wait, dirty, wipe,
rub, squeeze, wet,
quiet, curl, nice,
bottle, doorway,
headache, nasty,

anxiously, swoop, scrub,
nervo...

n 699 e 23

hurry, lip, eagerly,
doctor, fancy,

carelessly, beckon,
hearted, untidy, escort,

sham, luggage,
downstairs, artless,

fearfully,...

n 700 e 19

chair, pinch, cough,
busily, rouse, sash,
upstairs, attire,

brandy, queer, jeer,
irascible, catechism,
smock, approvingly,

desp...

n 701 e 16

girl, clock, collar,
knee, alarm, chin,
rattle, alight, stare,

hoarse, hastily, sickly,
agony, repulsive,

feebly, apron, frock,...

n 702 e 22

thoughtful, shudder,
yawn, motionless,
candle, amazement,
tranquil, fling, gloomy,
droop, straighten,

uneasy, brow, abruptly,
a...

n 703 e 33

halt, twilight, flag,
adore, clad, adoration,
grumble, latch, bravery,

scrutinize, doll,
daybreak, fumble,

benumb, prowl, impre...

n 704 e 64

toad, orchard, yonder

n 705 e 3

villain, farewell,
knave, cupid, madam

n 706 e 5

nurse, hie, churchyard,
mantua, friar, laurence,

mer, juliet, rom,
montague, romeo,

mercutio, capulet, jul,
tybalt

n 707 e 15

verona

n 708 e 1

expeditious

n 709 e 1

cornice, edifice,
portico, conveniency,
ovolo, projecture

n 710 e 6

breadth, torus

n 711 e 2

plinth

n 712 e 1

lime, kiln, cypress,
girder, pilaster

n 713 e 5

timber, wholesome,
fasten, shaft

n 714 e 4

brick, sap, wreathe,
indus

n 715 e 4

goodwill, tuscany

n 717 e 2

pontiff

n 718 e 1

perpetrator,
recrimination, unpack,

eyewitness

n 721 e 4

quotient

n 723 e 1

uninformed

n 724 e 1

immune

n 726 e 1

qualify, criticize,
predetermine, variant,
cartesian, misinterpret

n 727 e 6

term, fact, refer,
attempt, question,
distinguish, strictly,
involve, choice, strict,
problem, clarify, pose,
outline, unexplored

n 728 e 15

introduce, identify,
human, situation,
artificial, survive,
overlook, active,
meaningful,

indispensable, detect,
outcome

n 729 e 12

goal, survival, disrupt,
autonomous, realistic,

symbolically,
motivation, imperialist

n 730 e 8

hierarchy, conflict,
activity, historically,
society, classic,
political, social,

implement, slogan,
uncharted

n 731 e 11

concrete, stability,
coherent, codify

n 732 e 4

experiential

n 733 e 1

modernity, resurgence

n 734 e 2

theorization

n 735 e 1

devaluation, modernes

n 736 e 2

residual, uneven,
agrarian, unchecked,
unevenly, dereliction,

extremism

n 737 e 7

notably, lag,
consolidate, outmode,
stratosphere, demagogic

n 738 e 6

frustration, technician,
ostentatious, blatantly,
snobbery, pander

n 739 e 6

enticement, tractor

n 740 e 2

impoverishment,
pedagogic

n 741 e 2

rationalism

n 742 e 1

elimination, morally,
critically, newton,

accountable, unsolved,
chemically, canterbury,

synaptic

n 743 e 9

newtonian

n 744 e 1

physiologically, radar

n 745 e 2

acceleration,
amplification, viewer,

synchronize,
electromagnetic,
subliminally

n 746 e 6

electricity, cool,
extension,

entertainment, posture,
photo, telephone, avid,
trance, shaw, classroom,

electrically,
sculptural...

n 747 e 19

trek

n 748 e 1

bedrock, geoffrey,
beehive

n 750 e 3

landslide

n 752 e 1

venetian

n 753 e 1

tudor, quaver

n 754 e 2

cull, hefty, consignment

n 755 e 3

cow, pea, marri

n 756 e 3

stick, bite, ticket,
punch, runner, swerve,

truthfully

n 757 e 7

quick, brush, buzz,
brood, toe, bag, soup,
pink, sticky, forlorn,
bloat, cringe, terrific,
chocolate, tingle

n 758 e 15

muffle, lonely, lounge,
bell, bachelor,
conductor, nod,
graciously, darkly,
knuckle, gallantly,
pickle, doggedly

n 759 e 13

boy, falter, softly,
dear, passenger,

impatiently, restlessly,
knit, merriment,
scornfully,

impressively, viand,
doubtfully, th...

n 760 e 20

gentleman, inquire,
hush, coach,

handkerchief, bedside,
stealthily, gruff,

nightcap

n 761 e 9

clasp, twinkle, pocket,
clench, exclamation,
reply, errand, pail,
spy, waistcoat,
assiduity

n 762 e 11

shiver, harshly,
shutter, recoil,

cupboard, comer, fist,
lodging, retort,
fraternity, wretch,

peal, coffin, coverlet,
haggard, ...

n 763 e 31

formidable, bristle,
resume, nail, stroll,

sinister, rag, gardener,
notre, encumber, theft,

gloom, stupefy,
ferocious, thicket,...

n 764 e 318

thursday

n 767 e 1

anon

n 768 e 1

capacious, amphitheatre

n 770 e 2

quadrangular, expence,
conveniencies

n 771 e 3

con, fillet, varro, ing,
incrustation, fascia,
tions, ings, por, ment,
furlong, tho, dif, ther,
ter, ments, ture, tain,

ons, th...

n 772 e 27

wedge, aqueduct,
contrivance

n 773 e 3

beholder, arch, pier

n 774 e 3

conveniently, spacious,
durable, unhealthy

n 775 e 4

fortress

n 776 e 1

unarm, turk

n 778 e 2

aragon

n 779 e 1

boon, vassal, moor,
moorish, saddle, gaul,
rower, enchanter,
algiers, shouldst,

housekeeper, landlady,
dapple, mishap, balsam,

...

n 780 e 51

perpetrate, horrific

n 781 e 2

infectious, midsummer

n 782 e 2

perpetuate, redirect,
flatly, structuralists,

conciliation

n 783 e 5

invariably, reciprocal,
substitution, antic,
covertly, quarantine,

operandi

n 784 e 7

primitive, aberration,
transmute, ambivalent,

incoherence,
reestablish, devious

n 785 e 7

invalidate

n 786 e 1

aspect, theme

n 787 e 2

sense, final, implicit,
discard, exclude,
temporarily,
qualification

n 788 e 7

accept, manipulate,
incomplete, subvert

n 789 e 4

perspective,
participate, link,
historical, priority,
commitment

n 790 e 6

permanently, blur,
embody, level, colonize,

capitalism

n 791 e 6

simplistic

n 792 e 1

confrontation, devalue,
personalize

n 794 e 3

marcuse, recuperate

n 795 e 2

socialization, macro,
surreal, frighteningly

n 796 e 4

supersede,
discontinuous,
uncontrolled,
theoretician,

sociological, schematic,
surrealist,

discontinuity,
technicality, technoc...

n 797 e 15

estrangement, mundane,
unrecognized,

inadequately, symbolism,
affective, tactic,
ageing, moralism

n 798 e 9

effectiveness,
unforeseen, tenacious,
decadent, mediocrity,

stimulant, uncomplicated

n 799 e 7

strasbourg, unspeakably,
colloquia

n 800 e 3

overload, pretentious,
tragically

n 801 e 3

momentary

n 802 e 1

awareness, margin,
visually

n 805 e 3

cartoon, fragmentation,
explicitness, speeded,

centralism,
individualist, refashion

n 806 e 7

comic, staple, movie,
inclusive,

interrelation, mosaic,
priestly, radio,

involvement, divisive,
typewriter, telegraph,

paperbac...

n 807 e 39

mumford, carapace

n 808 e 2

nightingale

n 809 e 1

alma

n 810 e 1

wasteland, blackberry

n 811 e 2

unborn, cleaner,
estuary, stilt, irene,
polo, marco, khan,

kublai

n 812 e 9

bargain, stun, rubber,
license, quaint

n 814 e 5

slice, neatly, nicely,
loyal, henry, bloodless,

jelly

n 815 e 7

bang, skull, pig,
relish, hark, tilt,
bait, coral, mug,
pepper, ado, coax,
shamble, unman,

chameleon, infatuate

n 816 e 16

pin, lump, peer, lap,
bump, coil, sour,
dangle, flap, lick,

decease, friday, weakly,
squat, awry, hop,
thereabouts, flick,

duck...

n 817 e 22

rotten, thumb, mumble,
slap, drawer, speck,
goose, smelt, crease,
hoop, plod, wrangle,

carrion, poker

n 818 e 14

knock, flutter,
solemnly, wink, crumb,
stool, nudge, trudge,

archway

n 819 e 9

sir, stain, hearty,
surgeon, grin, rap,
sneer, toast,

shrivelled, chink,
slink, avowal, forger,

cur, bailey

n 820 e 15

robbery, dismal, robber,
remonstrance, gallows,
interpose, burglary,
crib, broth, keyhole,
drab, artful, growl,
scuffle, harry,...

n 821 e 77

orphan, wring, snuff,
unprotected,

distractedly, cower,
pleasantry, kennel

n 822 e 8

crouch, ferocity, jade,
malicious, rope, swoon,

suffocation, axe,
imperiously, refractory,

stupor, fireside,
goblin, decrepitud...

n 823 e 15

intoxicate, hurl,
thenceforth, ogre,
blanch, decimate

n 824 e 6

brussels

n 825 e 1

charcoal, apothecary,
herewith, ducat,
antwerp, rodrigo,

florin, stivers, stiver,
tomasin

n 826 e 10

doomsday, exeunt

n 828 e 2

marcellus

n 829 e 1

claudius, distemper

n 831 e 2

pliny, hurdle, cistern,
molest, sluice, fol,
amiss, tion, wetted,

ans, plat, theophrastus,
leone, ner

n 832 e 14

adorn, noxious, strew,
unwholesome, pedestal,
intermix, aperture,
rind, cupola, janus,
uni, situ, ting,

immoveable, diodorus,
ser

n 833 e 16

cement, pro, convenient,
dig, platform, cramp,
moist, basement, roller,

jut, obelisk,
embellishment,

answerable, spoilt, dis,
h...

n 834 e 27

sand, ivy, rugged,
chalk, apt, summarily,
trench, sive, plutarch,

vide, ted

n 835 e 11

omit, wonderfully,
delicacy, vase

n 836 e 4

unfaithful

n 837 e 1

fickle

n 838 e 1

castle, turks,
courteous, indignity,
entreat, ungrateful,

witted, cuff,
brotherhood, shrewdness,

pike, begone

n 839 e 12

craze, enchant,
enchantment, sorely,
dub, seville, penance,
grinder, mule, toledo,
sonnet, importunity,
henceforward, inn,

dole...

n 840 e 51

unanimous, victim,
rivalry, quell,

parricide, mythic,
retribution, awesome,

dismemberment, mimetic,
unanimity, sacrificer,

scap...

n 841 e 20

tragic, violence,
impure, tragedy, ritual,
kinship, anathema,

expulsion, contagious,
virulent, reciprocity,
onslaught, benefice...

n 842 e 73

infection, polarize,
exorcism, ritually,
ritualize, freudianism

n 843 e 6

religious, crisis,
ambivalence

n 844 e 3

relegate, accusation,
incarnation,
identification,
heraclitus,
perpetuation,
purification

n 845 e 7

symmetrical, receptacle,
denunciation

n 846 e 3

reinterpret

n 847 e 1

guarantee, presentation,
somehow, prior,

delineate, irrevocably,
focal

n 848 e 7

contrast, shift, emerge,
reject, simply, rely,
collapse, ignore,

separation, observer,
reaction, basically,

register

n 849 e 13

intervention, emphasize,
attitude, dilemma,
orthodoxy, mindless

n 850 e 6

compromise, etc,
cynicism

n 851 e 3

proviso, reductionist

n 852 e 2

norm

n 853 e 1

ideological, repetitive,
extrapolate

n 854 e 3

lenin

n 855 e 1

critique, banality,
ideology, marxist, ipso,
reabsorb, arrogantly,

fetishization,
fetishism, marxists,
escapism, dialectically

n 856 e 12

daily, leisure,
reinstate, humanize,
malaise, vulgarity,
ideologue, platitude,
predominance,
mystification,

sectarian, metamorp...

n 857 e 57

boredom, inventiveness,
foreshadow, concretely,
estrange, marvellous,
mistrust, fulfilment,
skilfully, betoken,
objectification...

n 858 e 15

comical, lucid, petty,
secrete, festival,
belittle, gamut,

lucidity, prodigiously,
levelling, flippant

n 859 e 11

exhaust, vie, bizarre,
trivial, disquiet, dual,
jargon, repercussion,
smother, henri,

predominate, throe,
sordid, muddle, physi...

n 860 e 22

life, genuine,
exceptional,
commonplace,

familiarity, suffocate,
grandiose, deteriorate,
blunt, chasm, volatile,
ascendancy, in...

n 861 e 15

fragment, eliminate,
consciously, dubious,

scrutiny,
scientifically,

adolescent, emotionally,
opacity, inflammatory

n 862 e 10

advent, static,
intensely, fragmentary

n 863 e 4

stress, homogeneity,
decry, individualism,
stutter, undergraduate,

unsuited

n 864 e 7

visualize, sequential,
resonant, phoenicians,

incantatory

n 865 e 5

visual, vogue, alphabet,
pictorial, movable,
interdependence,

hypnotize, confessional,
repeatable, pluralistic,
homogenization,...

n 866 e 25

uniformity,
mechanization, literacy

n 867 e 3

mechanical, mechanize

n 868 e 2

wittily, snobbish

n 869 e 2

armor, intone

n 870 e 2

caravan

n 872 e 1

cram, dock, sibyl

n 873 e 3

concert, college, stark,
medal, combustion,
shiny, bicycle, barge,

pump

n 874 e 9

professor,
advertisement, bother,
surgical, piano, welter,

writ, jot, lurid,
pedagogue, whisk, gill,
memento, battleship,

adhesive

n 875 e 15

fan, perch, soap, fry,
trinity, narrator,
cream, divulge,
poetical, vigil,
staunch, junior,
painless, sweeten,
gerard, imprompt...

n 876 e 20

tenor, blink, sip, pad,
gut, doorstep, garb,
protrude, unroll, prod,
monday, lukewarm, nick,
chandelier, mockingly,

whiff, teth...

n 877 e 22

lovely, kick, hip, tug,
rudely, spade,

whereabouts, windy,
pudding, awhile, lui,
wisp, saucer, mash

n 878 e 14

nose, heel, limp, hat,
kneel, button, skirt,

sweetly, gilt,
toothless, noiseless,
volley, pal, ejaculation

n 879 e 14

gently, cock,
forefinger, grub, peep,

bystander

n 880 e 6

rusty, furiously,
auspicious

n 881 e 3

breath, murmur, parapet,
vagrant

n 882 e 4

bolt, claw, stormy,
decidedly, hearth,
scaffold, ladder,
mingle, torch,

favourite, slumber,
indistinct, shipwreck,

chaste, gild...

n 883 e 32

dazzle, meantime,
legion, interrogate,
petrify, rebind, scoff,
elapse, pun, prodigy,
penal, blackness,
deformity, liberator,

fo...

n 884 e 22

portrait, goldsmith,
cologne, nicolas, furry,
andreas, conrad,
honourably, christi,

bartholomew, wolff, herr

n 886 e 12

pate, denmark

n 888 e 2

clown, hamlet, gertrude,
bernardo, pyrrhus,

ophelia, pol, ham, hor,
polonius, horatio,
laertes, rosencrantz,
guildenstern, ros,...

n 889 e 18

ber

n 890 e 1

gnat, hap

n 892 e 2

rot, fortify, chapel,
soak, slime, commend,
strait, flint, knotty,

plum, moulder, searcher,
unsightly

n 893 e 13

contrive, arsenal,
infirm, beau, lineament,
imbibe, intermission,

pestilential,
inconsiderate, keel,

epitaph

n 894 e 11

drain, erect, mast,
rust, citadel, bog,
prow, spleen,

battlement, pleat, eddy,
bluster, recluse

n 895 e 13

wane, scorch, taint,
distill, assault,

circus, pent, holly

n 896 e 8

sluggish, gem

n 897 e 2

giant, renowned, amber,
incomparable, outcry

n 898 e 5

blanket, vomit, beard,
horseback, shrewd,
trapping, windmill,
carrier, bethink,
bereft, slash,
misadventure

n 899 e 12

roam, chant, cardinal,
lens, scant, tunic,

daze, contentedly, laud,
bleat, outcast, slimy,
overweening, glutton,
scroll, parchm...

n 900 e 47

chorus, paroxysm,
demeanor

n 901 e 3

prohibition, incestuous

n 902 e 2

contaminate

n 903 e 1

demystify

n 904 e 1

unleash, hypocritical

n 906 e 2

engender, flaw,
endlessly, sublimate,
unimaginable, sui

n 907 e 6

relate, entire,
indication,

relationship, key,
counterpart, emergence,
suspension, inscription,
detour, vulnerability

n 908 e 11

oppose, ultimately,
react, culminate,

propel, persistence,
constellation, anti,
mores, sleight,
politicization

n 909 e 11

real, confront,
rejection,

simultaneously,
struggle, coincide,

simplification, abolish,
gesture, irony, reunite,
rediscovery, fake

n 910 e 13

intervene, failure,
ambiguous, partial,
brutal, partisan,

turmoil, unanswered

n 911 e 8

opt, prefigure,
playfulness,
imponderable

n 912 e 4

subversive, encompass

n 913 e 2

masquerade,
irrationality,

deceptively, obfuscation

n 914 e 4

ambiguity, totality,
marx, imbalance,

femininity, unrealized,
proletariat, reification

n 915 e 8

deprivation, mystify,
particularize, alienate

n 916 e 4

proletarian,
bourgeoisie, ethically,
conformism, defuse

n 917 e 5

humanism, virtualities,
methodologically,
discreteness

n 918 e 4

inextricable,
methodically, virile,

glamour, incomprehension

n 919 e 5

impoverish,
unquestionably

n 920 e 2

intolerable, inventive,
stereotype, dilute

n 921 e 4

reveal, foremost,
vocabulary, sentimental,

blindly, splinter,
unwittingly, ludicrous,

nowadays

n 922 e 9

audience, clash, unaided

n 923 e 3

sen, bias

n 924 e 2

prose, edgar, galaxy,
recitation, immortalize,
montaigne, anesthetize,
schoolchild, publicist,
primitivism, divina,
backwash, e...

n 925 e 14

print, scholastic,
interplay, bacon,

quantification, effigy,
oral, ordnance,

africans, livre, aural,
obscura, scriptural,

compa...

n 926 e 37

carver

n 927 e 1

anesthesia

n 928 e 1

dickens

n 929 e 1

brothel

n 930 e 1

oblivious, whimsy

n 931 e 2

grade, satirical, maple

n 932 e 3

youngster, lumber

n 933 e 2

eugene, lovable

n 934 e 2

terminus, anthem,
obviate, hugh, forte,
bunk, mortis, gong,

luscious, hectic, bogus,
wolfe, avis, scribble

n 935 e 14

umbrella, grey, bronze,
grill, spurn, postcard,
pub, ineluctable, willy,

blare, sloppy,
cobblestone, squash,
shrunken, nelson, ...

n 936 e 36

chew, butter, fume,
lurch, spat, pill,

sideways, schoolboy,
ruby, bazaar, kettle,
grunt, mull, pungent,
dabble, nymph, amble,

p...

n 937 e 24

sniff, greasy, wreath,
wriggle, sausage,
buttonhole, bitch,
snout, womanly,

concussion, mutton,
corset, squeak, sawdust,

darn, ...

n 938 e 16

paw, clap, gravely,
stew, sneeze, pastry,
dreamy, oyster,
burgundy, dainty,

trouser, silken, nibble,
askance, scrawl, clank,

bl...

n 939 e 21

scrape, lane, spit,
bucket, furtive, talon,

lacerate, eel,
sideboard, platter,
curdle, braggart,
brunswick

n 940 e 13

fork, eyelid, perfume,
scent, quill, astride,
lethargy, languor,

glade, pandemonium,
quarrelling, ave

n 941 e 12

four, caress,
benediction, potion,
archangel, nude, acrid

n 942 e 7

vicinity, gust,
travelled, effusion,

feline

n 943 e 5

resemble, fifteen,
fatigue, eighty,

precipitate, traverse,
lofty, fatal, colossal,
whiteness, oblong,
precipice, tulip,

exhale,...

n 944 e 16

habituate, inexperience

n 945 e 2

engrave, parrot

n 946 e 2

foil

n 947 e 1

queen, exit, norway

n 948 e 3

canker

n 951 e 1

gutter, rubbish, vermin,
elm

n 952 e 4

bake, sup, broil,
parlour

n 953 e 4

ditch, vent, stoutly

n 954 e 3

mend, prudently,
admonition, forefather,
flea, worthily, lusty

n 955 e 7

stuff, poplar, poisonous

n 956 e 3

rob, peril, untie,
delectable

n 958 e 4

poison, waken

n 959 e 2

humbly, shred,
sumptuous, recite,
wondrous, wile, rave,
pagan, emerald, sandal,
victoriously, venom,

yore

n 960 e 13

violent, ceremony,
monstrous, sacred,
outburst, divinity,

mutilation, vertiginous,
proscribe, twin, vilify,

besmirch

n 961 e 12

monstrosity, paternal,
hubris

n 962 e 3

fleetingly, appeasement

n 963 e 2

disintegration

n 964 e 1

catholicism, seducer

n 965 e 2

reconcile, temptation,
discern, insurmountable,
blindness, illegitimate,
perverse, miraculously,

knowingly

n 966 e 9

lack, exception, aware,
encounter, famous,
passage, insist,
tension, forever,

suspend, distort, in,
explode, repeatedly,

couple...

n 967 e 27

directly, version,
locate, secondary,
standard, universe,
generate, aristotelian,

mistakenly,
aforementioned

n 968 e 10

logic, dimension,
reduction, cunningly

n 969 e 4

objectivity, believer

n 970 e 2

positive, irrational

n 971 e 2

prise

n 972 e 1

opaque, philosophically,
transposition,
spiritualism,

objectivism, triadic

n 973 e 6

polarity, fetish, infra

n 974 e 3

brutally, particularity,
shamelessly

n 975 e 3

vulgarize

n 976 e 1

powerlessness,
disjunction

n 977 e 2

reanimate, rimbaud

n 978 e 2

existentialism, embroil,
virility

n 979 e 3

insipid, superbly,
regrettably

n 980 e 3

spectacle, richness,
behaviour, ubiquity,

intermittently

n 981 e 5

sport, spectator,
luxurious, insidious,

magnificently,
ceremonial, verbally

n 982 e 7

rhetoric, repudiate,
calendar, imagery,
heyday, shrewdly

n 983 e 6

literary, impeccable,
diaphanous

n 984 e 3

rhyme, humanist,
vernacular, wilson,

encyclopedic, summa,
plenum, foreshorten,

vico

n 985 e 9

sixteenth, congruence,
dilation

n 986 e 3

medieval, wordsworth,
burgess, petrarch

n 987 e 4

imaginative, resourceful

n 988 e 2

meager, airplane,
spengler

n 989 e 3

drill, dump, patronage

n 990 e 3

bleak, dank

n 991 e 2

appal, respectability,
companionship, curry,

tirade

n 992 e 5

sane, grandparent,
demur, wreckage

n 993 e 4

aver, flair, suave,
crocus

n 994 e 4

gorgeous, glee, rasp,
muck, dynamo, purr

n 995 e 6

stale, tinkle, picnic,
testimonial, gurgle,
snug, meredith,

deportment, overdose,
ellen, canvass,
rhapsody, stylish,

fondle, ca...

n 996 e 25

onion, tickle, jack,
bloody, lemon, scamper,

nag, deftly, baton,
sock, jog, mustard,
mince, yew, endear,
upholster, larder,

alt...

n 997 e 47

tap, wag, beverage,
strawberry, nip, jolly,
saunter, haunch, butt,
giddy, ogle, coo, caper,
equanimity, beastly,
amor, corkscre...

n 998 e 20

firework, sprig, wart,
reverend, mister

n 999 e 5

reef, violet, prune,
gobble, hyena

n 1000 e 5

pear, peach

n 1001 e 2

yellow, squall, apricot

n 1002 e 3

hillock

n 1003 e 1

brink, fever, port,
fathom, extremity,

nocturnal, uninhabited,
intermittent, seashore,
fermentation, azure

n 1004 e 11

luminous, extinguish,
singularly, impregnate,
itinerary, moss, miner,
metre, marseilles, blanc

n 1005 e 10

shock, solitary,
furnish, enlarge,
breeze, repose,

levelled, perseverance,
terminate

n 1006 e 9

weed

n 1008 e 1

burial

n 1010 e 1

filth

n 1011 e 1

uppermost

n 1012 e 1

girt, plentifully,
noisome, gin, inclose,

afore

n 1013 e 6

boisterous

n 1014 e 1

draught, amend, untoward

n 1015 e 3

alabaster

n 1016 e 1

smell, flay, odour,
watcher, hemlock

n 1017 e 5

wander, soft, sever,
muse, stud, breaker

n 1018 e 6

stroke, storm, stubborn,
hover, portal, sweat,
fray, fragrant, spangle

n 1019 e 9

glow, pious, invade,
aid, unwilling, ardent,
poise, victorious,
consign, batter,

infernal, lash, implore,
vanquish, forewarn, s...

n 1020 e 21

discord, succumb,
trickery, intimation,

mistreat, luc,
moralistic, aeschylus

n 1021 e 8

preponderance

n 1022 e 1

catastrophic, redemptive

n 1023 e 2

debilitate, savoir

n 1024 e 2

inability, efficacy,
destructive

n 1025 e 3

opposite, overcome,
appearance, lesson,
dismiss, fiction,

properly, excessive,
inertia, attachment,

exam

n 1026 e 11

precisely, background,
totally, neutral,

coincidence, marcel,
enlightenment, kernel,
permutation, elitist,

avowedly

n 1027 e 11

consistent, elementary

n 1028 e 2

universal, implicitly,
unambiguous, formulation

n 1029 e 4

formulate, acceptance,
incompatibility

n 1030 e 3

rationally

n 1031 e 1

pseudo, ethic

n 1032 e 2

mystical, versa

n 1033 e 2

inhuman, duality, supra,
unsay, gordian

n 1034 e 5

consciousness

n 1035 e 1

shatter, hypocritically

n 1036 e 2

entirety, rediscover,
decadence

n 1037 e 3

anecdotal

n 1038 e 1

signification

n 1039 e 1

peremptory, bourgeois,
myth, prosaic,
intellectualism,
syncretism,

encyclopaedic,
hairdresser, decor,

euphoric, motherhood,
ali...

n 1040 e 26

toy, magical, holiday,
moralize, jet,
ceaseless,

sentimentality,
thinness, parasitic,
genteel, delightfully,
pulp, flaunt, unso...

n 1041 e 26

unrestrained, epithet,
cheaply, arduous,
undecipherable

n 1042 e 5

obsess, emblem, pervade,
plot, incongruous,
parody, italians

n 1043 e 7

reader, obsession,
grotesque, erudition,

ars

n 1044 e 5

invention, illumination,
bible, pompous, easel

n 1045 e 5

scholarship,
popularization

n 1046 e 2

revival, fixity,
protestantism

n 1047 e 3

specialization,
assiduous

n 1048 e 2

inept, circumlocution,
defenseless, servility,

penalize

n 1049 e 5

diet, parade, victorian,
artfully

n 1050 e 4

callous, clot

n 1051 e 2

pageant

n 1052 e 1

eyesight, alertness,
woolen, sacrosanct,

clairvoyant

n 1053 e 5

wade, yankee, northeast,
gossamer, penumbra,
depot, buoyant, atelier,

billy, doodle,
undergrowth, shipyard,
beneficence, sistin...

n 1054 e 23

patrick, transmigration,
jowl, lyons, stow,

tramway

n 1056 e 6

railings, naughty, pat,
cork, irish, bard,
anyhow, pork, pint,
kevin, cod, encore,
gerald, tot, goggle,
hose, quart, nimbly,

up...

n 1057 e 123

quid, currant, armpit,
castile, cuckoo

n 1058 e 5

cabbage, tawny, geese,
lavender

n 1059 e 4

almanac, panama, lobe

n 1060 e 3

brown, pebble, inhale,
tack, nebula, morocco,

scintillate

n 1061 e 7

roost, foggy

n 1062 e 2

cane, spongy, adjourn

n 1063 e 3

environ, zenith,
subterranean, sunrise,

physiognomy,
mountaineer, fetid,
impetuosity, sirius,
granite, whitish

n 1064 e 11

bark, trunk, limpid,
basin, cavity, majestic,
irruption, moisten,

yellowish, undulation,
inflexibility,

lethargic, voracity,
au...

n 1065 e 15

steep, slope, laurel,
delicious, sicily,

inundation, scenery

n 1066 e 7

fore, air, vein, lake,
ray, nut, juice, infest

n 1067 e 8

hollow, winter, weather,
thick

n 1068 e 4

wind, crack, damp, mole

n 1069 e 4

well, wall

n 1070 e 2

stone, worm, inexcusable

n 1071 e 3

isle

n 1072 e 1

earthen, clod,
corinthians

n 1073 e 3

manger, beautify

n 1074 e 2

lighten

n 1075 e 1

ivory, refresh,
tormentor

n 1076 e 3

deaf, languish, tongue,
navel

n 1077 e 4

bear, blow, leap, ring,
deadly, ship, respite,
dreg, lowly, wanton

n 1078 e 10

swell, chase, stream,
fair, dare, bright, sky,
hasty, sink, disdain,
urge, rear, wretched,
glide, sting, verge,
infant, applaus...

n 1079 e 23

shade, arm, race,
hostile, crew,

triumphant, plain, rush,
impatient, mortal,
whirl, prone, flame,
resign, tumble, doom,

stalk, ...

n 1080 e 101

deprive, thoroughly,
anxiety, mask, lure,
terror, enigma,

disclose, caprice, ape,
immoral, avatar, pacify,
oriental, rape, unna...

n 1081 e 20

unbearable, ambiguously

n 1083 e 2

paradoxically, homeland,
insubstantial

n 1084 e 3

persist, horizon,
reverberate, innermost,

curtail, hoffman

n 1085 e 6

fully, split, pre,
status, subject,

sustain, effectively,
concede, deploy,

absurdum, spirituality,
vacuum, deconstruct

n 1086 e 13

precise, non,
paradoxical, insight,
inherent, concise

n 1087 e 6

meaningless

n 1088 e 1

basic, assert, finite,
formula, zero,
unambiguously,
meaninglessness

n 1089 e 7

interpret, arbitrarily,
formally, intuitive,

uniqueness, explicable,
calculable,

extrapolation, pointer

n 1090 e 9

contradict, entail,
predecessor,
independence,
unacceptable,

unaffected, untenable,
paragraph, definable

n 1091 e 9

justify

n 1092 e 1

harmoniously

n 1093 e 1

philosophical, illusion,
sidedly

n 1094 e 3

contradiction,
spontaneous, dispel,
transitory, modality

n 1095 e 5

grasp, deceptive,
rupture, neutralize,

knower

n 1096 e 5

upheaval, georges,
coherence, facile,

nouvelle, unreservedly,
humaine

n 1097 e 7

unreal, immobility,
balzac

n 1098 e 3

immobilize

n 1099 e 1

duplicity, voyeur,
eternalize, flaubert

n 1100 e 4

mythology, naturalize,
nausea, psycho,

cosmogony, physique,
neologism, courtesan,
superlative, racine,
mythical, femmes,

untiri...

n 1101 e 28

decipher, centenary,
bovary

n 1102 e 3

comedy, occult, naive,
labyrinthine, babel,
epiphany, invective,
francesca, alighieri,
actress, aphorism,

poetics, dante, einau...

n 1103 e 27

disillusion, layman

n 1104 e 2

crude, vision, romantic,
dictum, tempo

n 1105 e 5

culture, century, phase,
duly, aggressive,
unduly, shirk

n 1106 e 7

educational, cult,
favorable

n 1107 e 3

nineteenth, rural,
civilization,

allegiance, paralyze,
belated, accompaniment,
seasonal, headway,
offset, rootless,
constriction

n 1108 e 12

baroque, belatedly,
laissez, lille,

antedate, predatory,
abstention, readjustment

n 1109 e 8

intercourse, inimical,
aimless, philanthropy,
bookkeeping, overgrow,

untainted,
industrialist, bequest,
palatial, belligerent,

...

n 1110 e 22

consumptive, benight

n 1111 e 2

dingy, bedford

n 1112 e 2

multifarious, jenny

n 1114 e 2

dietary, pith

n 1115 e 2

juvenile, swindle,
leonard

n 1116 e 3

ireland, yorkshire,
messrs

n 1117 e 3

beef, sailor, juggle,
violator, candour

n 1119 e 5

eleven, gum, auditor

n 1120 e 3

bay, erroneously,
debility

n 1121 e 3

vincent

n 1122 e 1

cape, vat, traveller,
brilliancy, rainy,
victoria, stamina,

seaweed, soda, aromatic,
tome, banana, succulent,
rhododendron, ind...

n 1123 e 21

mission, coolness,
ridge, gulf, torrent,
league, arid, alp,

summit, peak, thorny,
excursion, shrub, rocky,
tint, crocodile, mou...

n 1124 e 174

soil, rock, pearl,
voyage, dip, mountain,
elevation, expedition,

stony, milky,
numberless, lateral,
funnel, eject, amazon,

glac...

n 1125 e 35

ocean, atmosphere,
elevate, scarcely,
situate, slippery,
crust, sunset,

fisherman, rapidity,
aerial, astronomical,
grande, mist...

n 1126 e 21

near, vast, surround,
snow, pine, needle,
encircle, colour,
muscular, evince

n 1127 e 10

cover, spring, nine,
spot, wild, warm, ash,

hot, furrow

n 1128 e 9

wood, heavy, top, foot,
summer, row, broad,
side, up, seat, iron,
wheel, pipe, beam

n 1129 e 14

rain, oak, sift, warp

n 1130 e 4

dry, river, hill,
mischievous

n 1131 e 4

eighth, twelfth, fir

n 1132 e 3

mightily, cinnamon

n 1133 e 2

ward

n 1134 e 1

stink

n 1135 e 1

sack, sinew, marrow

n 1136 e 3

bitter, boil, soul,
crook, fountain, fetter,
treacherous, eater,

taunt

n 1137 e 9

youth, spare, crown,
thirst, wing, scorn,
flood, cheer, deed,
feeble, pang, couch,

satiate

n 1138 e 13

shine, roll, fight,
shake, shower, golden,
boast, defy, pomp,
withstand, contend,
gush, cloudy, fiery,

bribe

n 1139 e 15

fly, proud, breast,
fate, band, pierce,

prize, generous, bold,
youthful, fleet, bid,
toil, thunder, hero,

furious, herald, foam...

n 1140 e 226

haunt, denial, postpone,
cunning, ruthless,
fulfillment, butler,
injunction, pa,

symphony, catholics,
convolute, bombard,

corro...

n 1141 e 19

renunciation, remainder,
motto, impenetrable,

unfathomable, vacillate,
grandmother, vertigo,
abyss, unbind, verbatim,

rien, viv...

n 1142 e 14

inaccessible, enjoyment,
bluntly, coffee, cynic,
interlude, masculine,
insignia, scathing,
unbeknownst, ayn

n 1143 e 11

obstacle, obliterate,
authentic, nonetheless,
ruthlessly, julian,
documentary,
disengagement

n 1144 e 8

ultimate, palpable,
embodiment, engagement,

anachronistic,
tangential, destabilize,

transience

n 1145 e 8

notion, self, exemplify,
structurally, inclusion,
paraphrase, internalize,

dissonance,
delimitation,
ahistorical

n 1146 e 10

undermine, nonsensical,
unknowable

n 1147 e 3

indeterminacy, tautology

n 1149 e 2

sequence, confirmation,
intuitively,

methodological,
statistical, calculus,
undefined, deductive,
prediction, positivist,

conve...

n 1150 e 19

hypothesis, occurrence,
test, simplicity,

precision, singular,
observable, section,
postulate, refute,
conjecture, denote,

veri...

n 1151 e 25

applicable, definition,
satisfactory,
unsatisfactory,

hypothetical, falsity

n 1152 e 6

objective, external

n 1153 e 2

purely, practical,
rational, content,

sophistry

n 1154 e 5

demonstrate, criticism,
synonymous, insoluble,

cursory, evasive

n 1155 e 6

misunderstand,
confusion, superficial,
unaware, liberate,

dissolution, exhaustion,
seductive, elucidate,

equivocal

n 1156 e 10

disappear, obscure,
profoundly, profound,

limitless,
inexhaustible,

preoccupation, anecdote,
anguish, bearable,
authentically, ...

n 1157 e 12

emptiness, strangeness,
unforeseeable,
tirelessly, temp,

unreality, poetically,
maurice, unrealizable,

breton

n 1158 e 10

novelist, malraux,
novelistic, gide

n 1159 e 4

insignificance, robbe

n 1160 e 2

unquestionable,
solicitation

n 1161 e 2

miraculous

n 1162 e 1

allegory, legend,
healer, folklore,

isidore, hieroglyph,
ideogram, wilkins,

rosicrucians, maistre,
kircher

n 1163 e 11

mystic, wavy

n 1164 e 2

significance, picture,
helpful, unbreakable

n 1165 e 4

association,
technically, primeval,
humanly, strenuous,

unusable

n 1166 e 6

obsolete, permanent,
initiative, region,
costly, survey,

reorganize, unification,
parcel, adventurous,
utilitarian, debris,

gro...

n 1167 e 21

routine, ownership,
heritage, inter,

further, insecurity,
geographer, socialize,
housewife, equalize,
disability, obdurate,

vic...

n 1168 e 13

constrict, hinterland,
agglomeration,
intelligently,
regimentation,

depletion, upkeep,
vestigial,

decentralization

n 1169 e 9

hygienic, hygiene,
modicum, railroad,

colonization, regional,
geographic, metropolis,
megalopolis, stultify,
congest, metropoli...

n 1170 e 28

cleanliness, sanitary,
purposeless

n 1171 e 3

reckless, feudal,
recklessly, foible,

princely

n 1172 e 5

irrigation, railway,
farmyard

n 1173 e 3

ware, liverpool, cobweb,
luxuriously

n 1174 e 4

peel, scullery, steamer,
ellis, vendor

n 1175 e 5

medley, palpably, crusoe

n 1176 e 3

gallon

n 1177 e 1

penny, potato,
collation, rum

n 1178 e 4

turnip, freeman, carrot

n 1179 e 3

conveyance

n 1181 e 1

isabella

n 1182 e 1

spanish, ore, columbus,
negroes, plantation,
jamaica, peru,

spaniards, barbary,
cadiz, ayres, domingo

n 1183 e 12

island, continent,
temperate, hemisphere,
del, evergreen, florida,

botanist, santo,
culinary, haiti,

geologist, geological,
mol...

n 1184 e 15

native, southern,
northern, atlantic,
plant, pilot, indian,
disseminate, valley,
transplant, san,
climate, horde,
infusion, hea...

n 1185 e 16

clay, vestige, embark,
south, mineral, chart,
palm, polar, heretofore,

fleshy, suckle

n 1186 e 11

chain, sail, tree

n 1187 e 3

fine, half, grind, noon,
naked, deck, mollify

n 1188 e 7

fill, break, lie, see,
beat, board, grass,

noise

n 1189 e 8

lay, strong, cord,
fence, palace,
marvellously

n 1190 e 6

sixth, adamant

n 1191 e 2

ninth, grove, myrtle

n 1192 e 3

whet

n 1194 e 1

suck, liar, seemly,
shear

n 1195 e 4

sweet, bone, sing, milk,
belly, virgin, nostril,
slack, lamp, buffet

n 1196 e 10

dead, shut, neck, voice,
hail, round, hungry,

creep, brim

n 1197 e 9

faint, heir, tender,
solemn, joy, darken,
cloud, bowl, lament,

till

n 1198 e 10

loud, roar, stoop,
tumult, wrathful,
confederate

n 1199 e 6

vain, glorious, bathe,
tremble, heap, fury,
tempest, chief, heave,

thrice, spouse,
slaughter, shield,

haughty, scornful, vale,
...

n 1200 e 28

exemplary,
phenomenology, tableau,

anselm, machina,
geneticist,

opportunistic, asteroid

n 1201 e 8

reside, copulation

n 1202 e 2

courageously, finale,
mirabeau, egotistical,

egoist

n 1203 e 5

cynical, dismissal,
void, christianity,
unearth, enunciate,
holocaust, fateful,
rapport, bentham,

reactive

n 1204 e 11

reality, core,
transpose, predominant,
withdrawal, endorsement,

idiosyncrasy, alain,
posthumously,

internalization, graham,
bre...

n 1205 e 15

radical, radically,
crucial, mediate,

paradox, matrix, versus,
breakthrough, reassert,

performative,
registration, marxian

n 1206 e 12

overlap,
epistemological,
mutandis, mutatis

n 1207 e 4

unwarranted

n 1208 e 1

relativize, determinist,
factually

n 1209 e 3

logically, conditional,
measurement,
existential, slit,
attainable,
wittgenstein,
refutation,

tautological, formulae,
statement...

n 1210 e 74

logical, unobserved,
admissible, ellipse

n 1211 e 4

deduce, conjunction,
inference

n 1212 e 3

objectively,
indeterminable

n 1213 e 2

regard, existence,
series, phenomenon,
opponent, externally,
category, regressive,
militate, dissection

n 1214 e 10

possible, limit, exist,
determine, contain,
originate, attain,

object, idea, dispense,
succession, mode,
thorough, transcend,

u...

n 1215 e 19

philosopher, knowledge,
harmony, completion,
thinker, wrongly

n 1216 e 6

accomplish, evoke,
purity, accomplishment,
insinuate, mysteriously

n 1217 e 6

clarity, prophetic,
incessant, unjustified,
pathetic, narrative,

impersonal, inoffensive

n 1218 e 8

ordeal, fullness,
notebook, poem,

tireless, somber, coup,
diary, premonition,

premeditate, indecisive,
nullity, unfurl,
posthum...

n 1219 e 46

vocation, literature,
writer, brilliance,

narration, transmutation

n 1220 e 6

inspiration, anonymous,
novel, allusion, poetry,

lightness, hymn

n 1221 e 7

fascinate, banal, outdo

n 1222 e 3

magic, spiritual,
anachronism, bestial,

nebulous

n 1223 e 5

projection, mysticism,
understandable,

instinctive, symbolize,
maternal, personality,

superhuman,
psychologically,
dissociation...

n 1224 e 49

personal, protective,
markedly, rejuvenate,

fondly

n 1225 e 5

misplace

n 1226 e 1

equip, town, depression,
counteract, motor,
equipment, jumble,

coalesce

n 1227 e 8

nurture, liability,
transportation,

rectangular, insecure,
energize, burlesque

n 1228 e 7

widen, recreation,
civic, administrator

n 1229 e 4

abet, clarence, blight

n 1230 e 3

speculator, unused,
stoppage, guild

n 1231 e 4

operative, decency,
drainage, apportionment,

unmitigated

n 1232 e 5

starve, glasgow,
grotesquely, boiler,

coventry

n 1233 e 5

wale

n 1234 e 1

lace, drudge,
undisguised, pox

n 1235 e 4

instalment

n 1237 e 1

silk, tan, grocer

n 1238 e 3

treble, favourably,
pillory, armada

n 1239 e 4

stamp, leather, peck,
tar, badge

n 1240 e 5

affix, posterior

n 1241 e 2

copper, nova, congo,
contraband

n 1242 e 4

europeans, sensibly,
bohemia

n 1243 e 3

switzerland, unequally,
piedmont

n 1244 e 3

frequent, west, north,
degree, vegetable, fin,
swedish, marine

n 1245 e 8

inhabit

n 1246 e 1

fish, sea, village

n 1247 e 3

rise, fall, melt, born,
spread, return, prolong,
astonish, journey, poor,

family, wayside

n 1248 e 12

take, rest, speak,
aside, hide, swallow,
loose, word, trouble,
waste, cut, strange,
stand, go, stretch,

blind, hunger, woman,
p...

n 1249 e 31

hand, sight, pass, away,
let, say, fire,

overflow, curtain,
darkness, stricken,
sick, stumble, seal,

bud, boldness, meddle,
hem

n 1250 e 18

clean, brightness,
bolster

n 1251 e 3

wax

n 1252 e 1

utterly, fret, moth

n 1253 e 3

jealousy

n 1254 e 1

cup, lily, cake, razor,
filthy, bride, blot,

recorder, clout, salmon,
amok, backside

n 1255 e 12

shave, fro, rumour,
swaddle, mourner, mite,

minstrel, babe

n 1256 e 8

ear, hear, cry, fool,
howl

n 1257 e 5

pour, shame, vile,
mantle

n 1258 e 4

dust, sorrow, purple,
thigh

n 1259 e 4

bosom, hiss, haste,
mindful, woe, balm,
defraud, cleft,
affright, forbear,

durst, sceptre, valiant,
guiltless, buckler

n 1260 e 15

misread, implode

n 1261 e 2

unbridgeable,
nomination,
reduplication

n 1262 e 3

discernible, imbecile

n 1263 e 2

excess, reversal,
intrusion, proverbial,
intruder, corrode, dupe,
unsurpassed, fearlessly,

sarajevo, yang,
peloponnesian, ideol...

n 1264 e 14

distortion, minimal,
substantial,

disintegrate, qua,
succinctly, weird,

reassertion, stalinism,
dismissive, soundtrack,

simulat...

n 1265 e 16

stance, oppositional,
radicalize,

radicalization,
immersion, processual

n 1266 e 6

instantiations,
obscurantism

n 1267 e 2

quantum

n 1269 e 1

subjectively,
inadmissible

n 1271 e 2

empirically,
dogmatically,

contradistinction

n 1272 e 3

mere, merely, valid,
ground, perception,
internal, exposition,

unavoidable, annihilate,
correctness, supreme,
distinguishable, ...

n 1274 e 29

experience, condition,
reason, principle,

absolutely,
insufficient,

accordance, ascribe,
enlargement,

unattainable, harmonize,
...

n 1275 e 13

certainty, apprehend,
disprove, sensation,

unalloyed

n 1276 e 5

omnipotence,
indubitable, irrefutable

n 1277 e 3

absence, oneself,
renounce, concealment,

unjustifiable

n 1278 e 5

dangerously, exactitude,
evocation, rigor,

mastery, incommunicable,
certitude,

dispossession,
dissimulation,
ungraspable

n 1279 e 10

disappearance, exile,
solitude, interminable,
dizziness, cadaver,
gogh, infidelity, elegy,

measureless

n 1280 e 10

fascination, scrupulous,
suicide, scandalous, mal

n 1281 e 5

imprison, undo,
evaporate, interlocutor,
coagulate, undisciplined

n 1282 e 6

dream, newborn, fatuous

n 1283 e 3

psychological,
assimilate, conscious,
collective, psychology,

assimilation,
investigator, parental,
fantasy, individuality,

pat...

n 1284 e 33

hypnotic, defiant,
justifiably,
disreputable

n 1285 e 4

underground, consummate,
opus, walker, bastion,

deplete

n 1286 e 6

scheme, harbor, vista,
ville, oasis, gridiron,

surgery, voisin, scraper

n 1287 e 9

plan, subway, jersey,
artery

n 1288 e 4

barbarism, settlement,
provincialism

n 1289 e 3

makeshift, handicap,
demoralization,
overcrowd

n 1290 e 4

supervision

n 1291 e 1

craftsman, starvation,
fruition

n 1292 e 3

lessen, sporadic,
ventilation, manchester,

monger

n 1293 e 5

steam, hour, bleach,
thrifty

n 1294 e 4

scalp, superintendence

n 1295 e 2

superintend

n 1296 e 1

joiner

n 1297 e 1

farthing

n 1298 e 1

cloth, paltry, beaver,
miscarriage,
embezzlement

n 1299 e 5

bulky, beer, lottery,
aggrieve

n 1300 e 4

bank, retaliation

n 1301 e 2

india, spain, sweden

n 1302 e 3

america, province

n 1303 e 2

salt, abundant

n 1304 e 2

east, drought

n 1305 e 2

eight, season,
perpetual, thirteen,

sixty

n 1306 e 5

five, year, six,
prevail, sixteen,
seventeen, jasper

n 1307 e 7

remove, serve, prepare,
receive, person, fast,
moreover, tempt,

multiply, destruction,
throughout, assemble,

safely, distress

n 1308 e 14

name, off, strength,
seek, man, sake, die,
answer, fear, humble,
proclaim, refuge,
uncover, dearly,

henceforth, fervent,
booth,...

n 1309 e 23

come, foolish, comfort,
mock, earth, dumb,

likeness, enemy, offend,
zealous, camp,

storehouse, vintage,
perversely, bel

n 1310 e 15

day, bury, house,
exceedingly, dove, oven,

toi

n 1311 e 7

upright, heaviness

n 1312 e 2

scum, deliciously,
unbeliever

n 1313 e 3

wash, brother, wife,
quicken, forgive,

midwife, bedchamber

n 1314 e 7

drink, honey, aha, rump,
bracelet, rinse,
amethyst

n 1315 e 7

afar, drunkard, famish,
hoof, salute, spoon

n 1316 e 6

heart, wail, afraid,
gracious, riotous

n 1317 e 5

burn, herd, dismay, hoar

n 1318 e 4

err, grace, gall, chide

n 1319 e 4

scourge, avenge, strife,
sheath, unloose

n 1320 e 5

inscribe, politico,
muteness, hallucinate,
alice, heideggerian,
heidegger, dasein

n 1321 e 8

quoi, hermeneutics,
finitude

n 1322 e 3

fidelity, immediacy,
heroine, nominalism,
inoperative, judeo

n 1323 e 6

specter, magically,
heroically, hyperbole,
spiritualist, pointedly,
untouchable, nothing,

buddhist, noir,
obscenity, sara, inwa...

n 1324 e 15

ethical, thwart,
endorse, atheist,
minimally, nihilo,
predicament,
ridiculously,

antagonistic, ding,
succinct, truncate,

forecl...

n 1325 e 16

inconsistent, reify,
inaccessibility,
deleuzian,

precariousness,
performativity

n 1326 e 6

impossibility,
argumentation, solipsism

n 1327 e 3

limitation, spurious

n 1328 e 2

assertion

n 1330 e 1

unconditionally

n 1331 e 1

deduction, empirical,
speculative, footnote,

conditionally

n 1332 e 5

validity, unity,
intelligible,

apprehension, inasmuch,
posteriori, overstep,
parte, baseless,
substratum

n 1333 e 10

pure, consequently,
sequel, pretension,
analytical, conformity,
requisite, doctrinal,

ordinated, incapacitate,
thoroughness

n 1334 e 11

infer, fallacious,
undiminished

n 1335 e 3

falsehood,
trustworthiness,
premiss, bismarck,
othello, cassio,
desdemona

n 1336 e 7

inconceivable,
indestructible,

authorize, theological,
catastrophe, dictionary

n 1338 e 6

presence, allegorical,
dissimulate,
unknowingly,
gesticulation,
jubilation,

unrepresentable, aujourd

n 1339 e 8

passion, text, accede,
perversity, unease

n 1340 e 5

rigorous, innocence,
denounce, dispossess,
amorous, attenuate,
moralist, bountiful

n 1341 e 8

truth, refusal, poverty,
reappear, moral, lurk,
secretly, laziness,
morality, pathos,
liaison, sleeper,

conciliatory, ablution

n 1342 e 14

treatment, seriousness,
temperament, lengthy,

morbid, thrall,
criminality, harbinger,
hysterical, derangement,

uterus, incurabl...

n 1343 e 13

manifestation, therapy,
rightful, predispose,

paralyse

n 1344 e 5

fantastic, reincarnation

n 1345 e 2

tower, grid, climax,
promoter, synthetic,
exhilarate, apotheosis,
theater, rehearsal,

footage, resuscitation,
fiasco

n 1346 e 12

auditorium, flotsam,
unspoiled, radieuse

n 1347 e 4

occupant, accommodation,
york, desecration

n 1348 e 4

avenue, drastic,
renewal, tenement,

suitability,
sensitively, roadway

n 1349 e 7

wasteful, pittance

n 1350 e 2

steadily, parochial

n 1351 e 2

philanthropic

n 1352 e 1

expenditure,
deterioration, drudgery,

unrestricted,
materialization,

apologist, middleman,
allotment, craftily

n 1353 e 9

loom, product, spin,
factory, exploitation,

production,
agricultural, shorten,
enrichment, forcible,
pottery, producer,

privy, ...

n 1354 e 25

tailor, accumulation,
prolongation, weekly,
weaver, capital, expend,

worst, arable,
abstinence, expropriate,
worker, machinery,...

n 1355 e 47

purchaser, newcastle

n 1356 e 2

manure, baker

n 1357 e 2

finery

n 1358 e 1

licence, scots

n 1359 e 2

brew, capriciously,
trinket

n 1360 e 3

swede, seaman, freight

n 1361 e 3

europe, baltic, colonist

n 1362 e 3

favourable

n 1363 e 1

notwithstanding, nearly,
deposit

n 1364 e 3

eighteen, fourteen, fort

n 1365 e 3

twenty, fifth, abound,
ninety

n 1366 e 4

ten, thirty, greatly,
fee, fifty, hundred,

fourth, forty, execute,
zeal, lodge, court,

confound

n 1367 e 13

charge, thousand,
possession, accord,
declare, month, talent,
arise, generation, hire,

repair

n 1368 e 11

none, save, commit,
witness, faithful,
strengthen, trust,
provoke, spirit,

overthrow, withhold,
provocation, pledge,

philip, de...

n 1369 e 18

bring, destroy, fulfil,
astray, array, purify,
border, wither, oracle,
covet, sacrifice, liken,
diseased, merchandise,

plow, co...

n 1370 e 20

twelve, harden, upward,
fruitful, furnace,
harvest, vessel,

eleventh, suburb, potter

n 1371 e 10

pitch, child, despise,
singer, vinegar,
householder

n 1372 e 6

sow, deceit, sheaf,
stringed

n 1373 e 4

ashamed, calve, almond,
mildew, haughtiness,

scorpion

n 1374 e 6

horn, dung, ravenous,
apiece, whore

n 1375 e 5

mouth, lift, beware,
drunken, mirth, parch

n 1376 e 6

tread, bare, bow, vex,
covert, sorrowful,

governor, seethe, raisin

n 1377 e 9

blood, reproach

n 1378 e 2

prayer

n 1379 e 1

thirsty, prey,
whirlwind, shorn

n 1380 e 4

compulsive, wager,
overdetermined, nazism,
derrida, levinas, sein,

semitism, deconstructive

n 1381 e 9

seminar, transgressive

n 1382 e 2

primordial, hermeneutic,
ich, profanation

n 1383 e 4

guise, obscene, sais,
plagiarize, uncannily,
triad, ohne, buddhism,
abyssal, addressee,
tibetan, ethico

n 1384 e 12

gap, semblance, negate,
posit, universality,
reconciliation,

reflexive, universalize,
materialist,

inconsistency, negation,
kan...

n 1385 e 113

constitutive,
ontological,
subtraction,
unconditional,

materialism, idealism,
externalize,

transcendentalism,
platonist, inauth...

n 1386 e 13

kant, mediation,
oneness, existentialist

n 1387 e 4

subjective

n 1388 e 1

illusory, phenomenal,
contingently

n 1389 e 3

determinate,
teleological,
unavoidably,
worthlessness

n 1390 e 4

predicate, causality,
inhere, nonentity,

transcendental, nihil,
antinomy, noumenon

n 1391 e 8

receptivity, regress,
divisibility,

completeness, judgement,
syllogism, priori,

disjunctive, intuition,
conception, manifold,

o...

n 1392 e 40

phenomena, sensibility,
facta, mundus, dogmatist

n 1393 e 5

scepticism, sceptical,
proposition,
analytically

n 1394 e 4

hypothetically

n 1395 e 1

contradictory

n 1396 e 1

unperceived,
substantiality

n 1398 e 2

speech, provisionally,
figurative, defer,
imitation, efface,
essay, logo,

supplementary, auto,
accent, graphic,
barbaric, resti...

n 1399 e 75

origin, degeneration,
ruse, fecund,
culpability

n 1400 e 5

rigorously, complicity,
protestation, servitude,
plenitude, pedagogy,
savagery, degeneracy,
dictionnaire, animality,

rameau

n 1401 e 11

obstinate, meditation,
medicine, disease,
correction, exclusion,
cure, condemnation,
idleness, illness,

incurable, eccentric,
r...

n 1402 e 141

disorder, nerve,
suppression, physician,
blend, unreasonable,
genuinely, ferment,
guilt, pilgrimage,
paralysis, overly,

instil,...

n 1403 e 27

insufficiently

n 1404 e 1

definitive, nonexistent

n 1405 e 2

schism, surf, puncture,
arcadian, exhilaration,

puritanical,
subconscious, tentacle,

swimmer, fresco,
denouement, lighthouse,

b...

n 1406 e 13

hotel, raymond, lobby,
athletic, plaza,

paraphernalia, beaux,
occupancy, wallace,
skyline, thompson,

mural, gondola, cocoon,
in...

n 1407 e 42

facility, block,
elevator, aquarium,

broadway, businessman

n 1408 e 6

city, traffic, suburban,
financially, dweller,
putative, utopians,
hudson, planner,

cincinnati,
disastrously,
slaughterhouse

n 1409 e 12

palliative, borough,
ebenezer

n 1410 e 3

population, acre

n 1411 e 2

socially, stagnation

n 1412 e 2

mover, revolutionize,
congeal, capitalize,
idyllic, workshop,
weekday, machinist

n 1413 e 8

raw, mill, antithetical,
overwork, qualitatively,
lengthen, schoolmaster,
miser, disposable,
preponderant,

shipbuilding, ricard...

n 1414 e 13

value, circulation,
extort, statutory

n 1415 e 4

sale, productive, wage,
subsistence, labourer

n 1416 e 5

sell, money, ton, coal,
apprentice, adulterate,
flax, journeyman

n 1417 e 8

certificate

n 1418 e 1

highland, winch

n 1419 e 2

neat, barrel, fatten,
dairy, cornwall,

windsor, misconduct,
bauble, trove, sheffield

n 1420 e 10

sugar, populous, toll,
depredation,

ecclesiastic, militia

n 1421 e 6

considerable, cultivate,
barbarous, scanty,

unfavourable, vexatious,
sanguinary, anciently

n 1422 e 8

profitable, occasional,
fertile, fertility

n 1423 e 4

feed, inhabitant

n 1424 e 2

exceed, branch,
continually, hundredth

n 1425 e 4

precious, likewise

n 1426 e 2

burden, fourteenth,
matthew, petition

n 1427 e 4

treasure, entice,
pervert, fisher, lama

n 1428 e 5

neither, plead, wise,
falsely, indignation,

persecution,
deliverance, evil,
whereupon

n 1429 e 9

surely, tribute,
adversary, residue,
ruler, bemoan, rebel,

preeminence

n 1430 e 8

gather, praise,
abundantly, vanity,
edify, profane,
derision, behead,
wizard, abel, cain,
jeopardy, asp,
visitation

n 1431 e 14

seven, fruit, oil,
exalt, foolishly,
inwards, seed,
fellowship, pit,

lazarus, northward,
aristarchus

n 1432 e 12

womb, reed, besiege,
honeycomb, cornelius

n 1433 e 5

shamefully, sapphire

n 1434 e 2

fat, pluck, widow, meek,
hanged, wrongfully

n 1435 e 6

send, dew

n 1436 e 2

father, perish

n 1437 e 2

mourn

n 1438 e 1

oath

n 1439 e 1

robe, stature, sling

n 1440 e 3

pathological, feminine

n 1442 e 2

symbolic, phallic,
intrusive, freudian,
phallus, traumatic,

symbolization, superego,
creon, fantasmatic

n 1444 e 10

subjectivity,
correlative,
dostoyevsky,

intersubjectivity,
orgasm, clinamen,

althusser, maupassant,
objectal

n 1445 e 9

universalization,
homology, kierkegaard

n 1446 e 3

immanent,
presupposition,
solipsistic

n 1447 e 3

dialectician

n 1449 e 1

groundless

n 1451 e 1

synthesis, coexistent

n 1452 e 2

faculty

n 1453 e 1

juris

n 1454 e 1

sceptic, disputant

n 1456 e 2

unperturbed

n 1457 e 1

anterior, irremediable,
arche

n 1458 e 3

fortiori, prosody,
saussure

n 1459 e 3

signify, accessory,
lettre, dispersion,

condillac

n 1460 e 5

classificatory,
perilously,

eschatological, feint

n 1461 e 4

seventeenth, eighteenth,
chimera, obscurely,
concatenation,

demonstrative, doublet

n 1462 e 7

indefinitely, outset,
incapacity, manpower

n 1463 e 4

unwavering

n 1464 e 1

furthest

n 1465 e 1

straddle, cardboard,
lipstick, bloodstream

n 1466 e 4

slab

n 1467 e 1

restaurant, park,
rebuild, laundry,

erosion, automobile,
segregate, boston,
diversity, junk,

impossibly, resident,
salvage, dis...

n 1469 e 76

vitality, locality,
desertion, rehabilitate,
moribund, vacancy,
turnover, magnetism,

turf, decently,
applicant, bakery,

mortgag...

n 1470 e 25

concentration,
abnormally, saturdays,

replaceable,
commissioner, speciality

n 1471 e 6

adult

n 1472 e 1

convert, reproduction,
forcibly, legally,

immature, professorial

n 1473 e 6

constant, equivalent,
possessor, blacksmith,
metamorphosis, asiatic,

proportionally,
valueless, ossify,

agitator

n 1474 e 10

own, additional,
average, nominally

n 1475 e 4

consume

n 1476 e 1

industry, employer,
birmingham, felon,

shoemaker

n 1477 e 5

england, employ,
agriculture, nominal,
augmentation, cent,

repeal

n 1478 e 7

farmer, consumption,
diminution, payment,
quantity, deduct,

manufacture, tenant,
manufacturer, emporium

n 1479 e 10

cheap, coin, purchase,
parish, thinly,

exchangeable, brewery,
waggon, shill

n 1480 e 9

liquor, pound, planter,
animosity, tobacco,
denomination, tartar,
manufactory, opulent,
smuggler, guinea,
inland, lisbon, ale, ...

n 1481 e 17

wheat

n 1483 e 1

barren

n 1484 e 1

continual, pasture,
fortieth, extortion

n 1485 e 4

abundance, neighbour,
portion, nation,

servile, oppression

n 1486 e 6

oppress, corrupt, abate

n 1487 e 3

seventy, conspire

n 1488 e 2

peace, proverb, purge,
testify, worshipper

n 1489 e 5

tenth, lawful, assay

n 1490 e 3

judgment, mine, reap,
anger, land, wrought,
habitation, magnify,

remembrance, oversight,
disallow, afterward,

bondage

n 1491 e 13

cast, flesh, deceitful,
compass, chronicle,
abide, daniel, hart,
foolishness, cyprus,
plague, perdition, rod,

gourd, syrian

n 1492 e 15

beast, forth, devour,
heal, kingdom, dwell,
vine, pitcher, abhor,
dunghill, selfsame,

grasshopper, childless,
dross, meekness, ...

n 1493 e 21

eat, curse, sprinkle,
elder, hewn, quench,
messenger, calf,
captain, stubble,

chamberlain, sickle,
watchman, bridegroom,

seer

n 1494 e 15

bread, nether, tongs,
sodden, while

n 1495 e 5

gate, lame, daughter,
gnash, rottenness,

noonday

n 1496 e 6

mount, flee, lion,
bough, ensign, kinsman

n 1497 e 6

weep, beloved, accursed

n 1498 e 3

swear

n 1499 e 1

morsel, wine, chamber,
loaf, owl, grave, thief,
basket, wallow, keeper,
speedily, morrow,
abominable, garnish,
grape, alms, bra...

n 1500 e 25

metonymic, psychotic

n 1501 e 2

psychoanalytic,
fantasize

n 1502 e 2

castration, trauma,
libidinal

n 1503 e 3

castrate, penis

n 1504 e 2

miller, intersubjective,
melanie, referentiality,

undecidability

n 1506 e 5

subtract, cogito

n 1507 e 2

resuscitate

n 1508 e 1

dialectic, transcendent

n 1509 e 2

existent, sophist

n 1510 e 2

presuppose, categorical

n 1511 e 2

determination, divisible

n 1512 e 2

undetermined,
determinable

n 1513 e 2

dissimilar

n 1514 e 1

religiosity, decentring

n 1516 e 2

guarantor, construe,
chronic, disqualify,
accretion, ancestral,
eventuality, thinkable,
viz, copernican,
irremediably,
galilean...

n 1517 e 28

indissociable, mortem

n 1518 e 2

closure, alterity

n 1519 e 2

arbitrariness,
consonant, vowel,

pronunciation, vocalic

n 1520 e 5

sign, mute,
anthropological,

discourse

n 1521 e 4

classical, perceptible,
imminent, precarious,
insistent, juxtapose,

classification,
unbroken, enigmatic,

perilous,
definitively...

n 1522 e 20

solidity

n 1523 e 1

intimately,
glorification,

revelatory, communicable

n 1524 e 4

closeness, unhindered

n 1525 e 2

subconsciously

n 1526 e 1

pool, floor, beacon,
rental

n 1527 e 4

apartment, drastically,
garage, enliven,
inefficient, density,
bulldoze, grocery,

loiter

n 1528 e 9

street, casual,
overhead, leftover,
clientele, homework,
whittle, unworkable

n 1529 e 8

lively, intricate,
hamper, orthodox,
conventionally,

monotony, exuberant,
asset, deaden,

intricacy, franklin,
surveillance, con...

n 1530 e 23

voracious, locksmith,
cobbler

n 1531 e 3

lifelong

n 1532 e 1

total, invest, engine,
meal, minimum, equate,

firstly, livelihood,
relay, unprejudiced,
uninhabitable

n 1533 e 11

appendage

n 1534 e 1

amount, increase,
county, deer

n 1535 e 4

farm, rate, upstart

n 1536 e 3

supply, unemployed

n 1537 e 2

parliament, fund,
tenure, mandarin

n 1538 e 4

circulate, warehouse,
metal, shopkeeper,
edinburgh, subscriber

n 1539 e 6

import, maintenance,
prohibit, lease,
holland, trade,

monopoly, bankruptcy,
contributor, discount,
subscription, calcutta,

enha...

n 1540 e 14

discourage, seldom,
stock, commerce, profit,

improvement,
industrious, workman,
ruinous, drawback, rend,

wool, merchant,
butch,...

n 1541 e 131

silver, overcharge,
dearth, garrison,
recompence

n 1542 e 5

yearly, cattle,
replenish, exaction,

venison

n 1543 e 5

gold, fleece, fiftieth,
burdensome, inquisition

n 1544 e 5

abroad, impute, overseer

n 1545 e 3

estimation, diligent

n 1546 e 2

reward, subdue,
treasurer

n 1547 e 3

caesar, witchcraft

n 1548 e 2

testimony, jason

n 1549 e 2

appoint, thence, doer

n 1550 e 3

multitude, exhort,
gospel, leprous, brutish

n 1551 e 5

seventh, reign,
persecute, deliver,
remnant, rebellious,
redeem, persia, idol,
therewith, helper,

faithfulness, parable,
dilige...

n 1552 e 18

depart, cleanse, sheep,
prosper, pillar,

pollute, tribe, afflict,
glorify, camel, sinner,
glean, nakedness,
transgress, famine,...

n 1553 e 30

bless, pray, midst,
garment, goat, throne,
girdle, mercy, harp,
host, scarlet, comely,
horseman, birthright,
twine, merciful, s...

n 1554 e 21

brook, spoil, sword,
yoke, vow, blameless,
feast, brass, swine,
speckle, tent,

unfruitful, straiten,
valiantly, dote,
wormwood

n 1555 e 16

glory, counsel,
recompense, savoury,

thirtieth, abase

n 1556 e 6

heed, chastise, thither,
requite

n 1557 e 4

bruise, pursuer, goliath

n 1559 e 3

viper

n 1560 e 1

hallucination, analyst,
freud, metonymy,
signifier, signifiers,
paranoia, hysteric,
elide, miserly,

scansion, instinctual,
hall...

n 1561 e 25

sexual

n 1563 e 1

normality

n 1564 e 1

humanization,
postponement

n 1565 e 2

impasse, mozart,
circularity, tic

n 1566 e 4

irreducible

n 1567 e 1

opposition,
potentiality, infinity,
subordinate, monad

n 1569 e 5

negative, subsume,
platonic, deafness

n 1570 e 4

cancellation,
explication

n 1571 e 2

platonism

n 1572 e 1

modo, kantianism

n 1573 e 2

nunc, omni

n 1574 e 2

adjunct

n 1575 e 1

dogmatic

n 1576 e 1

unthinkable, reductio,
hume, rejoinder,
mathematization

n 1577 e 5

devoid, conceivable,
ulterior, ratify

n 1578 e 4

inaugurate

n 1579 e 1

language, stem, sound,
spell, attest, latin,
grammarian, vocal,

translator,
etymological, syllable,
alternation, semitic,

etymo...

n 1580 e 17

analysis, verbal,
nomenclature, lacuna,

philologist,
featureless,

philological, langue,
archaeology, discursive,

bopp, langage,...

n 1581 e 13

visible, continuity, be,
superimpose,
uninterrupted,

commentary, frontier,
visibility, enumeration,
interweave, chronology,

uns...

n 1582 e 96

emancipate, copernicus,
philosophic

n 1583 e 3

sheer, eventual,
plurality, tangible,
denominator,
concomitant,

contemplation, artifice,
immortality,

emancipation, fabricate,
...

n 1584 e 38

realm, privately,
infrequent, speechless,
polis, sacredness,
worldliness,

archimedean, vita,
faber, activa, laborans

n 1585 e 12

household, privacy,
shrinkage

n 1586 e 3

edge, comfortable,
comfortably, balcony,
room, flimsy, trim,
roof, glare, stair,
entrance, evenly,
closet, shelf,
enclosure, ki...

n 1587 e 106

shop, area, supermarket,
car, preferably,

backwater, seam, bus,
graveyard, absentee

n 1588 e 10

vehicle, zoo, stein,
nondescript, francisco,

uncoordinated

n 1589 e 6

safety, enterprise,
convenience, popularity,

interruption,
fashionable,
constructive,

cumbersome, helpless,
ineffectual, havoc,...

n 1590 e 26

replacement, supervise,
incidental, teem,

glaringly

n 1591 e 5

accrue, dwindle, storied

n 1592 e 3

exploit, newly,
reproduce, definite,

strikingly,
diametrically, weave,
metallic, twofold,
artisan, shameless,
repulsion, deprec...

n 1593 e 16

instrument, article,
insufficiency, cleanly

n 1594 e 4

accumulate, alteration,
settler, disproportion

n 1595 e 4

buy, subordination,
fifteenth, tariff

n 1596 e 4

colbert, disgorge

n 1597 e 2

regulation, british,
competitor, provision,

carolina, retail,
superabundant

n 1598 e 7

pay, prosperity,
encroach, oppressive,
wholesale, salary,
hamburg, banker,

monopolize, perpetuity,
loser, regimen,
mismanagement

n 1599 e 13

country, moderate,
foreign, afford,
compensate,
extravagance,

stationary, disorderly,
navigation, cargo,
augment, flanders,

exe...

n 1600 e 15

frequently, commonly,
profusion, abridge,

judicious,
inconsiderable, engross,
pursuance, hurtful,

scythian, imprudence,
steadiness

n 1601 e 12

tolerable, continuance,
plentiful

n 1602 e 3

liberally

n 1603 e 1

hind, diligence

n 1604 e 2

favour, peaceable

n 1605 e 2

prudent, instruct,
calamity

n 1606 e 3

judge

n 1607 e 1

faith, paul, consecrate,
revile, edification

n 1608 e 5

command, minister

n 1609 e 2

god, kindred, nativity

n 1610 e 3

holy, angel, almighty,
therein, ruth, redeemer,

titus

n 1611 e 7

repent, transgression,
satan, sin, samuel,
adultery, unpunished,

amos

n 1612 e 8

king, servant, priest,
disciple, wicked, stead,
crucify, joseph, meat,
counsellor, ordinance,
grievous, egyptians,

flour, hallo...

n 1613 e 42

flock, sore, hew, thorn,
oxen, tidings, reprove,
trumpet, needy, apparel,

guile, millstone,
withal, palsy, nought,

straightway,...

n 1614 e 25

l, kindle, wrath,
whereon, vial

n 1615 e 5

hither, bowel, mighty,
captive, ass, deliverer,

colt

n 1616 e 7

mischief, valour

n 1617 e 2

heaven, lamentation

n 1618 e 2

blasphemy, divination

n 1619 e 2

salutation, execration

n 1620 e 2

imaginary, captivate,
procreation, onset,
mirage, analytic,

clinical, automatism,
anal, pregnancy,

depersonalize, neurotic,
mas...

n 1621 e 22

symptom

n 1622 e 1

repress, fixation, jung,
sublimation, deployment

n 1623 e 5

normalize

n 1624 e 1

elude, excrement,
nothingness,
normalization

n 1625 e 4

standpoint,
recapitulate,
evolutionist,
outrageously

n 1626 e 4

annihilation, primacy,
undecidable

n 1627 e 3

precipitation

n 1628 e 1

displace, indivisible,
demonic

n 1629 e 3

displacement,
complementarity, atomism

n 1630 e 3

comprehension,
indeterminate,

indistinguishable,
qualitative, stupidity,
esoteric, problematic

n 1631 e 7

precursor, asymmetrical,
doxa

n 1632 e 3

reminiscence,
repetition, recognises,
leibnizian, inessential,
cancelled, enchain,
solvable, caesura,
habitus, universalis,

cha...

n 1633 e 25

generality, disguise,
distinctive,
affirmation,

contemplative, para,
propitious,

characterise, reprise,
savant, preservative

n 1634 e 11

imperative, disparity,
discordant, passive,
numerically, tortuous,
malevolence, realises

n 1635 e 8

eternal, temporally

n 1636 e 2

endow, substitute,
indicative, attache,

intrinsically,
condensation, sensible

n 1639 e 7

history, susceptible,
designate, reflection,

analogy

n 1640 e 5

prescribe

n 1641 e 1

unequivocal,
demonstrable

n 1643 e 2

antiquity

n 1644 e 1

path, rough, boundary,
window, garden, bath,
embellish, junction,

uncomfortable, sunlight,
ultra, crossroad, brace,

hillside, h...

n 1647 e 27

shape, build, shelter,
surroundings, local,
efficient, individually,
roughly, center, load,
bland, community,
adjacent, shallow...

n 1648 e 23

physically, dozen,
extra, vital,

department, location,
beach, glue, delivery,
manageable, vitally,

judiciously

n 1649 e 12

successful, store,
automatically,

stimulate, gradual,
immensely, oddity,
squalid, regeneration,

wreak, booklet

n 1650 e 11

few, decay, evade,
superficially, decent,
officially, intersperse

n 1651 e 7

work, normal,
spontaneously, fraction,
transient, automatic,

exceptionally,
economical, elasticity,
preparatory, christen,

morass

n 1652 e 12

independent, material,
constantly, perform,
power, previously,
division, transfer,

undergo, customary,
absorb, hence,
superfluo...

n 1653 e 19

english, unfit

n 1654 e 2

sum, manor

n 1655 e 2

produce, competition,
degradation

n 1656 e 3

establishment, improve,
consumer

n 1657 e 3

gross, regulate,
exclusive, civilize,
thrive, assess,
counterbalance,
obstruction, enact,
extirpate, amsterdam,
virginia, proba...

n 1658 e 13

obstruct, expensive,
restraint, dealing,

proportion, accordingly,
treaty, bankrupt, rice,
exigency, charter,
deface, affluence

n 1659 e 13

superiority, altogether,
ecclesiastical, utensil,
sovereign, superfluity,
superabundance,

accession

n 1660 e 8

occasion, duty,
inferior, principally,

expedient, liable, avow,
forfeit, exactness,
sect, defenceless,

creditable

n 1661 e 12

prodigality

n 1662 e 1

defence, hereafter

n 1664 e 2

offence, honourable

n 1666 e 2

custody, fitly

n 1667 e 2

ghost, breach, gotten

n 1668 e 3

repentance

n 1669 e 1

salvation, priesthood,
hereby

n 1670 e 3

everlasting, christ,
beelzebub, unrighteous

n 1671 e 4

isaiah, prophet,
enquire, publican,

holden

n 1672 e 5

shall, tribulation, son,
altar, wickedness,
worshipped, lamb,

rebuke, thanksgiving,
chasten, sojourn, egypt,
molten, uttermost,...

n 1673 e 332

rejoice, thou, snare,
fowl, savour, wilt,
forsake, beseech,
wherewith, behold,
marvelled, thee,

handmaid, pestilence,
thy, whel...

n 1674 e 25

nigh, reaper, plenteous,
damsel

n 1675 e 4

canst

n 1676 e 1

betimes

n 1678 e 1

shepherd, grieve

n 1679 e 2

countenance, kindness,
herb, bridle, bewail,

surname

n 1680 e 6

repression, regression,
erotic, compulsion,
super, puberty,

abeyance, transference,
inhibition, coitus,
latency, cortical,

psyc...

n 1681 e 31

psychiatrist, sex,
polymorphous, sexuality,

incitement

n 1682 e 5

perversion,
psychoanalyst

n 1683 e 2

nullification, kafka

n 1685 e 2

suicidal, faceless,
destabilization

n 1686 e 3

darwinism

n 1687 e 1

resonate

n 1688 e 1

chaos, transcendence

n 1689 e 2

reintroduce, concept,
wrest, clinch

n 1690 e 4

coexist, leibniz,
combinatory, dionysian

n 1692 e 4

incarnate, contraction,
differential,

individuation, prejudge,
nth

n 1693 e 6

difference, envelop,
fracture, pulsation

n 1694 e 4

overturn

n 1695 e 1

simulacrum

n 1696 e 1

negatively,
distinctness, questioner

n 1698 e 3

mark, detach, depth,
complication, emanate,
intrinsic, foothold

n 1699 e 7

reverse, unique,
correspondence,
identical, amenable

n 1700 e 5

element, verify,
multiple, degenerate,

complement, compatible,
validate,

recapitulation,
homogenous

n 1701 e 9

equivalence, algebraic,
topological, nil,

envelope, conserve,
topology, algebra, sub,
compatibility, sequitur,
connective, subs...

n 1702 e 31

fashion, clothe,
inventory, parole,
notify, starkly,

couture, chic, outfit,
sweater, annales,

pertinence, jewellery,
synchrony,...

n 1705 e 21

subtly, panel, usable,
prefabricate, canopy,

modular

n 1707 e 6

enclose, overnight,
toilet

n 1708 e 3

help, main, back,
healthy, emotional,
square, highway,
outnumber

n 1709 e 8

need, concentrate,
public, safe, anchor,
reasonably, frustrate,
intensify, efficiently,

emergency,
intellectually,
generously, ...

n 1710 e 14

use, successfully,
pressure, wherever,
relatively, decline,
competent, nicety

n 1711 e 8

instead, combination,
isolate, exclusively,

cost, mass,
artificially, heighten,
friction, progressively,

outweigh, influx

n 1712 e 12

replace, extent, useful,
operation, period, vary,
numb, class, disposal

n 1713 e 9

necessary, advance,
circumstance,

indirectly, immediate,
compensation, extraneous

n 1714 e 7

partly, originally,
enrich, subdivide,

sparingly

n 1715 e 5

joint, inspection,
extensive, crop,

fanatical, canal, tamper

n 1716 e 7

somewhat, maintain,
sufficient, ordinary,
borrow, contribute,
gradually, generally,
likely, considerably,

luxury, degrade, enco...

n 1717 e 23

custom, france, destine,
enumerate, ascertain,
aggravate, exempt,
unnecessarily,

inculcate, impartially,
bill, inlet

n 1718 e 12

naturally, principal,
incur, chiefly,

hardship, allowance,
naval, inconvenient,
perishable, herdsman

n 1719 e 10

dispose, indifferently,
healthful, prodigal,

equitable

n 1720 e 5

improper, negligence

n 1721 e 2

oblige, secondly

n 1722 e 2

liberality

n 1723 e 1

negligent

n 1724 e 1

worship

n 1727 e 1

unquenchable

n 1728 e 1

idolater, accuser

n 1729 e 2

preach, timothy

n 1730 e 2

baptize

n 1731 e 1

godly, maketh,
wheresoever, covenant,

barnabas

n 1732 e 5

remaineth, ungodly,
passeth, findeth,
falleth, causeth,
desireth, knoweth,

spake, looketh, beareth,
standeth, despiseth,

riseth...

n 1733 e 16

thereon, knowest,
sayest, speakest, yea,
saidst, gavest, sawest,
rejoiceth, wouldest

n 1734 e 10

whither, fulness,
covetousness

n 1735 e 3

evermore, seest

n 1736 e 2

thinkest

n 1737 e 1

covetous

n 1738 e 1

ransom, unholy

n 1739 e 2

awake, devil, jewel,
maiden, serpent, bade

n 1740 e 6

psychoanalysis, amnesia,
hypnosis

n 1741 e 3

intensification,
confession, reticence,
indiscreet, repressive,
precocious, psychiatry,

subjugation

n 1742 e 8

conformist

n 1743 e 1

organic

n 1744 e 1

preclude, impotence,
delimit

n 1745 e 3

appropriation, interlink

n 1746 e 2

dualism

n 1747 e 1

heterogeneous,
resonance,
irreducibility

n 1748 e 3

fractional, plane

n 1749 e 2

inseparability, persona,
percept,

reterritorialized

n 1750 e 4

coexistence

n 1751 e 1

relayed, phoneme

n 1752 e 2

singularity, phantasm

n 1753 e 2

divergent, divergence

n 1754 e 2

intensive, implicate,
univocal, dissymmetry

n 1755 e 4

reiteration

n 1756 e 1

irreplaceable, null,
modal

n 1757 e 3

temporal, alternatively,
reiterate, expressible

n 1758 e 4

outside, past, creation,
risk, bond,

anticipation, doubly,
evaluate, precedence,
subsequently, revert,
tense, incalculable,

sol...

n 1759 e 15

empty

n 1760 e 1

demonstration,
successor, maximal,
recurrence, transitive,
singleton, frege, peano,
ordinal, dedekind

n 1761 e 10

upbringing

n 1762 e 1

prolific, hiroshima

n 1763 e 2

fanfare, yves, linden,
invasive, garonne,

biogea

n 1764 e 6

costume, republish

n 1765 e 2

fixture, quartet,
industrialisation,
handcraft, heater

n 1767 e 5

strip, studio, ian,
artistically, roadside,
hamburger, semester,
churlish, la, denise,
vegas, lou, levittown,

penn, gans

n 1768 e 15

crass, gasoline

n 1769 e 2

school, wide, devastate,
transport, vastly,
hopeful, interlock,
professionally

n 1770 e 8

success, large, usually,
create, special,

physical, small, range,
support, protect,
balance, health,
popular, adapt,
consistent...

n 1771 e 19

change, combine, form,
represent, dependent,
individual, rapid,

subsequent, tendency,
accurate

n 1772 e 10

depend, require,
original, alter,

measure, progress, tend,
skill, accidental,
exert, removal

n 1773 e 11

different, equally,
acquire, particular,
reduce, establish,
consequence, latter,
privilege, suitable,
universally, private,

pro...

n 1774 e 14

demand, worth, valuable,
impose, low, enable,
food, probably,

protection, reasonable,
contract, thereby,
grain, ingenuity,

tene...

n 1775 e 16

sometimes, carry,
otherwise, advantage,

uncertain, loss,
complaint, lend,

unnecessary, home,
teacher, profession,
disadvantage,...

n 1776 e 22

great, raise,
extraordinary, render,
plenty, sober, tedious,
extravagant, subsist,

subscribe, imprisonment,
lieu, hinder, dishe...

n 1777 e 16

alleviate, enfeeble

n 1778 e 2

afterwards, restrain,
peculiarly, coarse,
equalled, wantonly,

tradesman

n 1779 e 7

ostentation,
carthaginian, disband

n 1780 e 3

procure, penalty,
subservient, detestation

n 1781 e 4

inconstancy, aggravation

n 1782 e 2

thirdly

n 1784 e 1

remit

n 1785 e 1

dominion, unprofitable

n 1786 e 2

pentecost

n 1788 e 1

epistle, insomuch

n 1790 e 2

seemeth

n 1791 e 1

ceaseth, speaketh,
teacheth, calleth

n 1792 e 4

leadeth, asketh, kine,
breaketh, seeketh,
runneth, verily

n 1793 e 7

thyself, lovest

n 1794 e 2

didst, givest, mightest

n 1795 e 3

grievously

n 1796 e 1

unawares, dost

n 1798 e 2

weary, gladly, folly,
cave, crafty, destroyer,
eagle, singe, spittle

n 1800 e 9

translation, gift,
corpus, gloss, verdict,
vigilance, equivocation,

autobiography,
underscore, debatable,
notoriety, indecent, ...

n 1801 e 64

juridical

n 1802 e 1

anatomical, heredity

n 1803 e 2

inhibit

n 1804 e 1

paranoid

n 1805 e 1

outgrowth, dualist,
intra

n 1806 e 3

multiplicity,
heterogeneity

n 1808 e 2

inseparable, extrinsic,
assignable

n 1809 e 3

artaud

n 1810 e 1

nietzsche, dynamism,
structuralism,

bergsonian, roussel,
larval

n 1812 e 6

relaxation

n 1813 e 1

genesis, virtuality

n 1814 e 2

default, dice,
detachable, blanchot

n 1816 e 4

metaphysical,
metaphysics,
representable,

minimization, contextual

n 1817 e 5

event, claim, context,
incompatible,

distribution, envisage,
necessity, absolute,
momentarily, reaffirm,

coincident

n 1818 e 11

future, implication,
actual, counter,
expectation, write,

destination,
traditionally,

realization, blank,
barrier, surpass, reg...

n 1819 e 27

truly

n 1820 e 1

fragility, bygone,
classically

n 1821 e 3

admittedly, fontaine,
academia, foreignness,
simone, preposition,
naivete, theodicy, zola,
epistemologist, ecole,
superhighway,...

n 1822 e 16

allusive

n 1823 e 1

contact, clutter,
kaleidoscopic

n 1824 e 3

mediocre

n 1825 e 1

caption, schlemmer

n 1826 e 2

observatory, pilotis,
yoshizaka

n 1827 e 3

mentor, realise,
criticise, waterfall,

townspeople, bamboo

n 1828 e 6

interior, career,
beautifully, talented,

swiss

n 1829 e 5

central, detail,
recently, mod,

prominent, compact,
academy, powerfully,
recommendation,

remotely,
enthusiastically,
integrity,...

n 1830 e 16

important, view,
powerful, similar,

addition, share, narrow,
effort, connect,

current, inevitable,
inevitably, strongly,

connec...

n 1831 e 30

direct, compare, kind,
case, importance,
influence, adopt,

member, character, age,
comparison, method,

quality, state,
preferen...

n 1832 e 23

effect, consider,
indeed, purpose,
entirely, due, free,
extend, regular,
general, natural,

separately, respect,
discovery, inte...

n 1833 e 18

easily, consist,
account, derive, former,
sufficiently, numerous,
suppose, admission,
remote, peculiar,
proper, rival,
hitherto...

n 1834 e 17

gain, grant, exercise,
reserve, conduct,

ancient, recommend,
insignificant,

diversion, unequal,
digression

n 1835 e 11

neglect, rich, distant,
superior, hazardous

n 1836 e 5

manner, idle, confine,
relieve, rank,

indulgence, frivolous

n 1837 e 7

indulgent,
insupportable,

unsupported, profligate

n 1838 e 4

besides, troublesome,
odious, contemptible

n 1839 e 4

fortune, hazard,
discharge

n 1840 e 3

impertinent, adjudge

n 1842 e 2

domineer, rapine

n 1843 e 2

pretence, jurisdiction

n 1844 e 2

fourthly, fifthly,
confederacy

n 1845 e 3

soever

n 1846 e 1

consecration

n 1848 e 1

resurrection, remission,
counselled

n 1849 e 3

reprobate

n 1850 e 1

contemn

n 1851 e 1

thinketh

n 1852 e 1

comforter, doth

n 1853 e 2

astrologer

n 1854 e 1

baptism

n 1855 e 1

cleave

n 1856 e 1

brotherly

n 1857 e 1

fain

n 1859 e 1

conscientious,
thereupon, loathe,

wantonness, unlearn,
simile, cowardly, rove,
ruminate, populace,
dissemble, satiety,

still, s...

n 1860 e 33

welt, aporia,
prefiguration,
discordance

n 1861 e 4

silhouette, enthrone,
preform

n 1862 e 3

animal,
undifferentiated,
reconstitution

n 1863 e 3

perceptive, topical

n 1864 e 2

quash

n 1865 e 1

fascism

n 1866 e 1

counterpoint

n 1867 e 1

indiscernible,
evolutionism, woolf

n 1868 e 3

coextensive, holderlin

n 1869 e 2

secondarily, beckett

n 1870 e 2

masochism, schizo

n 1871 e 2

nihilism, schematize,
schizophrenia,
nietzschean,

masochistic, sartre,
contraption,

contractual, mai,
metastable,

complimentary...

n 1872 e 29

bergson, occlude

n 1873 e 2

indetermination

n 1874 e 1

hijack, deleuze,
actualize, immanence

n 1875 e 4

possibility, factual,
speculation, maker,
invert, exotic,

eternally, exchange,
sparse, inversion,
option, sidestep,
redundant, ...

n 1876 e 94

unfold, maturity,
materialize, dynamic,
underlie, frivolity,
implementation,

passivity, cohesion,
redistribute,
differentiate, ...

n 1877 e 22

literally,
unpredictable,

definitely, surface,
tour, materially,

partition, jump, facet,
inexorably, mesh,

adventure, represent...

n 1878 e 26

imaginable, redefine,
tool, inflate, rotate,
interestingly, hinge,

infiltrate,
instantaneously,

shortcut, dimensionality

n 1879 e 11

invisibly, reorient,
lifespan

n 1880 e 3

philosophy, epistemology

n 1881 e 2

socratics, agnosticism

n 1882 e 2

bundle, inanimate,
caricature, rift,

pejorative, socratic,
hammer, gabriel,

underrate,
anthropocentric,
scientism, artwork,

kno...

n 1883 e 30

orient, apple, unclear,
james, allure, caveat,
flatness, obsolescence,
unconvincing, unstated

n 1884 e 10

etymologically

n 1885 e 1

treatise, illiterate,
keystone, authorization,
ptolemy, readership,

confusingly, watermark,
geneva, iconoclastic,
giorgio, syno...

n 1886 e 25

illustration,
protestant, epitome,
didactic, erudite,

raphael

n 1887 e 6

builder, venice

n 1888 e 2

collection, artist, art,
paint, prototype,

crystal

n 1889 e 6

unlike, today, display,
celebrate, drift, track,
inventor, transparent,
bubble, shortcoming,
champion, outwards,

vagary, shrink

n 1890 e 14

single, show, simple,
obvious, world, start,
actually, reflect,
brief, differently,

inspire, date, figure,
handle, despite, sen...

n 1891 e 20

able, difficult, lead,
second, mean, beyond,
follow, allow, careful,

point, finally,
separate, extreme,
complete, concern,

conc...

n 1892 e 45

far, present, certain,
continue, fit, order,
appear, high, belong,
fix, deal, undertake,
treat, third, act,

difficulty, observe...

n 1893 e 40

whatever, prevent,
preserve, sole,

incapable, expose,
possess, contrary,
divide, prejudice,
collect, ingenious,
flourish, execu...

n 1894 e 21

enjoy, complain, utmost,
sort, doubtful, debase,

disable

n 1895 e 7

practise, laborious,
entrust, ignoble

n 1896 e 4

attend, remedy, meanness

n 1897 e 3

assistance, constancy,
shortness, unskilful

n 1898 e 4

dissolute, licentious

n 1899 e 2

fraud, insolence,
emulation

n 1900 e 3

faction

n 1901 e 1

pretend

n 1902 e 1

obnoxious

n 1904 e 1

idolatry, scripture,
lawfully, saviour, wee,
purgatory, pastor,

excommunicate, forme,
appeareth, followeth,
ver, politique, pol...

n 1907 e 101

apostle, thereunto,
ariseth, holdeth,

belongeth, israelites

n 1908 e 6

ordain

n 1909 e 1

whereof, worshipping

n 1910 e 2

wherein, whatsoever

n 1911 e 2

admonish, psalm

n 1914 e 2

prate

n 1915 e 1

betwixt

n 1916 e 1

corruptible

n 1917 e 1

godless, leech,
superman, soothsayer,
convalescent, anchorite,

twixt, lonesome,
becometh, noontide,
wanteth, zarathustra

n 1920 e 12

genealogy, fictive,
acoustic, do, wartime,
autonomously, wagner,

hades, odyssey,
severance, goethe,

symposium, mendacious,
erst...

n 1921 e 60

immemorial, occidental,
hieratic,

weltanschauung,
cleopatra, autres

n 1922 e 6

doubtless, immobile,
impalpable

n 1923 e 3

abolition, furor,
fearsome, suppleness,

stigmata

n 1924 e 5

inhumanity

n 1925 e 1

sobriety, dick

n 1926 e 2

betrayal, punctual,
sedimentation, vampire,

exteriority

n 1927 e 5

consistency,
incorporeal,

preestablished,
spatiotemporal, melodic,

effectuation,
coagulation,

enunciation, klee,
tonal, schuman...

n 1928 e 16

indiscernibility,
masochist

n 1929 e 2

oedipal

n 1930 e 1

daddy, andre

n 1931 e 2

familial

n 1932 e 1

duration, causa

n 1933 e 2

misinterpretation,
reactivate

n 1935 e 2

transmitter

n 1936 e 1

thread, hedge,
algorithm, looseness,
differentially, silo

n 1937 e 6

crash, switch, unsettle,
mathematically, doesn,

skew, shuttle,
negotiable, palimpsest

n 1938 e 9

model, container,
fabric, passively

n 1939 e 4

temporality,
symmetrically,

anthropology, monism,
boyle, shapin,

postmoderns, premoderns

n 1940 e 8

disagreement, disagree,
chemist, indices

n 1941 e 4

entity, causal,
ontology, essentialism,

billiard, clarke,
realist, debut,

reductionism, zebra,
eidos, attractors,
ozone, adumbr...

n 1942 e 16

realism, continental,
relational, cryptic,
latour, intentionality,

whitehead,
interchangeably,

unorthodox, unexpressed,
mailbox...

n 1943 e 27

poignantly

n 1944 e 1

humanistic

n 1945 e 1

manual, detriment,
standardize,

standardization,
synopsis, pietro

n 1946 e 6

append, memorize,
thumbelina

n 1947 e 3

illustrate, copy, ban,
blueprint, sparsely

n 1948 e 5

recognizable, route,
mimic, suitably,
poussin, porbus

n 1949 e 6

quest, calculate,
masterful, fertilize,
grete, samsa, gregor

n 1950 e 7

exactly, previous,
search, travel,

inappropriate, director,
painter, ante, entrap,
pulpit, deputy, lawyer,
alright, supervisor,...

n 1951 e 19

end, clear, course,
short, make, easy, mat,
explain, avoid, fail,

intend, apart, express,
possibly, set, tie,
position, one, tr...

n 1952 e 25

find, remain, time,
except, give, doubt,
succeed, confirm,
examine, prove,

certainly, true, place,
accompany, deny, birth,

conv...

n 1953 e 37

bind, dangerous,
deserve, admit, renew,
acknowledge, permit,
restore, comprehend,
imitate, divert, danger,
yield, discontent, f...

n 1954 e 18

defend, accustom, repel,
conquer, vigorous, ruin,

royal

n 1955 e 7

greatness, skilful,
hereditary

n 1956 e 3

savage, invariable,
indolence, infancy,

inviolable

n 1957 e 5

moderation, concurrence

n 1958 e 2

pernicious, benevolence,
avarice

n 1959 e 3

appellation

n 1960 e 1

extravagantly

n 1961 e 1

consent, violation

n 1962 e 2

fraudulent, stint

n 1963 e 2

knavery

n 1964 e 1

obedience, authorise

n 1965 e 2

gen, conformable, bee,
redound, dishonourable,

burthen, papacy

n 1966 e 7

infallibility, depose,
contumely, affaire,
romane, presbyter

n 1967 e 6

dishonour, diver,
cogitation

n 1969 e 3

oftentimes, endue

n 1970 e 2

choler

n 1971 e 1

exhortation

n 1972 e 1

displease, adversity,
maim, infirmity

n 1973 e 4

beguile, devout

n 1974 e 2

carnal

n 1975 e 1

wert, hadst,
concupiscence, madest,

alypius

n 1977 e 5

willeth

n 1979 e 1

omnipresent,
romanticism, tank,
rainbow, frontal,
orchestra, behest,

contra, memoir, missile,
interiority, wanderer,

alcoholic,...

n 1981 e 30

aptitude, zoological

n 1983 e 2

cosmic, indissolubly,
luminosity, sonority

n 1984 e 4

contagion, pact,
clandestine, deserter

n 1985 e 4

trait, courtly,
linearity, gestural,
irradiate, moi,
reprieve,

aggressiveness, vagina,
valence, jackal

n 1986 e 11

refrain, imperceptible,
rhythmic, lineage,
sonorous, preexist,
borderline, supple,
despotic, botch,
sorcerer, conjugal,

scythia...

n 1987 e 18

slowness, milieu,
involution, syntactical,
axiomatic, itinerant,
decode, enslavement,
placard, sorcery,

orchestration, holey,
e...

n 1988 e 74

nomadic, sedentary,
francois, axiomatics,

clausewitz

n 1989 e 5

transversal, godard

n 1990 e 2

subjugate

n 1992 e 1

legislate, fissure,
detective

n 1993 e 3

erratic, dramatize

n 1994 e 2

infinitesimal,
saturation

n 1995 e 2

immerse, imprint,
stitch, reawaken, prism,

interstice

n 1996 e 6

endpoint

n 1997 e 1

improbable, passerby

n 1998 e 2

mathematical,
originality,

mathematics, reciprocate

n 1999 e 4

actively, stake,
immaterial, quasi

n 2000 e 4

euler, rightness,
uranium, invariants

n 2002 e 4

retrieve, quirk,
retrieval

n 2004 e 3

famously, pristine,
notation, identically,
trademark, authorship,
postindustrial, cola,
absentia, coca,

indexical, seriality,
a...

n 2005 e 21

geometrically

n 2006 e 1

performer

n 2008 e 1

unlikely, record,
intelligence, plus,

pair, straightforward,
metaphorical, map,
interchangeable,

needless, backwards,
amateur, ...

n 2009 e 41

deeply, list,
complicate,

unfortunately, piece,
hit, translate, subtle,
out, game, onto,
elegant, conjure,
instruction, intelli...

n 2010 e 26

way, just, play,
carefully, familiar,

hard, push, seriously,
scene, suggestion,
appreciate, echo,
slightly, match,
explanation,...

n 2011 e 30

close, like, late,
reach, put, approach,
attach, chance,

understand, devote,
move, manage, sharp,
recognize, imagine,

confuse, ...

n 2012 e 31

long, lose, call, else,
immediately, believe,

live, mention,
impossible, unknown,
right, threaten, agree,
escape, disturb, draw...

n 2013 e 28

prefer, good, weak,
useless, last, pursue,
cease, submit, sooner,
incline, condemn,
forbid, disperse,

wholly, contemplate,
innu...

n 2014 e 22

divine, nourish, vice,
preside, superstition,

deform, brute,
boundless, courageous,
distrust, enjoin, divest

n 2015 e 12

mankind, eminence,
barbarian, banish,
conqueror, people,

ennoble

n 2016 e 7

lucrative, deprave

n 2017 e 2

citizen, indolent,
dissension, patriotism,

reputable

n 2018 e 5

rectitude, edict,
nominate, depopulate,
freedman, insensibly,

civilise

n 2019 e 7

usurp, sociable

n 2020 e 2

foresight

n 2021 e 1

inconvenience, regent

n 2022 e 2

assembly, offender,
monarchy, deliberation,

imposition

n 2023 e 5

mischance

n 2024 e 1

wealth, diffidence,
undervalue

n 2025 e 3

humane, ascension,
abrogate, obtrude, jure,
tuition, sam, arbitrator

n 2026 e 8

propound, luke,
absolution, testament,

daemon, subtile

n 2027 e 6

evangelist

n 2028 e 1

wittingly, acceptation

n 2029 e 2

precept, ague

n 2030 e 2

obedient, honour, aright

n 2031 e 3

wisdom, inward, nay

n 2032 e 3

enmity, bitterness,
herein, lust

n 2033 e 4

vehemently, husk,
zealously

n 2034 e 3

firmament

n 2035 e 1

sacrilegious, ambrose,
formlessness

n 2037 e 3

lustful

n 2040 e 1

music, song, optical,
prehistoric, idealistic,
erection, stanza, soccer

n 2041 e 8

secret, war, proximity,
weapon

n 2042 e 4

exterior, grievance

n 2043 e 2

veritable, secrecy,
unqualified, parasitism,

buttock

n 2044 e 5

cadence, offshoot,
lobster, upsurge,

nuptials

n 2045 e 5

become, smooth, facial,
wolf, subjection,

jewelry, springboard,
expressiveness,
amalgamation

n 2046 e 9

aggregate,
disarticulate,

neolithic, concretion,
challenger

n 2047 e 5

patchwork, territorial,
wasp, riemann,
endogenous

n 2048 e 5

superposition, migrant

n 2049 e 2

vector

n 2050 e 1

separable, topologically

n 2051 e 2

intensity

n 2052 e 1

serial, finality, adrift

n 2053 e 3

disequilibrium

n 2054 e 1

saturate

n 2055 e 1

equilibrium, box, knot,
fluctuate, dive,

passageway, makeup

n 2056 e 7

summation, euclidian

n 2057 e 2

perennial, receptive,
methodical, bifurcation,

compactness

n 2059 e 5

eradicate, formality,
substantiate, modelled,
gratuitous, disturbingly

n 2060 e 6

purport, mentality,
stasis, commensurate,

exhaustively,
transcription, realising

n 2061 e 7

additive, alphabetical,
numeric

n 2063 e 3

laboriously, font,
printer, digital, mario,
arte, batch, una,
streamline,

computational,
perceivable, morse,
rhino, google, cam...

n 2064 e 38

emulate, software,
snapshot, unwieldy,
dentist, interactivity

n 2065 e 6

delta, diction, omega,
orestes, alpha, gamma,
iota, tau, kappa, rho,
epsilon, omicron

n 2067 e 12

elegiac, eta

n 2068 e 2

upside, trick, screen,
number, puzzle, proven,
incredibly, intangible,
inkling, humorous, pop,

fluent, stack,
supernatural, dor...

n 2069 e 32

curious, inside, mental,
tune, odd, vivid, trail,
tiny, hopelessly,
thrill, imbue, yearn,
maze, uninteresting,
fondness, cage, ...

n 2070 e 23

suspect, unusual,
obviously, realize,

shortly, story, amaze,
hint, fortunately,
spill, faithfully, tale,

curiously,
comprehensi...

n 2071 e 21

try, happen, surprise,
convince, wrong, sure,
decide, quite, really,
step, impression, read,
apparently, serious,
wonder, invit...

n 2072 e 34

begin, hold, leave, bad,
add, turn, keep, think,
refuse, inform, abandon,

confidence, grow,
hardly, repeat, delay,

throw, unabl...

n 2073 e 41

suffer, embrace,
venture, triumph,
weakness, endure,

guilty, innocent, death,
peaceful, lover, genius,

animate, cruelty,
abstai...

n 2074 e 19

noble, worthy, consult,
injure, profess,

modesty, vicious, lung,
inactive, cessation,

depravity

n 2075 e 11

ignorant, admirable,
whoever, nourishment,

fable, insatiable,
honesty, incite,

virtuous

n 2076 e 9

ancestor, extol, annals

n 2077 e 3

sustenance, censor,
salutary, senator

n 2078 e 4

tribune, patrician,
monarchical, sparta,
tutelary, enervate,
servius, grotius,

comitia

n 2079 e 9

magistracy

n 2080 e 1

seditious

n 2081 e 1

impunity, elective

n 2082 e 2

authority, annex

n 2083 e 2

imposture

n 2084 e 1

felicity

n 2085 e 1

aversion, disobey,
amongst, incantation,
irresolution, stile,
elf, continence

n 2086 e 8

christians, messiah,
vicar, cui

n 2087 e 4

absolve, disobedience,
pope, ecclesiastes,
infidel, antichrist

n 2088 e 6

miracle, prophecy,
foretell

n 2089 e 3

punish, obey,
dispensation

n 2090 e 3

teach, reverence, hurt

n 2091 e 3

willingly, wisely,
beset, conceit, charity

n 2092 e 5

soberly

n 2093 e 1

whence

n 2094 e 1

whereat

n 2096 e 1

unwonted

n 2097 e 1

incorruptible,
dispenser, dotage

n 2098 e 3

execrable

n 2099 e 1

embitter, piously,
recondite

n 2100 e 3

alcohol, rhinoceros

n 2101 e 2

epidemic, unburden

n 2102 e 2

minor, expression, veer,
alliance

n 2103 e 4

threshold, musician,
scramble, zigzag,
crusade, bovine

n 2104 e 6

uproot, drug, forgo,
suffuse, staccato, arson

n 2105 e 6

flight, pack, hole,
squabble, deter

n 2106 e 5

dismantle, hydraulic,
luca

n 2107 e 3

consolidation,
segmentation, desargues

n 2108 e 3

redundancy,
stratification,

equalization, stratify

n 2109 e 4

regime

n 2110 e 1

reducible

n 2111 e 1

extract

n 2112 e 1

recreate, instantaneous

n 2113 e 2

conversely, fusion,
poorly, underneath,
erase, archaic, expel,
ceaselessly, schemas

n 2114 e 9

unstable, chaotic,
fragile, resistant,
turbulent, vibrate,
hesitant, apex,

voluminous, dismember,
commemorate,

unrecognizable, ...

n 2115 e 14

mixture, hardness, skin,
softness,

circumstantial, shimmer,
whirlpool, addict,
heady, narcotic,

countryside, tombstone,
adverb,...

n 2116 e 63

confluence, virginal,
monotheism, harlequin

n 2117 e 4

scenography, bifurcate

n 2118 e 2

parasite, anarchical,
stylus

n 2119 e 3

michel, priceless,
panoramic, eradication,
occident, conciliate,

archetypical,
architectonic,

uncountable, bachelard,
undecided...

n 2120 e 19

iteration,
sophistication,
neutrality,

categorically, erwin,
arguably, secretive,
eiffel, disrespectful,
sanity, impersonate,

f...

n 2121 e 13

crucially

n 2122 e 1

portend

n 2123 e 1

laser, prioritize,
proprietary, chris,
byte, optimization,

xerox

n 2124 e 7

scan, keyboard,
processor, desktop

n 2125 e 4

beta

n 2126 e 1

sigma

n 2127 e 1

inadvertently

n 2129 e 1

harmless, luckily,
undeniably

n 2130 e 3

remind, memory, dose,
enjoyable, unreliable,

illicit

n 2131 e 6

mistake, alert,
intentionally, chef,

repellent

n 2132 e 5

know, strike, attention,
quickly, firmly, usual,

ready, meet,
preparation, remember,
announce, spend,
forward, painful,

expect,...

n 2133 e 38

ease, recover, promise,
care, advice, entertain,
request, cruel, love,
advise, violently,
instant, torture,
ridicule, nobility,...

n 2134 e 25

courage, contempt,
avail, eloquent,

fearful, repugnance,
vigor, instructor,

protector, clearness,
precipitous

n 2135 e 11

excellent, converse,
sentiment, bestow,
unintelligible,

commence, harass

n 2136 e 7

tranquillity,
religiously, declaim,

digress, inure

n 2137 e 5

illustrious, orator,
eloquence, unbridled,
sagacity, expatiate

n 2138 e 6

effeminate, persians,
cato

n 2139 e 3

senate, athenians,
spartans

n 2140 e 3

prudence

n 2141 e 1

sanctity, promulgation

n 2142 e 2

crier

n 2143 e 1

doctrine, consequent,
punishment

n 2144 e 3

unwritten, delinquent

n 2145 e 2

quadrangle

n 2146 e 1

sacrament, unpleasing,
apostate

n 2147 e 3

martyr

n 2148 e 1

church

n 2149 e 1

flattery, seduce,
omnipotent, infallible

n 2150 e 4

deceive, wit, malice

n 2151 e 3

hate, drunkenness,
earnestly

n 2152 e 3

deride

n 2153 e 1

perchance

n 2155 e 1

changeable,
unchangeable, hatchet

n 2157 e 3

formless, professorship,
loth

n 2158 e 3

sweetness, inmost,
inchoate

n 2159 e 3

inwardly, spiritually

n 2160 e 2

countless,
unforgettable,

smallness, cynically,
walnut, tablecloth,

miniaturize, coloration,
cyclone

n 2161 e 9

radiate, lone

n 2162 e 2

mix, capture, vertical,
intertwine, horizontal,
expressive, contour,

esprit, inexact, unmake,
crisscross

n 2163 e 11

flow, inaccurate, plug

n 2164 e 3

speed, bureaucratic,
minority, lawrence,

oversimplify

n 2165 e 5

intermingle, crucible

n 2166 e 2

plateau, despot

n 2167 e 2

atypical

n 2168 e 1

pragmatic, segment,
misconstrue, timbre

n 2169 e 4

penultimate

n 2170 e 1

continuum, vertebrate

n 2171 e 2

constitute, relation,
distribute

n 2172 e 3

double, infinitely,
indefinite, homogeneous,

intersect

n 2173 e 5

invent, dense

n 2174 e 2

expanse, recount,
inaugural, nullify,
inert, ravage, hazy,
torpor, reborn,

tribunal, turbulence

n 2175 e 11

ariadne, zeus,
inextinguishable,
downstream

n 2176 e 4

millennia, alloy,
socrates, surveyor,
crescent, agora,

redress, pythagorean,
nile, archaism,

geometer, unpredictably,
alluvial,...

n 2177 e 17

pyramid, algorithmic,
formidably, herodotus,

concordance,
indeterminism, federate,
percolate, polytheism,
ionian, torpedo, diog...

n 2178 e 19

sieve, maximally,
transportable,

intemperate, anamnesis,
thales

n 2179 e 6

finesse, anarchic,
solstice, invariance,
massively, generalise,
vicarious, generational,
ptolemaic, minima,

maxima, domesticity...

n 2180 e 34

inverse, quantifiable,
galactic

n 2181 e 3

darwinian

n 2182 e 1

data, regardless, 
cellular, inspirational, 
galileo, coincidentally

n 2183 e 6

laptop, analog

n 2184 e 2

computer, airline, mail,
readable, packet, lab,
appliance, video, ceo,
synchronous, fiber,

interface, concurrently,
moo, conver...

n 2185 e 23

parlance, calculator

n 2186 e 2

nighttime

n 2187 e 1

unsuspected

n 2188 e 1

unthinkingly

n 2189 e 1

colleague, incident,
omission, disturbance,

prescription,
diminutive, diagnose,

lecturer

n 2191 e 8

forget, intention,
suppress, motive,

clumsy, pen, reluctance,
persistently,

ingeniously, noticeably,
dressmaker

n 2192 e 11

visit, welcome,
attentive, readiness

n 2193 e 4

hope, ill, friend, wish,
admire, settle, happily,
satisfaction, eager,
excite, please,
curiosity, pride,
warmth, excuse,

compan...

n 2194 e 33

delight, persuade,
happiness, bitterly,

retirement,
compassionate,

wearisome, overcast,
deprecate, ardently,

cloudless

n 2195 e 11

happy, misfortune,
consolation, trifle,

disquisition

n 2196 e 5

uneasiness, acquaint,
insensible,

apprehensive,
detestable, malevolent,

placid, debar

n 2197 e 8

miserable, appease,
befall, acuteness,
infamy, panegyric,
temerity, solicitous,
faun, betake, turbid

n 2198 e 11

countryman, grief,
fortitude, rhetorician,
honorable, theseus,
copiously, caucasus,

immoderate, pythagoras,
demosthenes, castor...

n 2199 e 35

laudable, banishment,
ignominy, marcus, philo,
dionysius, tiberius,
disputation, pompey

n 2200 e 9

oration, concord

n 2201 e 2

crime, counterfeit

n 2203 e 2

inflict, submission,
christian, plea,

precedent, presumption,
supremacy, uncouth,
concoction, voce

n 2204 e 10

salve

n 2205 e 1

apparition, extenuate

n 2206 e 2

chastity, conduce

n 2207 e 2

injury, appetite

n 2208 e 2

absurdity, humility

n 2210 e 2

thing, perfect, desire,
perceive, envy, esteem

n 2211 e 6

watchfulness, faintness

n 2212 e 2

wont

n 2214 e 1

corporeal, mutable

n 2215 e 2

carthage

n 2217 e 1

confess, boyhood,
unshaken, unknowing,

gladden

n 2219 e 5

enlighten, foul, learnt,
outwardly, pastime,
ensnare, enthral,
antony, dido

n 2220 e 9

image, intimate,
imagination,

exaggeration, tout,
hugo, shell, nuance,

poetic, poet, hackneyed,
recapture, hermit, nest,

reverb...

n 2221 e 39

metaphor

n 2222 e 1

proliferate, populate,
dichotomy, signpost,

olfactory

n 2223 e 5

invoke, archaeologist

n 2224 e 2

cosmos, recherche

n 2225 e 2

adventitious

n 2227 e 1

machine

n 2229 e 1

undivided

n 2231 e 1

pole

n 2232 e 1

direction, retain, line,
converge, correspond,
rotation, parallel,

circular, geometrical,
spiral, successively,
respectively, i...

n 2233 e 17

triple, observation,
curve, multiplication,
solar, vibration,

deflect

n 2234 e 7

tissue

n 2235 e 1

astronomy, prosthesis

n 2236 e 2

geometry, diagonal,
euclid, hilbert

n 2237 e 4

rosetta

n 2239 e 1

biochemistry

n 2240 e 1

physic, measurable,
biosphere

n 2241 e 3

pulsate

n 2242 e 1

size, eventually,
damage, surprisingly,
scale, remarkably,
significantly,
systematically,
brilliantly, billion,
fuel, growth, t...

n 2243 e 30

ceos

n 2244 e 1

messy, randomly,
incremental

n 2245 e 3

detection, lethal,
prologue, eponymous,
inordinate, charlatan,

greco, lingua

n 2246 e 8

psychologist, colorful

n 2247 e 2

ailment

n 2248 e 1

genuineness

n 2249 e 1

innocuous, jokingly,
hartmann, psychologie,

sachs, frau,
symptomatic,
internationale,
zeitschrift,

inadvertent, mislay,
signore...

n 2250 e 13

incorrectly, distaste,
unwelcome, disruptive,

fortuitous,
contamination, cogent,
slip, medici, unscathed,
viennese, clumsiness,...

n 2251 e 22

presentiment,
inattention, condolence

n 2252 e 3

disengage, impatience,
aloof, overbear

n 2253 e 4

soon, admiration,
assurance, hopeless,
grateful, marriage,
dance, instinctively,
earnest, suspense,

recollection, minutely,
out...

n 2254 e 15

temper, fortunate,
anxious, feelings,

console, amusement,
comply, eagerness,
cruelly, carelessness,
insolent, displeasure,

diss...

n 2255 e 16

disgrace, lately,
exertion, befriend,

proficient

n 2256 e 5

recollect, quickness

n 2257 e 2

approbation,
strenuously, deservedly,

encumbrance

n 2258 e 4

unsound, unbecoming,
endurable

n 2259 e 3

preferable, commendable,
maritime, intemperance,

licentiousness,
sicilian, carthaginians,

pythagoreans

n 2260 e 8

vehement, soundness,
corinth

n 2261 e 3

opinion, approve,
repute, eminent,
vehemence

n 2262 e 5

manifest, reputation,
erroneous, warrant,
superstitious,

improperly, credulity

n 2263 e 7

revelation,
representative, potent,

obligatory,
metaphorically, ghostly

n 2264 e 6

untruth, constantine,
canonize, lateran

n 2265 e 4

repugnant

n 2266 e 1

ingratitude, dejection

n 2267 e 2

hindrance

n 2268 e 1

acquiesce

n 2269 e 1

absurd, whereby,
envious, figment

n 2270 e 4

mind, cause, readily,
pain, pleasure, check,
substance, adequately,

affirm

n 2271 e 9

assent, eminently,
steadfastly

n 2272 e 3

dutiful

n 2273 e 1

putrefy

n 2274 e 1

excellently, allurement,
cupidity

n 2276 e 3

platonists

n 2277 e 1

detest

n 2279 e 1

vouchsafe, miserably,
proficiency, loveliness,

manfully

n 2280 e 5

fictional, allan,
handiwork, reverie,
photographic, poe,

carefree

n 2281 e 7

monde, forcefully,
haphazardly

n 2282 e 3

science, flatten,
localize, entrench,
tackle, laboratory,
prematurely, cohabit

n 2283 e 8

minuscule, terrestrial,
ecological, eric

n 2284 e 4

erde

n 2285 e 1

deforestation, nonhuman

n 2286 e 2

transformer

n 2288 e 1

apparatus

n 2289 e 1

rigid, abort

n 2290 e 2

variation, indirect,
organ, variable

n 2291 e 4

relative

n 2292 e 1

extraction, couplings,
neutrino, detector,

photon, electrodynamics,
muon, stopwatch,
photomultiplier

n 2293 e 9

experiment, equation,
atom, experimentally,

electron

n 2294 e 5

transmit, mechanic,
discrete, channel,
approximate, linear,
transmission, tube

n 2295 e 8

filter, message, valve,
tidal, hormone

n 2296 e 5

invariant

n 2298 e 1

metric

n 2299 e 1

sapiens

n 2300 e 1

quantify, physicist,
commonality

n 2301 e 3

pitfall, conceivably,
amusingly, viscosity,

rainfall,
interrelationship

n 2302 e 6

huge, collectively,
lifetime, predictable,
salient, enormously,
grapple, routinely,

quintessential, hugely,
elephant, quintesse...

n 2303 e 15

sophisticate, dot,
gauge, burner

n 2304 e 4

predict, underestimate,
arrogance, winner,

practitioner, deviation,
uncertainty, tunnel,
ingrain, outlandish,
fad, puddle, ster...

n 2305 e 22

discoverer, subgroup

n 2306 e 2

mathematician, grossly

n 2307 e 2

bonus

n 2308 e 1

wishful, madonna,
siblings, gott

n 2309 e 4

uninhibited, protrusion,
schiller, frigidity,
nursemaid

n 2310 e 5

unintentionally

n 2311 e 1

uneducated

n 2312 e 1

remark, cautious,
allude, immeasurably

n 2313 e 4

assure, disappoint,
overpower, uncommon,

apology, intrude,
advisable, invaluable,

complacency,
unaccountable

n 2314 e 10

disappointment,
instantly, gratitude,
deference, acutely,
refreshment,
reprehensible,
circumspection,

thoughtless, impudence,
u...

n 2315 e 17

solicitude, incredulity,
impropriety, affront,
nephew, cheerfulness,
affectionate, entreaty,
unlucky, abhorrence

n 2316 e 10

affability, wilfully,
inducement, alacrity

n 2317 e 4

agreeable, agreeably

n 2318 e 2

cowardice, implant,
destitute, remiss,
viciousness

n 2320 e 5

virtue, excel, desirous,
syracuse, minos

n 2321 e 5

dispute, govern,
justice, censure, faulty

n 2322 e 5

common, ignorance

n 2323 e 2

cosmography

n 2325 e 1

verse

n 2326 e 1

body, xiv, xii

n 2328 e 3

vii, viii, forego,
impinge, refract,

endeavour, painfully,
acquiescence, xviii,

virtuously

n 2329 e 10

attribute, conceive,
affect, solely,

inadequate, essence,
adequate, proof,
eternity, infinite,
guidance, assail,
misconception,...

n 2331 e 14

immutable, fictitious,
pertain, distinctly,

conducive

n 2332 e 5

affection, extant

n 2333 e 2

piety

n 2335 e 1

virtu

n 2336 e 1

punishable

n 2337 e 1

will, creature,
strictness

n 2338 e 3

fare, grim, sturdy,
revel, steadfast,
parley, loathsome,
loath, fruitlessly,
revelled, keenness,
hellish, agatha,
frankenstein,...

n 2340 e 16

theatrical, drama,
cinema, theatre,
sculptor, frenetic,
virtuosity, mutilate,
sinuous, dancer,
serpentine, turbine,

stylize, au...

n 2341 e 69

disinterested,
ingredient, actor,
dislocation,

recalcitrant, conflate,
puppet, dislocate,

corrective,
interpretative, textual,

...

n 2342 e 47

agency, scientist,
stabilize, controversy,
intermediary, risky,
relocate, format,

implausible, dewey,
reassemble, shibboleth,

q...

n 2343 e 19

lecture, ecology,
anthropomorphic, astute,

bruno, cosmology,
diplomacy, prescriptive,
manipulator, nasa,
incontrovertible,

levi...

n 2344 e 22

indisputable,
apocalyptic, invocation,

monotheistic,
apocalypse, terre,

delegation, watchmaker,
tolstoy,

anthropomorphism,
arbi...

n 2345 e 40

instrumentation,
cybernetic, nonhumans

n 2346 e 3

territory, semiotics

n 2348 e 2

periphery,
experimentation,

amorphous, injection,
ramify, feudalism,

mnemonic, diagrammatic

n 2349 e 8

abstract, proliferation,
crystallize, pivotal,
binary, formalization,

accelerator

n 2350 e 7

continuous,
simultaneous,

coordinate, modulate,
formation, complementary

n 2351 e 6

mechanism, organism,
mutation, propagation

n 2352 e 4

capacity, chemistry,
collide, behavior,

chemical, net, interact,
interaction, genetic,
agent, evolutionary,
cheat, recurrent, r...

n 2353 e 67

collision, rigidly,
dissipate, optimal,
sensory, optimum,
parameter, input,
fingerprint, ion,

clockwork, overshoot,
proton

n 2354 e 13

circuit, random,
experimental,

approximation, maximum,
integral, energy,

signal, efficiency, gas,
tape, operator,
electrical, a...

n 2355 e 21

obtain, negligible,
accuracy, information,

sample, compute, demon,
receiver, radiation,

reversible,
irreversible, harmonic,

rec...

n 2356 e 31 n 2357 e 49

spectrum, maxwell, 
fluctuation, 

thermodynamics, wiener, 
coefficient, conduction, 

cos, cybernetics, 
reliability, entropy, 

amplif...

meteorologist,
ontogenetic, meteorology

n 2358 e 3

astrophysics

n 2359 e 1

biology, span,
quantitative, naively,

mechanistic,
approximately, whale,
mortality, metabolism,
genome, kilometer,
ecosystem, q...

n 2360 e 69

biologist, idealize,
straightforwardly,
trillion, physicality,
reset, predictably,
fission, bacterium,
mammoth, faucet,

caller,...

n 2361 e 61

cell, reminiscent,
marvelous, prelude,
trig, symbol, activate,
oversimplification,
cube, composer,

logician, crux, encode,
viru...

n 2362 e 93

myriad, provocative,
prime, reliably, swirl,
pinpoint, murky, brain,
elusive, microscopic,
amazingly, untold,
analogue, churn, ...

n 2363 e 52

concoct, effortlessly,
nutshell, flip, russell,
hopefully, berry, can,
redness, quibble,

microphone, setup, cute,
classmate, de...

n 2364 e 67

patently, skeptical,
skepticism, sensational,
demoralize, massage,
fallacy, diatribe,
overestimate,
explainable,

shallowness, s...

n 2365 e 43

cancer, odds, gamble,
roulette, gauss,
galilei, disc,

relativity, embankment,
gravitational, lorentz,

gif, galileian

n 2366 e 13

likelihood, toulouse,
gambler, jakob, pascal,
pacioli, blaise, bayes,
fermat, cardano, graunt

n 2367 e 11

eerie

n 2368 e 1

childhood, anne,
biographer, pater, haus,

genitals, restful,
piero, equestrian, cosa,
superannuate, mir,
animism, vinci,

vasari...

n 2369 e 24

inaccuracy, plural,
prefix, dialect, spelt,
associative, dental,
dit, germanic, proto,
connexion, contre,
participle, slavic, v...

n 2370 e 29

pod, pied

n 2371 e 2

closely, parent,
unimportant, distinct,

widely, bird,
inexplicable, modify,
domestic, successive,
variety, hatch, egg,

abnormal...

n 2372 e 153

slight, occasionally,
habit, female, feather,
formerly, lapse,
excessively,

confidently, jaw,
plainly, rabbit,

unoccupied, ofte...

n 2373 e 18

quarrelsome, neatness,
agathon, eryximachus

n 2374 e 4

invitation, gratify,
astonishment,

resentment, miss,
cousin, tease,

condescend, lady, maria,
heartily, wednesday,
coolly, charm...

n 2375 e 20

politeness, amiable,
mortification, sister,

condescension, mortify,
imprudent, uncommonly,
impertinence, fortnight,

thankful, a...

n 2376 e 28

compliment, partiality,
commendation,

forbearance, caroline,
niece, abominably, kent,

civility, catherine,
apologise, lucas, ph...

n 2377 e 39

guardianship

n 2378 e 1

disgraceful, sympathise

n 2379 e 2

excellence, deficient,
unjust, nobly,

flatterer, badness,
friendship, guardian,

praiseworthy,
gymnastics, temperance,

imitator,...

n 2380 e 29

tyrant, tyranny,
tyrannical, injustice,

enroll, crete,
magistrate, perjury,
eligible, chios,

husbandman, cretans,
democratical,...

n 2381 e 19

justly, persons,
partake, allot, elect,

aristocracy, conversant,
legislator, largeness,

sedition

n 2382 e 10

defect, voluntarily,
voluntary, imperfect,

disservice

n 2383 e 5

manifestly, nutritive

n 2384 e 2

impediment, incongruity

n 2385 e 2

star, compress, lastly,
perseus

n 2386 e 4

force, sun, distance,
describe, impel,
attract, circle,

compound, accurately,
mutually, oblique,

perpetually, persevere,
equal,...

n 2387 e 75

motion, aforesaid, semi,
fluid, axis, moon,

obliquely, incidence,
elastic, lunar, ascent,
oscillation, xxxvi,
gravitate, vortex...

n 2388 e 135

xiii, xix, xvi, xxii,
xxiii, xxi, xvii, xlv,

corollary, xxxiii, xxiv,
xxxiv, xlix, xxx, xxvi,
xxv, xxxi, xxxviii,
xlvi, liv, xl...

n 2389 e 33

iii, therefrom,
appertain, attributable,
pleasurably, coroll

n 2390 e 6

hatred, inconstant,
emotion, gland,
disparagement,
vacillation,

blessedness, meanly, def

n 2391 e 9

intellect, proximate,
contentment, omniscient,
endeavor, supremely,
natura, hearsay, annul,
abasement, deceiver,
hague, spinoza...

n 2392 e 24

perfection, conclusive,
imperfection, privation,

johan

n 2393 e 5

adduce

n 2394 e 1

cicero, stoic,
epicurean, peripatetic,

epicurus

n 2395 e 5

providence, chrysippus

n 2396 e 2

indifference, objection,
invincible, dogma,
aptly, decree, maxim,
goodness, antecedent,
misuse, incomparably,
discernment, effi...

n 2397 e 65

prompt, provincial,
deus, elucidation,

stubbornness, actuate,
cum, ovid, excusable,
bona, pertinently, culpa

n 2398 e 12

dole, disconsolate,
behove, moat, inferno,

crag, canto

n 2399 e 7

folk, hilt, booty, fen,
trusty, bale, hardy,

bide, mead, friendless,
valor, chieftain,
baleful, hoard,

henchman, blithe, feud,
...

n 2400 e 30
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Left: Alice’s text brain: Galaxy of architectular concepts

https://www.romanvlahovic.com/xenotheka/char3_wordGalaxy.pdf

WHO ARE WE WHEN WE LIVE TOGETHER?

Thousands of characters everywhere, each one narrating its own story: both online and in 
real life. New kinds of relations are emerging from non-hierarchical alliances and symbiotic 
attachments. Mutants, aliens, critters, and brands inhabit this space: always in-becoming.
They invent new plays within a world where there is no inside or outside, no centre or side, 
but a mesh, a web, a network, an entanglement as cohabitation. They are always part of 
streams, merging and mingling among themselves and others, with objects and collectives. 
Belonging to distinct natures but still communicating. No one is pure; all are always mixtures 
of many kinds of creatures, of multiple worlds, of reality and fiction, of various media, of 
particular concepts, restless and unsystematic… Ours is a world with an unprecedented 
amount of available information; it is the big plenty we live in. How can we discuss spaces 
or edges between things that exist in this universe when they are neither thick, thin, fluid nor 
rigid? If they are never quite what they appear to be, what kind of living together is adequate 
today? In order to render this experiment of a new mastery of cohabitation, we propose 
encryption and decryption on a digital plane.

MEET ALICE. ALICE IS ONE OF OUR AVATARS.

Alice brings forward the question of who we are when we live together, how we will live 
together, what social media is about, and how information technologies, big data and 
machine intelligence relate to ways we see the world. Alice offers an optimistic scenario. 
 
She comes from the plenty; she comes from the wonderland. She lives on Twitter (twitter.
com/Alice_ch_n3e81). She is an avatar, a bot, an alien; she is a part of Petra, Luka and Miro, 
but she does not represent any of us individually; we are related but she is independent 
and dependent on us. She deals with a Lot, with different data streams and an abundance 
of objects, images, and text. The story of Alice renders how, by playing with our personal 
libraries, we can find consistencies in the infinite flows of data and bring them together in 
synthetic characters. Alice behaves like a brand. She is implicit and atmospheric, far from 
perfection. Without us, she is meaningless. There are plenty of open questions around her, 
but she can tell us an interesting story of how to engage with the world flooded with data. If 
data is big enough, it will not tell us the ‘truth’ but show us the world we want to see. In this 
kind of setup, how do we talk about things we care for? How to write if we have access to all 
the books in the world, how to take pictures when they are omnipresent and overflowing?
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Left: Alice’s Studiolo

AS AN AVATAR IN THE FLOW, ALICE BEHAVES LIKE A PRIVATE SEARCH ENGINE.

Since she is our avatar, like us, Alice is interested in architecture and information. She talks 
about them by potentially playing with all the images and texts. Whenever she can, Alice 
collects images and texts about architecture. She scanned all the major architectural blogs 
(ArchDaily, Dezeen, Designboom, Inhabitant…) and collected all their images. “What is the 
weather like in architecture, what are its flavours?” Alice asks herself.
https://romanvlahovic.com/img/archdaily/10yearsOfArchDaily.html

Alice’s other passion is to relate her collection of images to books on architecture. She 
collected more than 1000 books that address architecture. In the evenings, Alice loves to 
travel through galaxies of concepts in her library. 
www.romanvlahovic.com/xenotheka/char3_wordGalaxy.pdf

In her virtual journeys, Alice offers us an unexpected and challenging way of thinking about 
architecture in the 21st century in terms of abundance of information, images, and text.

IN HER STUDIOLO, ALICE WEAVES WITH PHYSICAL AND DIGITAL THREADS

This year in Venice, Alice wants to open the doors of her Studiolo to the public. It is a place 
where the digital meets the physical, where the actual and the virtual are real. She is offering 
a space of wonder, knowledge, and inquiry that wants to make sense of the saturated 
informational world. In the renaissance, Studiolo used to be an aristocrat’s home for 
monsters, mutants and aliens, like the seven-headed Hamburg Hydra. They were constantly 
being filled with new uncategorised and unnamed objects and were characterised by 
excessive accumulation of both material and knowledge, which often lay outside the existing 
modes of thought and systems of classification. As Denis Diderot wrote, “The order of a 
cabinet cannot be that of nature; above all nature affects a sublime disorder.” Today Alice 
wants to think of her studio as a “probabilistic field”, a space for asking specific questions, 
where every new question reveals a different, specific character; a new synthetic Hydra. 

The inside of Alice’s Studiolo for Venice Biennale is bringing together the plenty of the 
physical with the abundance of the digital. It plays with natural, manmade, and artificial 
worlds: fashion, the everyday life, science, global warming... specimens, images, diagrams, 
texts and illustrations. While referring to architecture, Alice is talking about the whole world. 
Her Studiolo is a private room where people are invited on a short journey into her world. 
Visitors are welcome to sit, discuss, and are provoked by Alice to ask her questions, to 
think and talk about relations between architecture and information technologies that go far 
beyond the performativity of either of them. Just like the curiosity of Carroll’s Alice leads her 
down the rabbit hole and through the looking-glass, our Alice is interested in how human and 
non-human intelligence live and learn together. It’s a space of new sophistication. 
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5 m

5.88 m

2.20 m
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ELEMENTS OF ALICE’S STUDIOLO

1 INSIDE - OUTSIDE
Two faces to Alice’s Studiolo

 1.1 OUTSIDE MEMBRANE

The outside membrane of Alice’s Studiolo is public, generic and commercial. 
Its appearance resembles a shop in a shopping mall. The outside veil hides inner content. 
The Veil consists out of curtains that form a public front with two entrances. It is held by a 
light self-standing steel construction. From the outside, Alice’s Studiolo is almost anonymous, 
yet its curtain is delicately and unobtrusively covered in messages of Alice’s sponsors, 
patrons and friends. After all, Alice is a brand.

Curtains will be designed in collaboration with Silvio Vujicic.
http://www.silviovujicic.com
http://www.silvioandsons.com

 1.2 INSIDE SPACE

The inside space of Alice’s Studiolo is intimate, specific, and personal. 
It’s an inversion to the outside space. The inside space offers intimate views to the visitors 
and absorbs them into the curious world of Alice and her love for architecture. The inside 
space is an interplay of physical and virtual elements. This lavishly decorated Studiolo 
is dedicated to reading, studying, writing and texting. Its space is composed out of three 
interwoven scenes: the physical scene, the virtual scene and the in-between scene 
(interface). The physical scene consists out of a wooden structure and objects inside it; the 
virtual dimension is present via projections, ‘mirror-screens’, and the web, and lastly,  the  
in-between brings the two in relation with the visitors: a way to talk and get to know Alice by 
using web browsers, personal phones and a tablet. 

Left above: Outside membrane of Studiolo

Left below: Inside space; zoom to the intersection of the carpet and the table
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2 PHYSICAL - VIRTUAL - IN BETWEEN
Or how to talk to Alice

 2.1 ELEMENTS OF THE PHYSICAL SCENE

 2.1.1 A ROOM

Behind the veil, Alice’s private universe unveils itself. While trying to talk about the digital via 
computational literacy, Studiolo inaugurates the morphing of two architectural masterpieces 
of two different kinds of literacies: Roman Pantheon and Borromini’s San Carlo alle Quattro 
Fontane. Ancient Roman Pantheon can be read as both a temple to all the gods, the peak of 
written literacy and a symbolic mathematical structure. San Carlo alle Quattro Fontane is a 
complex baroque structure that plays with illusion, proportions and geometry. It talks about 
an era of complex geometries that stem out of the abstraction of the ‘Gutenberg Galaxy’. 
Alice’s Studiolo merges these two different architectural realities into one new synthetic 
whole. 

Morphings and abstractions are articulated through the filigree wooden structure that 
composes the Studiolo’s physical frame. It consists out of a total of 24,600 wooden sticks 
connected with metal screws stacked in 294 horizontal layers with the dimensions 7.1 x 5.4 
x 5.8 m and 21.4 m2 inside area. The bottom layer starts with 160 equally spaced sticks, 
with each subsequent layer losing one. This considerably reduces the number of sticks in the 
topmost layers and makes them lighter, which follows the structural logic that will be further 
refined in the next stage of the project.

Left: Studiolo interior
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A CHAIR and A TABLE

Two pieces of furniture are a crystallisation of Alice’s fascination with data. Visitors are 
invited to sit in the chair next to the table and be a part of Alice’s character for a moment.

 

 2.1.2 A CHAIR

A chair that takes the whole library of chairs as its starting point, their geometric and spatial 
characteristics along with their historical importance and their narratives. Their geometry 
is appropriated through a set of algorithms from which new objects can be generated and 
produced. The result is an object that is over-coded in cultural and historical space-time 
relations through the imposition of logistic networks, and designated according to Alice’s 
particular aesthetic sensibility. The chair is 3D printed in aluminium. 
https://miro.romanvlahovic.com/2013/10/14/eigenchair/

 2.1.3 A TABLE

A golden coffee table, an artefact composed of Alice’s habit of accumulating images. 
Its appearance resembles ancient Egyptian hieroglyphs from the future. The table is an 
alphabet of etched images of 1000 most commonly searched words on Google. 

 2.1.4 A BOOK 

There is a book on the table. It is an anthology compiled by Alice that poses questions about 
identity and personhood (who we are when we live together), social media and information 
technologies, big data and machine intelligence in relation to architecture and ways of 
thinking about the world. Alice imagines it as a collection of texts, poems and short stories of 
prominent and emerging, scholars, architects and artists. 

 2.1.5 CURIOSITIES

Small objects of Alice’s interest and focus that index her persona, outside of ‘architecture’, 
are hidden throughout the space as symbolic riddles: An Apple, Googles, a few favourite 
books, first flower, a horse head, poems from Kulturfolger, a small statue of Apoxyomenos 
from Losinj, etc.

Upper left: chair

Upper right: book

Lower left: curiosities

Lower right: table
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2.2 THE IN BETWEEN, interface

Since Alice is a character that inhabits the digital realm, the way to communicate with her is 
through the In Between, or the interface.

There are two ways to communicate with Alice.

 2.2.1 WEBSITE

Everyone in the world who has a smartphone or access to the internet can 
TEXT WITH ALICE  
https://www.wolframcloud.com/obj/roman5/textingArchitects 
and explore 
THE WEATHER IN ARCHITECTURE 
https://www.romanvlahovic.com/img/dezeen/10yearsOfDezeen.html. 
These are intimate conversations with Alice.

 2.2.2 TABLET

Same conversations, just in public are happening via the tablet that lies on the table. A table 
in the digital is never empty, quite the inverse. Every visitor that navigates THE WEATHER 
IN ARCHITECTURE on a tablet is actually navigating the VIRTUAL CARPET of the Studiolo 
(2.3.2). In the same manner, any visitor that is TEXTING WITH ALICE via a tablet is sharing 
his/her conversation on THE SPECTRAL MIRROR OF ARCHITECTURAL CONCEPTS 
(2.3.3). In other words, visitors that take a seat on Alice’s chair get to be a part of the dance 
between the physicality and the virtuality of her world. 

Left: Bastard of Roman Pantheon and Borromini’s San Carlo alle Quattro Fontane.
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2.3 ELEMENTS OF THE VIRTUAL SCENE

The Studiolo is brought to life by the plentiful collections of Alice. These are digital and 
animated “frescoes” that bring together light, colours, sounds, texts, images, in a dramatic 
architectural wonderland, just like a renaissance Studiolo once did. Every surface—and 
every surface-within-a-surface—is adorned with exquisite digital craftsmanship.

 2.3.1 DIGITAL INTARSIA

The wooden structure of Alice’s Studiolo is covered with illusionistic digital intarsia. These 
intarsia are formed and animated with atmospheric projection mapping. These animated 
frescos are not displaying architecture, but are rather playing with its characteristics in a 
subtle and rhythmic manner. Wooden sticks are shivering, flickering, moving, emphasizing 
and playing with light and shadow.

Projection mapping will be designed in collaboration with Ivan Lusicic. 
https://ivanliik.net

 2.3.2 VIRTUAL CARPET - WEATHER IN ARCHITECTURE

In order to weave the carpet, Alice wrote a crawler, a bot, a small program and collected 
all the images ever published from major architectural blogs like ArchDaily, Dezeen in one 
evening, and tomorrow she will collect more. Out of this noisy nebula of more than a million 
images, Alice with her Machine intelligence created a weather map of the last 10 years 
in architecture. We suggest: sit by the table, take the tablet, zoom in, zoom out, explore, 
observe, get lost in the cloud. A carpet is projected from the ceiling to the entire floor surface 
of the Studiolo. If no visitor is playing with the carpet, Alice takes command and animates the 
carpet and goes on a journey through architectural weather. 

Weather in architecture is accessible to the public via a website displayed on their personal 
devices:
https://romanvlahovic.com/img/archdaily/10yearsOfArchDaily.html

Left : Digital Intarsia 

Right: Virtual Carpet 
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 2.3.3 THE SPECTRAL MIRROR OF ARCHITECTURAL CONCEPTS

Alice likes to text with architects, and she is inviting visitors to text with more than 1000 
prominent books on architecture. She puts her whole architectural library on disposal. 
The books are out of context, so are their sentences. They are replying, but at the same 
time, they are unaware of the action. If they have something to say, they will write back. 
Consistency is in the spectrum of answers. 

Sit by the table, take the tablet. Ask Alice a question. Your conversation is reflected on a 
mirrored screen. The mirrored screen is positioned in an apsidiole of the Studiolo. If you want 
to have an intimate conversation, Alice is accessible to the public via a website displayed on 
your personal device:
https://www.wolframcloud.com/obj/roman5/textingArchitects
(this is a beta version, it will be further developed)

If no visitor is texting, Alice starts surfing through her own galaxy of concepts:
https://romanvlahovic.com/img/POB/index.html

 2.3.4 THE LOOKING GLASS OF INFINITE TWEETS

Alice loves social media. Daily, she tweets about two dozen tweets on architecture using 
image and text. She likes her followers and she is inviting for interaction - you can follow 
her or repost her tweets on architecture straight on the spot. The second mirror in the room, 
positioned in the second apsidiole, presents the live feed from Alice’s Twitter account.
https://twitter.com/Alice_ch_n3e81

 2.3.5 PORTRAITS OF ALICE’S AVATARS 

Around the Studiolo, unexpectedly flickering, we see something that could resemble a face. 
Yet, this is not a familiar human appearance, but rather an image that could represent, for 
instance, Satoshi Nakamoto, Elena Ferrante, Siri, Alexa, Samantha, Lilmiquela or Pepper. 
These are the holographic images of Alice’s friends, the avatars, mutants, aliens that live 
among us. She wants to honour them, just as a renaissance Studiolo or Juraj Dalmatinac 
did with the depictions of illustrious men and women. Their portraits are projected with 
Holograph LED fan projectors.

Left above: Spectral mirror of architectural concepts

Left middle: The Looking Glass of Infinte Tweets

Left below: Devices for Portraits of Alice’s Avatars
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3 DRAWINGLESS CONSTRUCTION - AN OVERLAY OF THE DIGITAL AND THE 
PHYSICAL

 
The structure of the physical frame is executed using HoloLens, which allows the overlay 
of the digital and the physical space in the process of building. The process of building 
and the Studiolo follow the same conceptual thread where the digital and the physical are 
interwoven.

The construction of the main exhibit utilizes augmented construction, the emerging 
construction technique already implemented in the Steampunk installation in Tallinn and for 
the construction of Hobart Hospital in Tasmania. The technique makes use of Microsoft’s 
AR (augmented reality) headset HoloLens which overlays a digital model with the physical 
surroundings. HoloLens uses SLAM (simultaneous localization and mapping) to track the 
position of the headset with integrated cameras, therefore, making external tracking systems 
redundant. Model streamlining with the CAD environment (Rhino) is done using Fologram, 
software developed specifically for the headset. The construction workflow eliminates any 
physical construction or assembly plans and utilizes only AR digital overlay for the production 
and positioning of the elements. 

Upper left: RobArch conference at ETH Zürich, Luka Piškorec using a HoloLens with Fologram creator, 2018

Upper right: AR construction of Hobart Hospital in Tasmania, 2019

Lower left: Steel welding using HoloLens and Fologram, 2019
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Left: Affairs among books

BUDGET ESTIMATE

Royalties
Luka Piškorec        6,900 EUR
Miro Roman        6,900 EUR
Petra Tomljanović       6,900 EUR
(Calculated based on an average Croatian gross 
salary of 1,150 EUR for 6 months)

Collaborator 1 - curtains       2,300 EUR
Collaborator 2 - projection mapping     2,300 EUR
Collaborator 3 - construction      2,300 EUR
(Calculated based on an average Croatian gross 
salary of 1,150 EUR for 2 months)

Expenses of commissioner and authors
Travel expenses       2,700 EUR
(Calculated as 9 return flights 300 EUR each 
- includes coordination, installation and disassembly trips)

Accommodation        9,000 EUR
(Calculated as 100 EUR per day for 30 days for 3 persons)
Phones         600 EUR
(Calculated as blanket-rate of 200 EUR per person for 3 persons)
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Production costs
Exhibition raw material (timber profiles, curtains and frame)  10,000 EUR 
Structure connections and auxiliary     2,000 EUR
Power tools for assembly (2 drills, jigsaw)    800 EUR
Standard assembly tooling      200 EUR
Protection equipment       200 EUR

Special equipment
HoloLens v2 head-set       3,200 EUR
Fologram licence (one year)      1,300 EUR

Expert services
4 x high-end projectors for projection mapping    16,000 EUR
2 x low-end projectors for digital mirrors     1,000 EUR
1 x smart tablet        600 EUR
5 x holographic fans       750 EUR

Transport
Zagreb to Venice transport      4,000 EUR
(Calculated for transport of exhibition material and equipment, 
including the boat to Arsenale)

Installation
Installation on site       1,500 EUR
(Calculated as blanket-rate for expenses incurred 
during installation on site)

Disassembly
Venice to Zagreb transport      2,000 EUR
(Calculated only for transport of equipment, 
including the boat from Arsenale)
Material disposal / recycling      1,000 EUR

Printed materials
Exhibition catalogue       5,000 EUR
(Calculated as 5 EUR for 1000 samples)

PR materials
Web design, hosting and content     2,000 EUR

TOTAL         78,250 EUR

Left: Detail of possible Projections
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Upper left: https://www.lukapiskorec.com/shifted-frames

Upper right: https://www.lukapiskorec.com/fragile-structure

Lower left: https://www.lukapiskorec.com/mas-dfab-pavilion

Lower right: https://www.lukapiskorec.com/complex-timber-structures

LUKA PIŠKOREC – Commissioner and author
MSc ETH Arch

Helsinki, Finland
lukapiskorec@gmail.com
luka.piskorec@aalto.fi

www.lukapiskorec.com
ten.as

EDUCATION

2019 – present   PhD candidate at the Department of Architecture, Aalto University,  
   Helsinki, Finland
2017 – present   Lecturer in Design of Structures, Aalto University, Helsinki, Finland
2011 – 2017   Research assistant at Gramazio Kohler Research on Department of  
   Architecture at ETH Zürich, Switzerland
2009 – 2011   Master of Science in Architecture from ETH Zürich, Switzerland
2005 – 2008   Bachelor of Science in Architecture from Faculty of Architecture at  
   the University of Zagreb, Croatia

WORK EXPERIENCE

2015    Co-founding of TEN Association in Zürich, Switzerland
2009    Internship at Wepfer Architekten in Arbon, Switzerland
2008 – 2009   Internship at 3LHD Studio in Zagreb, Croatia
2007    Internship at UPI-2M architectural and engineering office in Zagreb,  
   Croatia

Luka Piškorec (*1986) studied architecture at the University of Zagreb in Croatia and worked 
in architectural offices in Croatia and Switzerland. He continued his studies at the ETH 
Zürich and received his Master of Science in Architecture (MSc ETH Arch) in 2011.
In 2011 he started working as a research assistant at Gramazio Kohler Research at ETH 
Zurich. From 2011 to 2014, he was leading the Chair’s elective course and elective thesis 
workshops dealing with the development of robotic digital fabrication techniques and their 
implementation in architectural design. From 2015 to 2017 he was involved in organizing 
and teaching at the newly formed Master of Advanced Studies (MAS) ETH in Architecture 
and Digital Fabrication. In 2015 he co-founded the Zurich based TEN Association, a group 
dedicated to initiation and promotion of cultural ventures, with which he won the Swiss Art 
Awards in 2018. Since 2017, he works as Lecturer in Design of Structures at Aalto University 
in Helsinki. In 2019, he started his doctoral studies focusing on machine learning and deep 
form finding in architectural design.



30     STUDIOLO FOR ALICE



Croatian pavilion for Venice Biennale 2020     31

Upper left: https://www.research-collection.ethz.ch/handle/20.500.11850/358286

Upper right: https://www.degruyter.com/view/books/9783035619171/9783035619171-005/9783035619171-005.xml

Below: twitter.com/Alice_ch_n3e81

MIRO ROMAN - Author
PhD ETH Arch

Zürich, Switzerland
roman@arch.ethz.ch

www.caad.arch.ethz.ch 
www.romanvlahovic.com
www.miro.romanvlahovic.com

EDUCATION

2019    Doctor of Science, ETH Zürich, Computer Aided Architectural   
   Design, prof. Ludger Hovestadt
2012    Advanced Master of Science in Computer Aided Architectural   
   Design, ETH Zürich, Computer Aided Architectural Design,   
   prof. Ludger Hovestadt
2009    Master of Architecture, University of Zagreb, Faculty of Architecture,  
   Zagreb, Croatia

WORK EXPERIENCE

2019 - present   Research Assistant and Lecturer, ETH, Chair for CAAD, Zürich
2015 - 2019   Research Assistant and PHD student, ETH, Chair for CAAD, Zürich
2013 - 2015   Research Assistant, ETH, Future Cities Laboratory, CAAD,   
   Singapore
2009 - 2011   Project Architect, Hpnj+, Zagreb, Croatia

Miro Roman (*1983) is an architect and a scholar. His main focus is at the overlap of 
information technologies and architectural articulations. Miro explores, designs, codes and 
writes about architecture while playing with a lot; With all the buildings, books, movies, 
and images; With clouds, avatars, streams, lists, indexes, and pixels. What is abundance 
of information about, how to handle it, and how does it shape the way we think about the 
world? To navigate and surf this vast flows Miro codes and articulates synthetic alphabets. 
Currently Miro is a lecturer and a postdoctoral researcher at the chair for Computer-Aided 
Architectural Design at ETH Zurich. Since 2004 to 2017 he collaborated with Luka Vlahović 
on project romanvlahovic. From 2013 to 2015 he was a part of the Future Cities Laboratory, 
interdisciplinary research programme of the Singapore ETH Centre for Global Environmental 
Sustainability (SEC), where he coedited A Quantum City book. 
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Upper left: Group Show: Uncommon Bloom, Villa Renata Basel, 2017

Upper right: https://www.kulturfolger.ch/publications/kultirfolger-issue-iii

Lower left: Peter Hauser, Vanity Fair, Kulturfolger, 2017

Lower right: https://www.kulturfolger.ch/publications/kulturfolger-issue-1

PETRA TOMLJANOVIĆ - Author
MA Art History and Literature
MAS Curating

Zürich, Switzerland
ptomljanov@gmail.com
+41 78 730 38 55

www.kulturfolger.ch
www.cosmicypher.com

EDUCATION

2015 – 2017   Zürcher Hochschule der Künste, Master of Advanced    
   Studies, Curating
2015    The European Graduate School, Certificate of Advanced Studies,  
   Expressive Arts Digital Arts & Media
2004 – 2011   University of Zagreb, Master’s degree, Art History, Croatian   
   Language and, Literature

WORK EXPERIENCE

2016 – present   KULTURFOLGER, Zurich, Founder and Artistic Director
2013 – present   VIZKULTURA, Zagreb, Contributing Writer
2018 – 2019   OPERA GALLERY GROUP, Geneve & Zurich, Art Advisor
2016    PLUTSCHOW GALLERY, Zurich, Gallery Assistant 
2013    THE GALLERY OF GNANI ARTS, Singapore, Gallery Manager
2013    pogledaj.to, Zagreb, Editorial assistant and writer

Petra Tomljanović (*1985) is a curator, writer and educator in the area of art, design, 
architecture and expressive therapy. She holds an MA in Art history and Literature from 
the Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences in Zagreb, CAS in Expressive & Digital Arts 
from the European Graduate School, Saas Fee, and CAS in Postgraduate Programme in 
Curatorial Studies at ZhdK. She is the co-founder and director of Kulturfolger, Zurich-based 
off-space. Kulturfolger is a curatorial collective whose list is based in topics of nature and 
philosophy and it is dedicated to exploring new fields of inquiry. Within those topics, she is 
committed to re-imagining what curation and off-spaces in 21st century can offer. Besides 
exhibition program, she started a series of Thema Talks, inviting an ETH scholar from a 
transdisciplinary field such as philosophy, architecture, biology who share a different input 
on the topic given by the curators. Petra regularly writes: her work has been published in 
On Curating, Happy Tropics, Oris Magazine. With Kulturfolger she is publishing a yearly art 
magazine - Many Natures (2016), Uncommon Bloom (2017), Uncommon (2018) and Luxury 
(2019).
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Upper left: St. Jerome in His Study, by Antonello da Messina, 1474–1475

Upper right: Ole Worm’s cabinet of curiosities, from Museum Wormianum, 1655

Lower left: Villa la Rotonda, by Andrea Palladio, 1567

Lower right: Vista del Studiolo de Francisco I, Palazzo Vecchio de Florencia, between 1570 and 1575

CONSENT OF ALL AUTHORS

Hereby we give our consent to use the following document for the purposes of evaluating the 
winning proposal for the Croatian pavilion for Venice Biennale 2020. All three authors listed 
below participated in the development and design of the proposal and allow their name to be 
used in association with it. Publishing of any part of this document or its source material in 
publically available channels has to be explicitly granted by at least one of the authors.

Luka Piškorec,
MSc ETH Arch

Miro Roman,
PhD ETH Arch

Petra Tomljanović,
MA Art History and Literature

MAS Curating
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